

The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

Contents

State/0000

Parliament/

Ecclesiastical/

Public Finance/

- *Transport/2101
- *Planning/2108

Health/

- *Environment/2109
- *Water/2110

Agriculture & Fisheries/ Energy/

*Notices published today

Post & Telecom./

*Other Notices/2110

Competition/

- *Corporate Insolvency/2111
- *Personal Insolvency/2139
- *Companies & Financial Regulation/2149
- *Partnerships/2150

Societies Regulation/

- *Personal Legal/2151
- *Parliamentary Tracker/2160

A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Transport



Road Traffic Acts

London Borough of Bexley

THE BEXLEY (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (ERITH TOWN CENTRE) (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (AMENDMENT NO $\,$) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (BUS LANES) AND (BUS ONLY ROUTES) (AMENDMENT NO) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (LOADING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (MISCELLANEOUS PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

These proposals are in conjunction with proposals for changes to the pedestrianised area in Pier Road, the provision of pedestrian crossings and the construction of speed tables, which are advertised separately.

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Bexley propose to make the above mentioned Orders under sections 6, and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by section 8 of and Part 1 of Schedule 5 to the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Amendment No) Traffic Order 200 would be to further amend the Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2002 so that:
- (a) "At any time" waiting restrictions are introduced in Cross Street, Erith; Elrick Close, Erith and parts of Pier Road, Erith and Queen Street, Erith
- 3. The general effect of the Bexley (Prescribed Routes) (Erith Town Centre) Traffic Order 200 would be to amend the Bexley (Prescribed Routes) (Erith Town Centre) Traffic Order 2002 so that:
- (a) Erith High Street, between its junction with Bexley Road and the access to the basement area under Nos 29 to 42 Erith Square is closed to all traffic;
- (b) access to the basement area under Nos 29 to 42 Erith Square is permitted from the Queen Street end of the High Street;
- (c) access to properties south of Pier Road (Erith Small Business Centre) is provided via Colebrook Street.
- 4. The Bexley (Bus Lane) and (Bus Only Routes) (Amendment No 1) Traffic Order 200 would be to amend the Bexley (Bus Lane) (Bus Only Routes) Order 2002 so that the bus only route in Erith High Street

between Pier Road and Bexley Road is replaced by Pier Road between Erith High Street and Colebrook Street.

- The Bexley (Loading Places) (Amendment No) Traffic Order 200 would be to further amend the Bexley (Loading Places) Traffic Order 1998 so that a loading place is provided in Erith High Street.
 The general effect of the Bexley (Miscellaneous Parking Places)
- 6. The general effect of the Bexley (Miscellaneous Parking Places) (Amendment No) Traffic Order 200 would be to revoke the parking places in Cross Street, Erith and Queen Street, Erith.
- 7. The Council also propose to modify the existing Bus Stop Clearway restrictions in Erith High Street, just north of Queen Street and introduce a new restriction in Colebrook Street. A Traffic Order is not required for these changes.
- 8. Copies of the proposed Orders, Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Traffic Order 2002 (and the Order that have amended that Order); The Bexley (Loading Places) Order 1998 (and the Orders which have amended that Order); the Bexley (Miscellaneous Parking Places) Order 1997 (and the Order which have amended that Order) The Bexley (Prescribed Routes) (Erith Town Centre) Traffic Order 2002; The Bexley (Bus Lane) and (Bus only Routes) Traffic Order 2002, the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, and of a map which indicates the length of roads to which the Orders relate can be inspected, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, at The Information Centre, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB.

 9. Copies of the proposed Orders, the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders, and of a map which indicates the length of roads to which the Orders which the Orders relate as the length of reads to which the Orders relate as the length of reads to the length of the order to the orde
- length of roads to which the Orders relate can be inspected for a period of 21 days from the date of this notice at (a) the Central Library, Reference Library, 1st Floor, Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7HJ; and (b) Erith Library, Walnut Tree Road, Erith, Kent DA8 1RS, during the normal opening times of the Libraries.
- 10. Further information may be obtained by telephoning Peter Boulden on 020 8303 7777 ext 4804.
- 11. Any person desiring to object to the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing of their objections and the grounds thereof, to-Traffic and Parking, Wyncham House, 2nd Floor, 207 Longlands Road, Sidcup DA15 7JH within the above 21 days.
- 12. Persons objecting to the proposed Orders should be aware that in view of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 this Council would be legally obliged to make any comment received in response to this notice, open to public inspection.
- C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration).

18 February 2004. (504)

London Borough of Bexley ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATIONS ACT 1984, SECTION 23 PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS

These proposals are in conjunction with proposals for changes to the pedestrianised area in Pier Road Traffic Management in Erith Town Centre and the construction of Speed Tables, which are advertised separately.

The Council of the London Borough of Bexley is about to amend the following pedestrian facilities:

- 1. Install a new pedestrian crossing in Erith High Street and resite the existing pedestrian crossing at the Bexley Road Erith High Street junction as follows:
- (a) Erith High Street 10 metres north of the northern flank wall of Erith Small Business Centre;
- (b) Erith High Street, $20 \, \mathrm{metres} \, \mathrm{north} \, \mathrm{of} \, \mathrm{the} \, \mathrm{northern} \, \mathrm{kerbline} \, \mathrm{of} \, \mathrm{Bexley} \, \mathrm{Road}, \, \mathrm{Erith}.$
- 2. Plans showing the proposals are available for inspection during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at:
- (a) The Information Centre, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB during normal office hours;
- (b) Central Library, Reference Library 1st Floor, Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7HJ; and
- (c) Erith Library, Walnut Tree Road, Erith, Kent DA8 1RS, during the normal opening times of the Libraries.

Any representations regarding the proposals should be sent to London Borough of Bexley, Traffic and Parking, Wyncham House, 2nd Floor, 207 Longlands Road, Sidcup, Kent DA15 7JH by 10 March 2004.

C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration).

18 February 2004. (50)

London Borough of Croydon

REVOCATION OF THE EXEMPTION TO THE BAN ON PARKING ON FOOTWAYS AND GRASS VERGES

1. Notice is hereby given that the Council are making an Order to revoke the exemption to the ban on parking on footways and verges in that length of The Glade, Shirley, specified in the Schedule to this notice.

2. The revocation of this exemption is due to the introduction of a bus

stop clearway at this location.

3. This Order is made under Section 15 of the Greater London Council (General Powers) Act 1974 and will come into operation on 22 March 2004.

S Halsey, Director of Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services SCHEDULE

The Glade; the north-east side, from a point 9 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Horton Way south-eastward for a distance of 10 metres. (outside No 230 The Glade).

18 February 2004. (500)

London Borough of Croydon THE CROYDON (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO 2) TRAFFIC ORDER 2004

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Croydon on 16 February 2004 made the above mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act, 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be to further amend the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2001 so that waiting by vehicles, otherwise than for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle, would be prohibited at any time throughout the week in those lengths of streets specified in the Schedule to this notice.
- 3. The prohibition referred to in paragraph 2 above will not apply in respect of anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or in certain circumstances, eg the picking up or setting down of passengers; the carrying out of statutory powers or duties; the taking in of petrol, etc, from roadside petrol stations, to licensed street traders etc. The usual exemption relating to vehicles displaying a disabled person's 'Badge' will apply.
- 4. A copy of the Order, which will come into operation on 23 February 2004 of the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Traffic Order 2001 (and of any Order which has previously amended that Order) can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made at the Enquiry Counter, "One Stop" Facility, Taberner House, Park Lane, Croydon, Surrey.
- 5. Copies of the Order may be obtained from the Traffic and Road Safety Section, Urban Regeneration Division, Planning and Transportation Department, 1st Floor, Davis House, Robert Street, Croydon, CR0 1 QQ.
- 6. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

S Halsey, Director of Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services SCHEDULE

Alexandra Road; from the south-western kerbline of Stretton Road south-westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Edward Road, Croydon; from the north-eastern kerbline of Stretton Road north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

 $\it Exeter~Road, from$ the north-eastern kerbline of Stretton Road north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Leicester Road, from the south-western kerbline of Stretton Road south-westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Rymer Road, from the north-eastern kerbline of Stretton Road north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Stretton Road:

- (a) from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerblines of Alexandra Road and Edward Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerblines of Alexandra Road and Edward Road;
- (b) from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerblines of Vincent Road and Rymer Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerblines of Vincent Road and Rymer Road;

(c) from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerblines of Leicester Road and Exeter Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerblines of Leicester Road and Exeter Road.

Vincent Road, from the south-western kerbline of Stretton Road south-westward for a distance of 10 metres.

18 February 2004. (501)

London Borough of Enfield

FALCON ROAD AND SUTHERLAND ROAD—AT ANY TIME WAITING RESTRICTIONS

FIRST AVENUE (EDMONTON) AND STACEY AVENUE—8.00 AM TO 6.30 PM MONDAYS TO SATURDAYS WAITING RESTRICTIONS

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Traffic and Parking Services, telephone number 020 8379 3553.

1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Enfield (The Council) on 9 February 2004 made the Enfield (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No. 216) Order 2004 under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

2. The general effect of the Order will be to prohibit waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for loading or unloading purposes):

(a) at any time in a certain length of Sutherland Road and a further length of Falcon Road; and

(b) between 8.00 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Saturdays in certain lengths of First Avenue (Edmonton) and further lengths of Stacey

(Note: these restrictions were proposed on 3 December 2003 with other similar restrictions for Raglan Road and Wellington Road, which are not to be implemented at this stage).

3. A copy of the Order, which will come into operation on 1 March 2004, and of other relevant documents, can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made.

4. Copies of the Order may be obtained from Traffic Engineering, The Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD.

5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services 18 February 2004.

(496)

London Borough of Enfield

ADVENT WAY—AT ANY TIME WAITING RESTRICTIONS PICKETT'S LOCK LANE—8.00 AM TO 9.30 AM AND 4.30 PM TO 6.30 PM ON MONDAYS TO SATURDAYS WAITING RESTRICTIONS

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Traffic & Parking Services, telephone number 020 8379 3553.

1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Enfield (The Council) proposes to make the Enfield (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No) Order 200 under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

2. The general effect of the Order would be to prohibit waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for loading or unloading purposes):

(a) at any time in certain lengths of Advent Way; and

(b) between 8.00 am and 9.30 am and 4.30 pm and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Saturdays in a certain length of Picketts Lock Lane.

(Note: these proposed restrictions may cover areas that are already covered by existing restrictions operating at different hours).

3. A copy of the proposed Order, of the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, a plan showing the locations and effects of the proposed Order, together with other relevant documents can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive.

4. Persons desiring to object to the proposals, or make any other representations, should send a statement in writing to that effect, and in the case of an objection stating the grounds thereof, to the Head of

Traffic and Parking Services, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD, quoting Ref LB/TG52, by 10 March 2004.
5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any

5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response to this notice may be made available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they so wished.

(498)

(499)

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services 18 February 2004.

London Borough of Enfield

WINCHMORE HILL AREA JUNCTION PROTECTIONS—BARBER CLOSE, GREEN MOOR LINK, RINGWOOD WAY, STRATFIELD PARK CLOSE AND VICARS MOOR LANE—ADDITIONAL "AT ANY TIME" WAITING RESTRICTIONS

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Traffic & Parking Services, on 020 8379 3553.

1. Notice is hereby given that further to the Notice previously given by the Council of the London Borough of Enfield (the Council) proposes to make (under section 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984) the Enfield (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No) Order 200 which was proposed in that Notice, with amendments.

which was proposed in that Notice, with amendments.

2. The general effect of the amended Order would be, because of comments received to the original proposals, to:

(a) still introduce waiting restrictions generally "at any time" in the parts of streets referred to in that original notice, although in certain locations in Vicars Moor Lane the restrictions would be lessened to apply between 8.00 am and 6.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays;

(b) to change the existing waiting restrictions at the junction of Ringwood Way, Green Moor Link and Vicars Moor Lane to apply "at any time"; and

(c) introduce further "at any time" waiting restrictions in certain additional parts of Barber Close, Green Moor Link, Stratfield Park Close and Vicars Moor Lane.

3. A copy of the amended Order and all other relevant documents can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex, EN1 3XD during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive.

4. Persons desiring to object to the amended proposed Order, or make any other representations, should send a statement in writing to that effect, and in the case of an objection stating the grounds thereof, to the Head of Traffic and Parking Services, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex, EN1 3XD, quoting Ref LB/ T/TG52/836, by 10 March 2004.

5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response to this Notice may be available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they so wished.

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services 18 February 2004.

London Borough of Enfield

ASPEN WAY, AVENUE ROAD, BARROWFIELD CLOSE, BURLIEGH ROAD, DEANSWAY, ELMDALE ROAD, EMPIRE AVENUE, FRESHFIELD DRIVE, GROSVENOR ROAD, LADYSMITH ROAD, MARSDEN ROAD, PARK AVENUE, LONDON N13, SOUTHBURY AVENUE, WAKEFIELD ROAD, WHITTINGTON ROAD AND THE ACCESS ROAD LEADING TO BLENHEIM HOUSE AND CHILTERN HOUSE (SEBASTOPOL ROAD), NEW DISABLED PERSONS PARKING PLACES

DERWENT ROAD, SOUTHBURY AVENUE, PRINCES AVENUE, LONDON N13 AND THE SERVICE ROAD FRONTING FIONA COURT, THE RIDGEWAY—REVOKED DISABLED PERSONS PARKING PLACES

Further information may be obtained from Traffic and Parking Services telephone no 020 8379 3553/3573.

1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Enfield propose to make the Enfield (Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons) (Special Parking Area) (No) Order 200 under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended.

2. The general effect of the Order would be to:

(a) revoke the designation by the Enfield (Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons) (Special Parking Area) (No 4) Order 2002 of the parking places numbered 105, 300, 369, 370 and 389 therein situated in Derwent Road, Southbury Avenue, Princes Avenue, London N13 and the service road fronting Fiona Court, The Ridgeway;

(b) designate disabled persons parking places in Aspen Way, Avenue Road, Barrowfield Close, Burliegh Road, Deansway, Elmdale Road,

Empire Avenue, Freshfield Drive, Grosvenor Road, Ladysmith Road, Marsden Road, Park Avenue, London N13, Southbury Avenue, Wakefield Road, Whittington Road and the access road leading to Bleinheim House and Chiltern House (Sebastopol Road) in which vehicles authorised by the Order may be left for any period during the permitted hours without charge;

(c) specify, in respect of the parking places, that disabled persons' vehicles displaying in the relevant position a disabled person's badge ("Blue Badge") issued by any local authority under the provisions of the Disabled Persons (Badges for Motor Vehicles) (England) Regulations 2000 may be left therein; and

(d) provide that certain other vehicles may wait in the parking places in certain circumstances, eg. to allow persons to board or alight (maximum 2 minutes), to load or unload (maximum 20 minutes), etc.

- 3. A copy of the proposed Order, of the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, of maps indicating the locations and effects of the proposed Order and of the Enfield (Free Parking Places) (Disabled Persons) (Special Parking Area) (No. 4) Order 2002 can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex, ENI 3XD during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive.
- 4. Persons desiring to object to the proposed Order, or make any other representation, should send a statement in writing to that effect, and in the case of an objection stating the gound thereof to the Head of Traffic and Parking Services, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD, quoting Ref LB/ T/TG52/856, by 17 March 2003.
- 5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response to this Notice may be made available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they so wished.

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services 18 February 2004.

London Borough of Enfield

GREEN ROAD—AT ANY TIME WAITING RESTRICTIONS, PROVISION OF SPEED TABLES AND ZEBRA PEDESTRIAN CROSSING AND AMENDMENT OF SCHOOL KEEP CLEAR MARKINGS

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Traffic Engineering on telephone no 020 8379 3553.

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Enfield (the Council) propose to make the Enfield (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No) Order 200 and the Enfield (Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No) Order 200 under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.
- 2. The general effect of the Orders would be to:
- (a) prohibit waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for loading or unloading purposes) at any time in certain lengths of Green Road; and (b) amend the location of the school keep clear markings outside De Boyun School Annexe to accommodate the proposals set out below
- 3. Further notice is hereby given that the Council has approved, under section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the introduction of a "zebra" pedestrian crossing on a proposed raised flat top speed table in Green Road between its junctions with Trent Gardens and Fairway (referred to in paragraph 5(a) of this Notice). The centre of the crossing would be at a point 19 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline
- 4. Zig-zag markings would be laid on both sides of Green Road adjacent to either side of the crossing, the effect of which would be to prohibit all vehicles from stopping on the markings for any reason at all times. They would extend from a point 12.5 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Fairway south-westward for a distance of
- 5. Further notice is hereby given that the Council, under Section 90C of the Highways Act 1980 and in accordance with the provisions of the Highways (Road Humps) Regulations 1999, propose to construct two speed tables on Green Road to control the speed of vehicles. The speed tables would be of flat top design, be not more than 75 millimetres in height and extend:
- (a) from a point 0.5 metres south-west of the common boundary of No 2 Trent Gardens and No 2 Fairway south-westward for a distance of 9
- (b) from a point 1 metre north-east of the south-western wall of De Bohun Junior School Annexe south-westward for a distance of 9 metres.
- 6. A copy of the proposed Orders, of the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders, a plan showing the locations and

effects of the proposed Orders, speed tables, zebra crossing and school keep clear markings, together with other relevant documents can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex, EN1 3XD during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive.

7. Persons desiring-to object to the proposals, or make any other representations, should send a statement in writing to that effect, and in the case of an objection stating the grounds thereof, to the Head of Traffic and Parking Services, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex, EN1 3XD, quoting Ref LB/TG52, by 10 March 2004.

8. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response to this Notice may be made available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they so wished.

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services

18 February 2004. (497)

Greenwich Council

THE GREENWICH (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 200

- 1. Notice is hereby given that Greenwich Council, hereinafter called the Council, propose to make the above-mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.
- 2. The general effect of the waiting and loading Order would be to amend the Greenwich (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 1994 so as to impose waiting restrictions operative at any time on the length of street specified in the Schedule to this notice.

Details of exemptions from the restrictions for certain vehicles and persons, together with restrictions on selling or advertising in a restricted street are contained in the original Order of 1994.

- 3. Persons having a query concerning the scheme should contact Greenwich Strategic Planning on 020 8921-5587.
- 4. A copy of the proposed Order, of the Order being amended and plans showing the locations and effects of the Order, together with the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive. until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, at Greenwich Strategic Planning, Greenwich Council, Peggy Middleton House, 50 Woolwich New Road, Woolwich SE18 6HQ.

A copy of the proposed Order and plans showing the locations can also be inspected at all local libraries.

- 5. Any person desiring to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send a statement in writing of either their objection and the grounds thereof or of their representation to the Councils' Agents, TMO Services, 4 Snell Gardens, Herne Bay, Kent CT6 7SU quoting Ref LBG/2199, by 10 March 2004.
- 6. Persons objecting to the proposed Order should be aware that in view of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, this Council would be legally obliged to make any comments received in response to this notice, open to public inspection.

R Power, Head of Legal Services Town Hall, Wellington Street, Woolwich, London SE18 6PW.

(512)

Shooters Hill Road; both sides, between a point 73.5 metres west of a point opposite the western wall of the public toilets, situated at the junction with Academy Road (Red Route Terminal), and a point opposite the common boundary of Nos 90 and 92 Shooters Hill Road (Red Route Terminal).

18 February 2004. (509)

London Borough of Hillingdon

THE HILLINGDON (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DISABLED PERSONS) (NO) TŘAFFIC ORDER 2004 KINGSHILL AVENUE AND LEES PARADE

Hillingdon Council gives notice that it intends to make this Order, which will designate disabled persons parking places in which vehicles displaying in a relevant position a disabled persons badge issued under the provisions of the Disabled Persons (Badge for motor vehicles) Regulations 2000 may be left therein, these will be operational at all times and in the locations shown in the Schedule below. A copy of the proposed Order together with a plan and the Council's statement of reasons for the proposal can be seen at Kingshill and Hayes End Libraries and at Level 3 Reception, Civic Centre, Uxbridge during normal office hours for 21 days following the date on which this notice is published. Further information can be obtained by telephoning Environmental Services on 01895 277014. If you wish to comment on, or object to the proposals please write within 21 days, stating grounds for objection to Traffic Services, Environmental Services, Civic Centre, Uxbridge, Middlesex UB8 1UW quoting Ref 4W/05.

R Willis, Corporate Director, Environmental Services

SCHEDULE

Operational At All Times

Kingshill Avenue, north-west side:

- 1. Between a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 276 and 278B Kingshill Avenue and a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 274 and 276 Kingshill Avenue (at 45° to kerbline).
- 2. Between a point in line with the north-eastern boundary of No 242 Kingshill Avenue and a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 244 and 246 Kingshill Avenue (at 45° to kerbline).

Lees Parade, Uxbridge Road, the south-west side of the service road fronting Nos 1 to 14 Lees Parade, between the common boundary of Nos 6 and 7 Lees Parade and the common boundary of Nos 7 and 8 to 12 Lees Parade.

18 February 2004. (484)

London Borough of Hillingdon

THE HILLINGDON (40 MPH SPEED LIMIT) TRAFFIC ORDER 2004

PARK ROAD, UXBRIDGE

Hillingdon Council gives notice that on 13 February 2004 it made this Order under section 84 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which will be to increase the maximum speed limit from 30 mph to 40 mph on Park Road, Uxbridge between its junction with Harefield Road and its junction with Belmont Road. A copy of the Order which will come into operation on 19 February 2004 can be seen at Level 3 Reception, Civic Centre, Uxbridge during normal office hours, for 6 weeks following the date on which this notice is published. Copies of the Order can be obtained from Environmental Services, telephone 01895 277014. Applications to the High Court challenging the legality of the Order should be made within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made.

R Willis, Corporate Director, Environmental Services 18 February 2004. (483)

London Borough of Hillingdon THE HILLINGDON (BENBOW WAYE) WEIGHT **RESTRICTION ORDER 2004**

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Hillingdon propose to make the above mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by section 8 and Schedule 5 of the Local Government Act 1985. The general effect of the Order will be to prohibit vehicles with a maximum gross weight of more than 10 tonnes from using the bridge over the Grand Union Canal at Benbow Waye, Uxbridge. A copy of the proposed Order and the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make this Order can be inspected during normal office hours for 21 days from the date on which this notice is published, at Level 3 Reception, Civic Centre, Uxbridge and Yiewsley Library. Further information may be obtained by telephoning 01895 250442. Any person wishing to comment on or object to the proposals should write within 21 days, stating grounds for objection to Environmental Services, Civic Centre, Uxbridge, Middlesex UB8 1UW, quoting Ref 4W/05.

R Willis, Corporate Director, Environmental Services 18 February 2004. (482)

London Borough of Hillingdon

THE HILLINGDON (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (CONSOLIDATION) (AMENDMENT NO) ORDER 2004

BLYTH ROAD, UXBRIDGE ROAD, HAYES, COLHAM GREEN ROAD, HILLINGDON, CROFT GARDENS, FIELD END ROAD, RUISLIP, FAIRLIGHT DRIVE, UXBRIDGE, SKYPORT DRIVE, HARMONDSWORTH, NORTHWOOD WAY/STANLEY ROAD, NORTHWOOD, VICTORIA ROAD/TORCROSS ROAD, RUISLIP

Hillingdon Council gives notice that it intends to make this Order which will impose waiting restrictions on the lengths of road as set out in the Schedule to this notice. A copy of the proposed Order together with a plan and the Council's statement of reasons for the proposal can be seen at Hayes, Hayes End, Eastcote, Harmondsworth, Northwood Hills, Yiewsey, Ruislip, Ruislip Manor, South Ruislip Libraries and at Level 3 Reception, Civic Centre, Uxbridge during normal office hours for 21 days following the date on which this notice is published. Further information can be obtained by telephoning Environmental Services on 01895 277014. If you wish to comment on, or object to the proposals please write within 21 days, stating grounds for objection to Traffic Services, Environmental Services, Civic Centre, Uxbridge, Middlesex UB8 1UW quoting Ref 4W/05.

R Willis, Corporate Director, Environmental Services

SCHEDULE

Waiting Prohibited At Any Time

Colham Green Road, Hillingdon, both sides, between the south-western kerbline of Pield Heath Road and a point in line with the northern boundary of Norlands, Colham Green Road.

Field End Road, Ruislip:

The south-east and north-east sides;

- (i) between a point in line with the south-western flank wall of No 405 Eastcote Lane south-westwards for a distance of 15 metres;
- (ii) between a point 40 metres south-west of the south-western flank wall of No 405 Eastcote Lane and a point in line with the south-eastern flank wall of No 777 Field End Road;

Fore Street, Eastcote, the west side, between a point 10 metres south of the southern kerbline of Wood Rise and a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Wood Rise.

Northwood Way, Northwood, the east side, between a point 15 metres southwards of the southern kerbline of Stanley Road and a point 20 metres north of the northern kerbline of Stanley Road.

Stanley Road, Northwood, both sides, between the north-eastern kerbline of Northwood Way north-eastwards for a distance of 35 metres measured along the north-west side.

Torcross Road, Ruislip, both sides, from the north-eastern kerbline of Victoria Road north-eastwards for a distance of 40 metres.

Uxbridge Road, Hayes, the south-west side, between a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 579 and 581 Uxbridge Road and a point 2 metres north-west of the common boundary of Nos 593 and 595 Uxbridge Road excluding the cycle track

Victoria Road, Ruislip, the north-east side, between a point 20 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Torcross Road and a point 5 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Torcross Road.

Wood Rise, Eastcote, both sides, from the western kerbline of Fore Street westwards for a distance of 10 metres.

Waiting Prohibited between 8.00 am and 6.30 pm Monday to Saturday

Blyth Road, Hayes, the south-west side, between a point 93 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Trevor Road and a point 18.29 metres south-east of the eastern kerbline of Dawley Road.

Croft Gardens, Ruislip, the south-east, north-east and east sides, between a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 29 and 31 Croft Gardens and a point in line with the common boundary of Nos 15 and 17 Croft Gardens.

Fairlight Drive, Uxbridge, all sides, from a point 13 metres north-west of a point in line with the north-western kerbline of Harefield Road northwestwards including all the turning heads of the adopted Highway.

Skyport Drive, Harmondsworth:

- (a) All sides, between a point in line with the western boundary of No 1 Skyport Drive and a point in line with east to west arm (the arm fronting Nos 4 to 7);
- (b) The north and south sides of the east to west arm fronting Nos 4 to 7 at the southern extremity of Skyport Drive, between a point in line with common boundary of Nos 4 and 5 Skyport Drive and a point in line with the eastern boundary of No 8 Skyport Drive.

Swallowfield Way, Hayes, both sides, between a point 18.29 metres westwards of its junction with Dawley Road and its junction with Rigby Lane.

18 February 2004. (485)

London Borough of Lewisham

THE LEWISHAM (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO 1) TRAFFIC ORDER 2004

- 1. Notice is hereby given that Lewisham Council made this traffic Order under the provisions of section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 on 13 February 2004. The Order comes into force on 1 March 2004. 2. The general nature and effect of the Order is to revise traffic regulation in Hatcham Park Road, Hart's Lane and Nettleton Road as part of the area wide traffic calming scheme as follows:
- (a) closing to motor vehicles at their junction with New Cross Road, A2:
- (i) Hart's Lane; and
- (ii) Nettleton Road;

prohibiting any motor vehicle from entering or proceeding in either road within 4 metres of the north kerbline of New Cross Road; and

- (b) amending the London Traffic (One-Way Working) (Consolidation) Regulations 1965:
- (i) revoking one-way working in and returning Hart's Lane and Nettleton Road to two-way traffic operation; and
- (ii) revoking one-way working in and returning Hatcham Park Road to two-way traffic operation between Camplin Street and Hart's Lane; while
- (iii) retaining one-way eastbound traffic operation in Hatcham Park Road from New Cross Road to Camplin Street.
- 3. The restrictions referred to above do not apply to ambulance, fire brigade or police vehicles in an emergency or to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform.
- 4. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order and measures can be inspected between the hours of 10.00 am. and 4.00 pm on Mondays to Fridays at the offices of Lewisham Highways Development, Wearside Service Centre, Wearside Road, London, SE13 (telephone 020-8314 2265).
- 5. Any person wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any of its provisions on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument or relevant Regulation made under the Act has not been complied with may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

D Goodwin, Head of Transport Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6.

18 February 2004. (503)

London Borough of Lewisham

THE LEWISHAM (20 MPH SPEED LIMIT) ((NO 1) (2004)) (AMENDMENT) TRAFFIC ORDER 2004

- 1. Notice is hereby given that Lewisham Council propose to make this Order under the provisions of section 84 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
- 2. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to amend the Lewisham (20 mph speed limit) (No. 1) Traffic Order 2004, which imposes a 20 mph speed limit zone in the area bounded by Ilderton Road, New Cross Road, Sanford Street and Surrey Canal Road, to add Sharratt Street to that Order's Schedule of streets and thereby to the 20 mph zone.
- 3. The restriction referred to above will not apply to ambulance, fire brigade or police vehicles in an emergency or to anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform.
- 4. Documents giving more detailed particulars of the Order and measures can be inspected between the hours of 10.00 am. and 4.00 pm. on Mondays to Fridays at the offices of Lewisham Highways Development, Wearside Service Centre, Wearside Road, London SE13 (telephone no 020-8314 2265).
- 5. Any objection or other representation relating to the Order must be made in writing and any objection must specify the grounds on which it is made. Any such objection or representation must be sent, quoting Ref 'P. Sear/Sharratt', to Lewisham Highways Development, Wearside Service Centre, Wearside Road, London SE13 7EZ, to arrive not later

than 21 days from the date of publication of this notice. Any objection may be communicated to other persons who may be affected.

D Goodwin. Head of Transport

Laurence House, 1 Catford Road, London SE6.

18 February 2004.

(502)

National Assembly for Wales

THE A483 TRUNK ROAD (CROSSGATES, POWYS) (30 MPH SPEED LIMIT) ORDER $200\,$

Notice is hereby given that the Minister for Economic Development and Transport, acting on behalf of the National Assembly for Wales, proposes to make an Order under sections 84(1), (2) and 124 of and paragraph 27 of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The effect of the proposed Order is to impose a 30 mph speed limit in that length of the A483 Swansea to Manchester Trunk Road at Crossgates in

length of the A483 Swansea to Manchester Trunk Road at Crossgates in the county of Powys, which extends from a point 336 metres south of the centre point of the Crossgates Roundabout to a point 226 metres north of that said Roundabout, a distance of 562 metres. The existing Order, which imposes a 40 mph speed limit throughout the specified length of road, will be revoked.

During a period of 21 days from 19 February 2004, a copy of the proposed Order and of the Order being revoked, together with a plan and a statement of reasons for the making of the Order, may be inspected, free of charge, during normal opening hours at the offices of Powys County Council, County Hall, Llandrindod Wells, Powys LD1 5LG, or may be obtained, free of charge, from the address below, quoting Ref CZ 510-02-06-0083.

Objections, specifying the grounds on which they are made, and quoting Ref CZ 510-02-06-0083, must be made in writing to the Welsh Assembly Government, Transport Directorate, Roads Administration Division 3, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ, by 11 March 2004. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of the grounds of objection, it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

A copy of the Order and notice can be viewed on the Website at www.wales.gov.uk. Welsh Legislation, Draft Local Instruments.

A copy of this notice in larger print can be obtained from Roads Administration Division 3, Welsh Assembly Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ.

M D Burnell, Roads Administration Division, Welsh Assembly Government. (487)

National Assembly for Wales

THE A40 TRUNK ROAD (BANC-Y-FELIN JUNCTION, CARMARTHENSHIRE) (DE-RESTRICTION) ORDER 200

Notice is hereby given that the Minister for Economic Development and Transport, acting on behalf of the National Assembly for Wales, proposes to make an Order under sections 84(1) and (2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

The effect of the proposed Order will be to de-restrict those lengths of the A40 London to Fishguard Trunk Road (hereinafter described as "the trunk road") at Banc-y-felin, Carmarthenshire, as specified in the Schedule to this notice.

During a period of 21 days from 18 February 2004, a copy of the proposed Order together with a plan and a statement of reasons for the making of the Order, may be inspected, free of charge, during normal opening hours at "Banc-y-felin Post Office and Stores", Banc-y-felin, Carmarthenshire or may be obtained, free of charge, from the address below, quoting Ref CZ 510-2-21-20.

Objections, specifying the grounds on which they are made, and quoting Ref CZ 510-2-21-20, must be sent in writing to the Welsh Assembly Government, Transport Directorate, Roads Administration Division 3, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ, by 10 March 2004. In the preparation of an objection and the statement of grounds of objection, it should be borne in mind that the substance of any objection or representation may be communicated to other people who may be affected by it.

A copy of the Order and notice can be viewed at www.wales.gov.uk Welsh Legislation, Draft Local Statutory Instruments.

M D Burnell, Roads Administration Division

SCHEDULE

That length of the main carriageway of the trunk road which extends from a point 140 metres west of the centre of the eastern arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road to a point 255 metres east of the centre of the eastern arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road.

That length of the trunk road which extends from the centre of the western arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road to a point 80

metres north-east of the centre of the western arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road.

That length of the trunk road which extends from the centre of the eastern arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road to a point 50 metres north of the centre east of the centre of the eastern arm of its junction with the C2042 Class 3 road.

A copy of this notice in larger print can be obtained from Roads Administration Division 3, Welsh Assembly Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff CF10 3NQ.

Transport for London

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A40 WESTERN AVENUE GLA ROAD (HILLINGDON AND **EALING) (SPEED LIMITS) ORDER 2004**

- 1. Transport for London hereby gives notice that it has made the abovenamed Order under sections 83 and 84 of the Road Traffic Regulation
- Act 1984.
 2. The general nature and effect of the Order is to:
- (i) Impose a speed limit of 50 mph on:
- (a) The westbound A40 Western Avenue from a point 21 metres west of Islip Manor Road footbridge to a point 120 metres east of the bridge abutment on the eastern side of the Polish War Memorial Roundabout.
- (b) Part of the westbound exit slip road from the A40 to Polish War Memorial Roundabout from its junction with the main carriageway of the A40 to a point 105 metres east of its junction with the Polish War Memorial Roundabout.
- (c) The eastbound A40 Western Avenue from a point 790 metres west of the bridge abutment on the western side of the Polish War Memorial Roundabout to a point 21 metres west of the Islip Manor Road. footbridge.
- (d) Part of the eastbound exit slip road from the A40 to the Polish War Memorial Roundabout from its junction with the main carriageway of the A40 to a point 120 metres west of its junction with the Polish War Memorial Roundabout.
- (e) The eastbound entry slip road from its junction with the Polish War Memorial Roundabout to its junction with the main carriageway of
- (ii) Impose a speed limit of 30 mph on:
- (a) Part of the westbound exit slip road from a point 105 metres east of the Polish War Memorial Roundabout to its junction with the Polish War Memorial Roundabout.
- (b) Part of the eastbound exit slip road from a point 120 metres west of the Polish War Memorial Roundabout to its junction with the Polish War Memorial Roundabout.
- 3. The roads affected by the Order are indicated in paragraph 2
- 4. The roads affected are currently subject to a speed limit of 70 mph.
- 5. A copy of the Order, and a plan indicating the location and effect of the Order can be inspected free of charge during normal office hours for 6 weeks following the date on which this notice is published at the offices of:

Transport for London, Street Management, Statutory Functions, Traffic Orders, 6th Floor, 84 Eccleston Square, London SW1V 1PX; London Borough of Ealing, Environment Group, Perceval House, 14-16 Uxbridge Road, London W5 2HL; and London Borough of Hillingdon, Civic Centre, High Road, Uxbridge, Middlesex UB8 1UW.

6. Applications to the High Court challenging the legality of the Order should be made within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made. C Martin. Transport for London

Street Management, Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

18 February 2004.

Highways

London Borough of Bexley

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 90A

CONSTRUCTION OF SPEED CUSHIONS AND TABLES

The Council of the London Borough of Bexley hereby gives notice that they propose to construct speed cushions and tables in various roads in Sidcup as listed below:

- (a) Bridge Road, Slade Green, six sets of speed cushions
- (b) Bridge Road, Slade Green, one speed table
- (c) Slade Green Road, Slade Green, five sets of speed cushions

- (d) Slade Green Road, Slade Green, one speed table
- (e) Richmer Road at Slade Green Road junction, one speed table (f) Wallhouse Road just east of Slade Green Road junction, one speed table

The Council also propose to introduce "at any time" waiting restrictions at the location of the speed cushions, at junctions and near proposed pedestrian refuge islands; and changes to school keep clear restrictions which are advertised separately.

The speed cushions and tables will be constructed to the Department of Transport specification, which specifies a maximum height of 100 millimetres above general carriageway level (it is proposed that the average height will be 75 mm).

Plans showing the proposal are available for inspection at The Information Centre, Bexley Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7JH during normal office hours

Plans can also be inspected for a period of 21 days from the date of this

- (a) Central Library, (Reference Library 1st Floor), Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7HJ; and
- (b) Slade Green Library, Howbury Centre, Slade Green Road, Erith, Kent DA8 2HX during the normal opening times of the Libraries.

Any person wishing to object to the proposal should do so in writing to the London Borough of Bexley, Traffic and Parking, 2nd Floor Wyncham House, 207 Longlands Road, Sidcup, Kent DA157JH within a period of 21 days from the date this Notice is published.

Persons objecting to the proposals should be aware that in view of the Local Government (Access to Information) (Act 1985), this Council would legally be obliged to make any comments received to this Notice open to public inspection.

C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration).

18 February 2004. (507)

London Borough of Bexley

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 90A

CONSTRUCTION OF SPEED TABLES IN COLEBROOK STREET AND ERITH HIGH STREET

These proposals are in conjunction with proposals for changes to the pedestrianised area in Pier Road, Traffic Management in Erith Town Centre and the provision of pedestrian crossing which are advertised separately.

- 1. The Council of the London Borough of Bexley hereby give notice that they propose to construct:
- (a) a speed table in Colebrook Street, Erith, 40 metres south of its junction with Wharfside Close;
- (b) a speed table in Pier Road at its junction with Cross Street (it is proposed to construct a new car park south of Pier Road and provide an access via Cross Street, across Pier Road. The speed table is to control
- 2. The speed table will be constructed to the Department of Transport's specification and will be less than a height of 100 millimetres above general carriageway level.
- 3. Plans showing the proposals are available for inspection during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at:
- (a) The Information Centre, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA67LB and during normal opening hours at (b) The Central Library, Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6
- 7JH: and
- (c) Erith Library, Walnut Tree Road, Erith, Kent DA8 1RS.
- 4. Any person wishing to object to the above proposal should do so in writing to the London Borough of Bexley, Traffic and Parking, 2nd Floor, Wyncham House, Sidcup, Kent DA15 7JH by 10 March 2004.
- C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration).

18 February 2004. (506)

Transport Acts

Leicestershire County Council

THE TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT 1992

THE TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT (APPLICATIONS AND OBJECTIONS PROCEDURE) (ENGLAND AND WALES) RULES 2000

(ASHBY DE LA ZOUCH CANAL EXTENSION) ORDER 200 NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR AN ORDER

Leicestershire County Council, of County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RA, has applied to the Secretary of State for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs under section 6 of the Transport and Works Act 1992 for the above-mentioned Order under Section 3 of that Act.

The draft Order makes provision for the construction of an extension to the existing Ashby de la Zouch Canal from its current terminus at Snarestone. The new canal will pass beneath a new bridge on the B4116 at Gallows Lane, cross High Street, Measham, by way of an aqueduct and terminate at a new Measham Wharf. The works include the canal channel of about 4,600 metres, accommodation bridges, one highway bridge, two aqueducts and associated structures to enable the building of a navigable waterway of environmental and economic benefit.

The application has been made subject to an environmental impact assessment.

The application contains a statement that a direction for deemed planning permission is being applied for.

A copy of the application, and of all plans and other documents submitted with it, may be inspected free of charge between the hours 9.30 am and 4.00 pm Monday to Friday at Leicestershire County Council, County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester or 9.00 am and 3.30 pm Monday to Thursday and 9.00 am and 1.00 pm on Fridays and 10.00 am and 12.00 noon on Saturdays at Measham Community Office, 56 High Street, Measham, Swadlincote, Derbyshire and at all other times by appointment by contacting Mr G Pursglove on 01530 273956 until 29 March 2004.

Any objections to, or other representations about, the proposals in the application should be sent to the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs c/o The Transport and Works Act Orders Unit, Zone 3/11, Great Minster House, 76 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DR on or before 29 March 2004. An objection or representation must (i) be received by the Secretary of State on or before 29 March 2004, (ii) be made in writing, (iii) state the grounds of the objection or representation, (iv) indicate who is making the objection or representation, and (v) give an address to which correspondence relating to the objection or representation may be sent

The Secretary of State may make objections or other representations public and will copy them to the application for the order.

E M McCalla, County Solicitor County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RA.

18 February 2004.

(495)

Planning



Town and Country Planning

London Borough of Bexley

THE BEXLEY (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (PROHIBITION OF STOPPING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS) (AMENDMENT NO $\,$) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

THE BEXLEY (20 MPH SPEED LIMIT) TRAFFIC ORDER 200

The Council also propose to introduce speed tables and speed cushions which are being advertised separately.

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Bexley propose to make the above-mentioned Orders under sections 6, 84 and 124 of, and Part IV of Part 1 of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by Section 8 of and Part 1 of Schedule 5 to the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Amendment No) Traffic Order 200 would be to further amend the Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2002 so that:

- (a) "At any time" waiting restrictions are introduced in additional lengths of Bridge Road, Erith, Forest Road, Erith, and Slade Green Road, Erith;
- (b) "At any time" waiting restrictions are introduced in parts of Canada Road, Erith; Elm Road, Erith; Hazel Road, Erith; Larkswood Close, Erith; Longreach Road, Erith; and Wallhouse Road, Erith.
- 3. The general effect of the Bexley (Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools) (Amendment No) Traffic Order 200 would be to further amend the Bexley (Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools) Traffic Order 1994 so as to amend the school keep clear restrictions in Slade Green Road, Erith (north side) and introduce a new school keep clear restrictions in Slade Green Road (south side).
- 4. The general effect of the Bexley (20 mph Speed Limit) Traffic Order 200 would be to introduce a 20 mph speed limit in the roads listed in the Schedule to this notice.
- 5. Copies of the proposed Orders, the Bexley (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2002 (and the Orders that have amended that Order); the Bexley (Prohibition of Stopping Outside Schools) Traffic Order 1994 (and the Orders which have amended that Order); the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders, and of a map which indicates the length of road to which the Orders relate can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, in The Information Centre, London Borough of Bexley, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB.
- 6. A copy of the proposed Orders, the Council's Statement of Reasons for proposing to make the Orders, and of a map which indicates the length of road to which the Order relates may also be inspected for a period of 21 days from the date of this Notice at (a) Central Library, Reference Library, 1st Floor, Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7HJ; and (b) Slade Green Library, Slade Green Road, Erith, Kent DA8 2HX during the normal opening times of the Libraries.
- 7. Further information may be obtained by telephoning Bob Clark on 020-8303-7777 Ext. 5936.
- 8. Persons desiring to object to the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing of their objections and the grounds thereof, to London Borough of Bexley, Traffic and Parking, 2nd Floor Wyncham House, 207 Longlands Road, Sidcup, Kent DA15 7JH within the aforementioned 21 days.
- 9. Persons objecting to the proposed Orders should be aware that in view of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, this Council would be legally obliged to make any comments received to this notice, open to public inspection.
- C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration).

SCHEDULE

Streets in 20 mph Zone

Alderney Road, Erith; Beacon Road, Erith; Bridge Road, Erith (between a point opposite the common boundary of Nos 37 and 39 Bridge Road and its junction with Slade Green Road); Bridge Road, Erith (cul-de-sac); Brompton Drive, Erith; Canada Road, Erith; Cedar Road, Erith; Clark Close, Erith; Dabblin Close, Erith; Duriun Way, Erith; Elm Road, Erith; Forest Road, Erith; Fern Close, Erith; Freeland Way, Erith; Grange Way, Erith; Jenningtree Road, Erith; Hazel Drive, Erith; Hazel Road, Erith; Hilden Drive, Erith; Hollywood Way, Erith; Lapwing Close, Erith; Larkswood Close, Erith; Leycroft Gardens, Erith; Longreach Road; Erith; Masefield Close, Erith; Moat Lane, Erith; Moorhen Close, Erith; Oak Road, Erith; Planation Road, Erith; Richmer Road, Erith; Rodeo Close, Erith; Sandpiper Close, Erith; Snipe Close, Erith; Slade Green Road, Erith (between a point 70 metres south of Manor Road and its junction with Bridge Road), Stevenson Close, Erith; Sunset Close, Erith, Wallhouse Road, Erith; Watermeadow Close, Erith; Webber Close, Erith; Widgeon Road, Erith; Willow Road, Erith.

18 February 2004. (508)

Government Office for the West Midlands TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

HIGHWAYS AT REAR OF ELM STREET, COBRIDGE, STOKE ON TRENT

The Secretary of State hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act to authorise the stopping up of highways at the rear of Elm Street, Cobridge, Stoke on Trent.

If the Order is made, the stopping up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted by Stoke on Trent City Council on 6 June 2003 under Ref SOT/40919.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during 28 days commencing 18 February 2004 at the

offices of The Postmaster, Burslem Post Office, 17 Market Place, Burslem, Stoke on Trent ST6 3AA, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office for the West Midlands (quoting Ref WMT/ 5074/35/1/156) at the address stated below.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 18 February 2004 by notice to the Secretary of State, quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for the West Midlands, South Eastern Division, 77 Paradise Circus, Queensway, Birmingham B1 2DT:

In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the other objector about it.

M Hudson, a Higher Professional and Technical Officer, South Eastern Division

SCHEDULE

Erection of 6 town houses with rear-parking areas at land off Elm Street, Cobridge, Stoke on Trent. (493)

To obtain a copy of the Sandy Conservation Area statement, please contact the Planning Division at 23 London Road, Biggleswade, Bedfordshire SG18 8ER or telephone 01767 602324.

SCHEDULE

Areas subtracted from the Conservation Area:

Nos 2 to 6 Evens Ongley Court; small piece of land to the rear of 21 Bedford Road; Nos 18 Stonecroft.

Areas added to the Conservation Area.

Laburnum Lower School, Laburnum Road; 8A, B and C Bedford Road; The Old Baptist Chapel, Pleasant Place; The Recreation Ground, Bedford Road; Budgens supermarket site on the south side of the market square; 10 Cambridge Road; Nos 14-20 Rectory Court; Rear garden, outbuildings and verges at 61 High St and entrance to St Swithuns Way, Nos 101, 103, 105, 107 and 109 High Street; Land south of the River Ivel.

C Valentine, Head of Planning Services 6 January 2004.

(490)

Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under section 247 of the above Act entitled "The Stopping Up of Highways (County of West Yorkshire) (Bradford No. 2) Order 2004" authorising the stopping-up of various areas of highway at Brafferton Arbor, Buttershaw, Bradford.

Copies of the Order may be obtained, free of charge, on application to the Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber, Regional Planning, Transport and Environment Team, PO Box 213, City House, New Station Street, Leeds LS1 4US (quoting Ref YHDOT W4705/35/1/107) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council Transportation and Traffic, 1 City Road, Bradford.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of 18 February 2004, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein.

provision contained therein.

The Departmental contact for any queries relating to this publication is Mr Colin Beckwith, telephone (0113) 283 6437.

D Owen, a Principal, Regional Planning, Transport and Environment Team, Government Office for Yorkshire and the Humber. (494)

Mid Beds District Council

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990, SECTION 69

Notice is given under the provisions of the 1990 Act that Mid Beds District Council has determined that the area described in the Schedule to this Notice is an area of special architectural or historic interest, and in that it is desirable to preserve or enhance its character or appearance. Mid Beds District Council has amended the Sandy Conservation Area (originally designated on 12 March 1978) by subtracting three areas no longer considered as having special architectural or historic interest and extending the area in ten places.

The principle effects of the conservation area designation are:

The Council is under a duty to prepare proposals to ensure the preservation or enhancement of the area.

Consent must be obtained from the Council for the substantial or total demolition of any unlisted building (exceeding 115 cubic metres) in the area.

Six weeks' notice must be given to the Council before works are carried out to any tree in the area.

Special publicity must be given to planning applications for development in the area.

In carrying out any functions under the planning Acts (and, in particular, in determining applications for planning permission and listed building consent), the Council and the Secretary of State are required to take into account the desirability of preserving or enhancing the character or appearance of the area.

For further information regarding Sandy Conservation Area please contact Mid Beds District Council's Conservation and Design Team on telephone 01767 602324.

Environment



Environmental Protection

RWE Innogy PLC

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER SECTION 11 OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1990, PART I

INTEGRATED POLLUTION CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that RWE Innogy PLC has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Control (IPC) authorisation to operate a combustion (combined cycle gas turbine) process at Little Barford Power Station, Little Barford, St Neots, Cambridgeshire, PE 19 6YT in the District of Bedford Borough Council in the County of Bedfordshire.

Information relating to the above IPC application for authorisation to operate the combustion (combined cycle gas turbine) process is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Kingfisher House Goldhay Way, Orton Goldhay, Peterborough PE2 5ZR; and

Bedford Borough Council, Town Hall, St Paul's Square, Bedford, MK40 1SJ.

Members of the public can inspect these registers free of charge at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice:

The Environment Agency, Authorisations, Customer Contact, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon PE28 4NE.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

In this case there will be included in the register a statement indicating only that representations have been made which have been the subject of such a request. (481)

Water



Water Resources

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that T. W. Gore (Farms) Ltd, of Radley Farm, Hungerford RG170NY, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 275/39/22/561 which authorises the abstraction of water from chalk at National Grid Ref SW 3728 7034 at Radley Farm, Hungerford.

The variation being applied for is an increase to the annual authorised quantity only from 18,000 cubic metres to 25,000 cubic metres to be used for agriculture (other than spray irrigation).

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Radley Farm, Hungerford, between 1 March 2004 and 1 April 2004.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Water Regulation Team Leader, Isis House, Howbery Park, Wallingford, Oxfordshire OX10 8BD, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

H E Gore, on behalf of T. W. Gore (Farms) Ltd

12 February 2004. (489)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Richard Atkinson, of Kirkhouse Farm, Milburn, Penrith, Cumbria, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 27/76/003/016 to abstract water from a spring-fed catch pit at National Grid Ref NY 6484 2912 near Ghyll Footbridge at Kirkhouse Farm.

The variation being applied for is to increase the existing licensed volumes from 0.6 cubic metres per hour to 9 cubic metres per hour, 14.4 cubic metres per day to 55 cubic metres per day, and 5,256 cubic metres per year to 20,000 cubic metres per year.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Kirkhouse Farm, Milburn, between 26 February 2004 and 26 March 2004.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Ghyll Mount, Gillan Way, Penrith CA11 9BP, before the end of the said period.

R Atkinson

12 February 2004. (511)

Environment Agency—North West Region WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991 AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995, SCHEDULE 10

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE PURPOSES OF SECTION 88

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Schedule 10, section 4 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by United Utilities Water PLC for the variation of consent 016950041.

An application has been made for the temporary variation of an existing discharge consent at Rochdale Wastewater Treatment Works, Roch Valley Way, Rochdale. The applicant requests the temporary relaxation of an existing ammonia consent condition from 5 mg/l to 7 mg/l in the continuous discharge of secondary treated sewage effluent at National Grid Ref SD 8816 1237. This will allow refurbishment of the existing activated sludge plant to be carried out as part of an overall improvement programme at the works. The time limited period for the relaxation of the ammonia consent condition is from 1 April 2004 to 31 May 2004.

Any person wishing to make representations about the application should do so in writing to:

Environment Agency, Planning and Customer Services, Appleton House, 430 Birchwood Boulevard, Warrington WA3 7WD, not later than 31 March 2004, quoting Ref S/021/p/2004/v.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at the above address during office hours, Monday to Friday 9.00 am to 5.00 pm.

M Armstrong, Authorisations Officer

Environment Agency—North West Region, Birchwood, Warrington.

(510)

Other Notices



BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS COMPANIES ACT, CAP. 291 REGENT STREET FINANCE COMPANY LIMITED

(in voluntary liquidation)

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with sections 90(2) and 94(4) of the International Business Companies Act, (Cap. 291);

- (a) Regent Street Finance Company Limited is in dissolution;
- (b) The date of commencement of the dissolution is 4 February 2004;
- (c) Overseas Trading & Promotions Limited, of Ground Floor, 31-35 Pitfield Street, London N1 6HB, is the Liquidator of Regent Street Finance Company Limited. (182)

BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS COMPANIES ACT, CAP. 291 TRANS AMERICAN ENERGY CONSULTANTS INC.

(in voluntary liquidation)

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with sections 90(2) and 94(4) of the International Business Companies Act, (Cap. 291);

- (a) Trans American Energy Consultants Inc. is in dissolution;
- (b) The date of commencement of the dissolution is 4 February 2004;
- (c) Mr Jeff Voss, of 6100 Payne Street Dr., Windermere, Florida 34786, USA, is the Liquidator of Trans American Energy Consultants Inc.

(879)

VEHICLE AND OPERATOR SERVICES AGENCY THE GOODS VEHICLES (ENFORCEMENT POWERS) REGULATIONS 2001 (S.I. 2001/3981)

Notice is given that at 11.00 am on Friday 13 February 2004 at Dover East Dock, Dover, Kent, the Vehicle and Operator Services Agency, by virtue of powers under regulation 3 of the Goods Vehicles (Enforcement Powers) Regulations 2001 (the "2001 Regulations") detained the following vehicle:

Registration Number: M13 FAM;

Make: Volvo FH12;

Type: 2 Axle Artic Unit, 3 Axle Semi-trailer VIN Number YV2A4B3A7SA234941.

At the time the vehicle was detained it bore no livery and was carrying Timber. Any person having a claim to the vehicle is required to establish their claim in writing on or before 10 March 2004 by sending it by post to the Vehicle and Operator Services Agency at Charlton House, Dour Street, Dover, Kent CT16 1AT (regulations 9,10 and 22 of the 2001 Regulations). If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the vehicle, the Vehicle and Operator Services Agency shall be entitled to dispose of it as it thinks fit (regulations 14 and 15 of the 2001 Regulations).

Any person having a claim to the contents of the above vehicle or any part thereof is also required to establish their claim in writing on or before 10 March 2004 by sending it by post to the address given above. If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the contents, the Vehicle and Operator Services Agency shall dispose of them as it thinks fit (regulations 16 and 17 of the 2001 Regulations). (491)

VEHICLE AND OPERATOR SERVICES AGENCY THE GOODS VEHICLES (ENFORCEMENT POWERS) **REGULATIONS 2001 (S.I. 2001/3981)**

Notice is given that at 1520 hours, on 12 February 2004 at the A312, Yeading, Hayes, Middlesex, the Vehicle and Operator Services Agency ("VOSA", formally the Vehicle Inspectorate Executive Agency), by virtue of powers under regulation 3 of the Goods Vehicles (Enforcement Powers) Regulations 2001 (the "2001 Regulations") detained the following vehicle:

Reg No: N583 FLN; Make: Volvo; Type: 4 Axle Tipper.

At the time the vehicle was detained it bore no livery and was carrying muck. Any person having a claim to the vehicle is required to establish their claim in writing on or before 11 March 2004 by sending it by post to VOSA at RTE, HGVTS, Lea Valley Trading Estate, Edmonton, London N18 3JR (regulations 9, 10 and 22 of the 2001 Regulations). If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the vehicle, VOSA shall be entitled to dispose of it as it thinks fit (regulations 14 and 15 of the 2001 Regulations). Any person having a claim to the contents of the above vehicle or any part thereof is also required to establish their claim in writing on or before 11 March 2004 by sending it by post to the address given above. If, on or by the date given in this notice, no person has established that he is entitled to the return of the contents, VOSA shall dispose of them as it thinks fit (regulations 16 and 17 of the 2001 Regulations).

A Company Law Supplement to The London Gazette detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of The London Gazette at the address given on the back page.

Corporate Insolvency



General

Moratorium—Coming to an End SYSTEMS MANAGEMENT SOLUTIONS LIMITED

Nature of Business: Information Technology Consultants.

The Moratorium under section 1A of the Insolvency Act 1986, which came into force on 27 January 2004, came to an end on 12 February

P M Davis and T J E Dolder, Joint Nominees

Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Grays Inn, London WC1R

Administration

Appointment of Administrators

In the High Court of Justice

Leeds District Registry No 220 of 2004

ADVANCED MARKINGS LIMITED

(Company No 03467989)

Nature of Business: Road Marking.

Trade Classification: 9305.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: John Russell and Philip Andrew Revill (IP Nos 5544 and 6421), both of The P&A Partnership, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF.

In the High Court of Justice

Bristol District Registry No 6c of 2004

AOUATOR GROUP LIMITED

(Company No 04287226)

Nature of Business: Collection, Purification of Water.

Trade Classification: 11.

Date of Appointment: 26 January 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Andrew Howard Beckingham and Simon Robert Haskew (IP Nos 8683 and 8988), both of Begbies Traynor, 58 Queens Square, Bristol BS1 4LF.

In the High Court of Justice

Bristol District Registry No 5c of 2004

AQUATOR SERVICES LIMITED

(Company No 04240874)

Nature of Business: Collection, Purification of Water.

Trade Classification: 11.

Date of Appointment: 26 January 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Andrew Howard Beckingham and Simon Robert Haskew (IP Nos 8683 and 8988), both of Begbies Traynor, 58 Queens Square, Bristol BS1 4LF.

In the High Court of Justice

Liverpool District Registry No 834 of 2004

B ROSENBERG LIMITED

(Company No 00619949)

Nature of Business: Manufacturing.

Trade Classification: 06.

Date of Appointment: 9 February 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: G S Kinlan and D H Gilbert (IP Nos 8268/01 and 2376), both of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Prospect Place, 85 Great North Road, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL9 5BS. (277)

In the High Court of Justice No 869 of 2004

EVANS FURNITURE (INTERNATIONAL SALES) LIMITED

(Company No 00844206)

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Furniture.

Trade Classification: 09.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

Administrators' Names and Addresses: David Swaden (IP No 5495/12), of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Commercial Buildings, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD and Martha Hanora Thompson (IP No 8678/01), of BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 3EX.

(274)

In the High Court of Justice No 4 of 2004

GLOW TELECOMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

(Company No 02978585)

Nature of Business: Telecommunications.

Trade Classification: 46.

Date of Appointment: 20 January 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: W A Batty (IP No 1049), Antony Batty & Company, New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, Administrator.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry. No 2176 of 2004

JOHN PRICE (FABRICATIONS) LIMITED

(Company No 03460470)

Nature of Business: Fabrications. Trade Classification: 74840.

Date of Appointment: 9 February 2004.

Administrators' Names and Address: Gerald Clifford Smith and John Neville Whitfield (IP Nos 6335 and 9131), of RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, Centre City Tower, 7 Hill Street, Birmingham B5 4UU.

In the Leicester County Court No 4 of 2004

LEICESTER PHOTO LITHO SERVICE LIMITED

(Company No 01509836)

Nature of Business: Litho Printers.

Trade Classification: 10.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

Administrators' Names and Address: Edward T Kerr (IP No 9020), and Brian J Hamblin (IP No 2085), both of PKF Pannell House, 159 Charles Street, Leicester LE1 1LD, Joint Administrators.

In the Newport County Court No 1a of 2004

OFFSHORE COMPOSITE STRUCTURES LTD

(Company No 3247500)

Nature of Business: Manufacturer of Plastic Products.

Date of Appointment: 4 February 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: James Richard Tickell and Carl Derek Faulds (IP Nos 8125 and 8767), both of 1640 Parkway, Solent Business Park, Whiteley, Fareham, Hampshire PO15 7AN

(144)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court No 916 of 2004

PRIME BAKERY (UK) LIMITED

(Company No 04889640)

Nature of Business: Manufacturer/Distributor of Halal Biscuits.

Trade Classification: 4.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004. Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Paul John Clark and Jason James Godefroy (IP Nos 8570 and 9097), both of Menzies Corporate Restructuring, 17-19 Foley Street, London W1W 6DW.

In the Bedford County Court No 9 of 2004

THE FULL EFFECT LIMITED

(Company No 2823066)

Nature of Business: Corporate Entertainment Specialists.

Trade Classification: 39.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

Joint Administrators' Names and Address: Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb (IP Nos IPA 9252 and ICAEW 8955), both of F. A. Simms & Partners PLC, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

In the Huddersfield County Court No 1 of 2004

V F SPECIALIST VEHICLES LIMITED

(t/a Emergency House SFX) (Company No 2005148)

Nature of Business: Film and TV Special Effects/Fire Engineers.

Trade Classification: 46—Other Services. Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

Administrator's Name and Address: Peter Sargent (IP No 8636), Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX.(273)

Administration Orders

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Birmingham District Registry. No 2163 of 2004.

CONCENTRIC ELECTRONICS LIMITED

(Reg No 04658237)

Administration Order made: 5 February 2004.

Neil Tombs and Andrew M Menzies (Office Holder Nos 7830 and 6053), both of Grant Thornton, Enterprise House, 115 Edmund Street, Birmingham B3 2HJ, Administrators.

Meetings of Creditors

In the High Court of Justice No 1962

Notice is hereby given by Paul Stanley and Gary Bell, the Joint Administrators of Begbies Traynor, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Tigon Plastics Limited is to be held at Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 27 February 2004, at 11.30 am. The Meeting is an initial Creditors' Meeting under paragraph 51 of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged with the Joint Administrators by the date of the Meeting. In order to be entitled to vote under Rule 2.38 at the Meeting you must give to us, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of your claim. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) should also include a statement giving details of their security, the date(s) on which it was given and the estimated value at which it is assessed. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Administrators are to be remunerated.

P Stanley, Joint Administrator

12 February 2004. (048)

In the High Court of Justice No 81 of 2003

VIEWTECH LIMITED

(Company No 01458954)

Notice is hereby given by Ninos Koumettou, Administrator, of Alexander Lawson & Co., 641 Green Lanes, London N8 0RE, that a Meeting of the Creditors of Viewtech Limited, Finsgate, 5-7 Cranwood Street, London EC1V 9EE, is to be held at 2nd Floor, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, on Thursday 26 February 2004, at 2.00 pm. The Meeting is an initial Creditors' Meeting under paragraph 51 of Schedule B1 to the Insolvency Act 1986 ("the Schedule"). I invite you to attend the above Meeting. A proxy form should be completed and returned to me at 2nd Floor, Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, by the date of the Meeting if you cannot attend and wish to be represented. In order to be entitled to vote under Rule 2.38 at the Meeting you must give to me, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of your claim.

N Koumettou, Administrator

12 February 2004.

(865)

Receivership

Appointment of Administrative Receivers

DLMP LIMITED

(Reg No 03065213)

Previous Name of Company: Durabar Linear Motion Products Limited.

Nature of Business: Supplier and Manufacturer of Engineering Materials and Equipment.

Trade Classification: 2924—Manufacture of Machinery.

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 9 February 2004.

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: Aston Rothbury Factors Limited.

Joint Administrative Receivers: Nicholas Hugh O'Reilly (Office Holder No 008309), Numerica, PO Box 2653, 66 Wigmore Street, London W1A 3RT, and Colin Ian Vickers (Office Holder No 008953), Numerica, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, West Sussex, Worthing BN11 1RY.

TCSS LIMITED

(Reg No 3924559)

Nature of Business: Computer Related Sales and Services.

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers: 11 February 2004

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: Cattles Invoice Finance (Oxford) Limited.

Joint Administrative Receivers: Michael William Young and Nigel John Hamilton-Smith (Office Holder Nos 8077 and 2093), both of Vantis Business Recovery, Torrington House, 47 Holywell Hill, St Albans AL1 1HD (077)

Meetings of Creditors

CLIMPERHURST ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the unsecured Creditors of the above-named Company will be held pursuant to section 48(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, on Tuesday 9 March 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the report of the Administrative Receivers and, if thought fit, appointing a Creditors' Committee. A Creditor will be entitled to vote only if a written statement of claim is submitted to me at the above address by 12.00 noon on Monday 8 March 2004, and if the claim is admitted for voting purposes. Any proxies that are intended to be used must be submitted to me at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, before the Meeting. A Creditor whose claim is wholly secured is not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting.

D J Crawshaw, for the Joint Administrative Receivers 13 February 2004. (117)

GFM GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the unsecured Creditors of the above-named Company will be held pursuant to section 48(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, on Tuesday 9 March 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the report of the Administrative Receivers and, if thought fit, appointing a Creditors' Committee. A Creditor will be entitled to vote only if a written statement of claim is submitted to me at the above address by 12.00 noon on Monday 8 March 2004, and if the claim is admitted for voting purposes. Any proxies that are intended to be used must be submitted to me at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, before the Meeting. A Creditor whose claim is wholly secured is not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting.

D J Crawshaw, for the Joint Administrative Receivers 13 February 2004. (115)

GILLETT (LONDON) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the unsecured Creditors of the above-named Company will be held pursuant to section 48(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, on Tuesday 9 March 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the report of the Administrative Receivers and, if thought fit, appointing a Creditors' Committee. A Creditor will be entitled to vote only if a written statement of claim is submitted to me at the above address by 12.00 noon on Monday 8 March 2004, and if the claim is admitted for voting purposes. Any proxies that are intended to be used must be submitted to me at KPMG, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, before the Meeting. A Creditor whose claim is wholly secured is not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting.

D J Crawshaw, for the Joint Administrative Receivers

13 February 2004. (116)

PT UK REALISATIONS LIMITED

(formerly Pump-Tec UK Limited)

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 48 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of The Institute of Chartered Accountants, North West Region, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, on 27 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of receiving the report of the Joint Administrative Receivers and, if thought fit, appointing a Creditors' Committee. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or be represented at the Meeting. A person is entitled to vote at the Meeting only if he has given to the Receivers at Begbies Traynor, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the above day fixed for the Meeting, details in writing of the debt that he claims to be due to him from the Company, and this claim has been duly admitted by the Receivers. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him.

D Rankin, Joint Administrative Receiver

12 February 2004. (283)

Members' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

BROOK INDEPENDENT FOSTERING AGENCY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall WS1 1QL, on 29 January 2004, the following Special Resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Timothy Frank Corfield, of Griffin & King, 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall WS1 1QL, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such

D Keyes and A Dellingham, Directors (888)

CAMBRIDGE RESEARCH AND INNOVATION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Wellington House, East Road, Cambridge, on 10 February 2004, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily."

R J Stibbs, Chairman (906)

THE STANFORD DINGLEY COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 81-83 School Road, Tilehurst, Reading, on 10 February 2004, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David William Tann, of The Norton Practice (Insolvency Services) Limited, 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading RG1 4AP, be and hereby is appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.'

J C N Roberts, Chairman (904)

TIRO RESOURCE SOLUTIONS LIMITED

By a Resolution of the Company's Members the following Resolution was passed, as a Special Resolution on 12 February 2004:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that David Birne and Stephen Katz be appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up.

N J Lee, Director (909)

VALLETE LIMITED

(formerly The Laser Cutting Company Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 55 Clarkehouse Road, Sheffield S1 2LE, on 11 February 2004, at 2.50 pm, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

"It has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company should be voluntarily wound up, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that John Russell and Andrew Philip Wood, of 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, duly qualified under the Insolvency Act 1986, be and are hereby appointed Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up.

By Order of the Board.

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 3895485. Name of Company: BROOK INDEPENDENT FOSTERING AGENCY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Fostering Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West

Midlands WS1 1QL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Timothy Frank Corfield, Griffin & King Insolvency, 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 10L

Office Holder Number: 1071.

Date of Appointment: 29 January 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members. (889) Company Number: 1953883

Name of Company: CAMBRIDGE RESEARCH AND

INNOVATION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Provider of Funding for the Development and Exploitation of Technology.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John Michael Munn and David John Watchorn, Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Office Holder Numbers: 7859 and 8686. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members.

(907)

Company Number: 1181174.

Name of Company: THE STANFORD DINGLEY COMPANY

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: General Wholesale.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading

Liquidator's Name and Address: David William Tann, The Norton Practice (Insolvency Services) Limited, 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road,

Reading RG1 4AP

Office Holder Number: 8101.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(905)

Company Number: 3678310.

Name of Company: TIRO RESOURCE SOLUTIONS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Labour Recruitment, Other Business.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London

NW1 3ER.

Liquidators' Names and Address: David Birne and Stephen M Katz, both of Fisher Partners, Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER

Office Holder Numbers: 9034 and 8681. Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(910)

Company Number: 00612797.

Name of Company: **VALLETE LIMITED.**Previous Name of Company: The Laser Cutting Company Limited.

Nature of Business: Engineers. Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF.

Liquidators' Names and Address: John Russell and Andrew Philip

Wood, both of 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF. Office Holder Numbers: 5544 and 9148.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members.

(279)

Notices to Creditors

CAMBRIDGE RESEARCH AND INNOVATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, are required on or before 23 March 2004, to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any) to J M Munn, Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in any such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts or claims are proved.

J M Munn, Joint Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors' claims have been, or will be, paid in full.

10 February 2004. (908)

HAVANT BOROUGH PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Liquidator of the above-named Company intends to declare on 5 March 2004, a First and Final Dividend to the unsecured Creditors of the above-named Company

Creditors of the above-named Company are therefore required, on or before 5 March 2004, to send their names and addresses and the particulars of their claims as at the date of liquidation, namely, 10 March 2003, to Mr T C Evans of Rogers Evans, 20 Brunswick Place, Southampton SO15 2AQ, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the Liquidator either by his Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notices, are in default thereof, they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

T C Evans, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (876)

TIRO RESOURCE SOLUTIONS LIMITED

I, David Birne of Fisher Partners, Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, give notice that on 12 February 2004, I was appointed Joint Liquidator by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned David Birne of Acre House, 11-15 William Road, London NW1 3ER, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

D Birne, Joint Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

12 February 2004. (911)

Final Meetings

AB ESTATES LIMITED

In accordance with section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, a Final Meeting of the Company's Shareholders will be held at 69-71 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4JP, on Wednesday 17 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to receive an account showing how the liquidation has been conducted. A Shareholder who is entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting can appoint another person as his or her proxy holder to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy holder need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged with me at 69-71 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4JP, no later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 16 March 2004.

DLZ Wong, Joint Liquidator

13 January 2004. (172)

ALBERT DENT (HILGAY) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, on 18 March 2004, at 3.00 pm. The purpose of the Meeting is for receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator under section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged with the Liquidator at 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, fax 01603 877549, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

C Williams, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (171)

ALEXANDER HOWDEN UNDERWRITING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above Company will be held at 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, on Friday 26 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to consider and if thought fit, to pass the following Resolutions, as an Ordinary Resolution and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Liquidator's statement of account for the period of the liquidation be approved, and that the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator be disposed of as the Liquidator sees fit, subject to any legal requirements governing the period of retention."

A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him/her.

J P Richards, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (168)

COLLEGE NOMINEES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Mazars, 24 Bevis Marks, London EC3A 7NR, on Wednesday 17 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meeting showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies should be lodged at 24 Bevis Marks, London EC3A 7NR, no later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 16 March 2004, the business day before the Meeting.

D Thorniley, Joint Liquidator

12 February 2004. (170)

CONNECTIX UK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Sherlock House, 73 Baker Street, London W1U 6RD, on 25 March 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Joint Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

S R Thomas, Joint Liquidator (173)

MELFORD ROAD HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 201 Deansgate, Manchester M60 2AT, on 29 March 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member.

W K Dawson, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (166)

NATIONWIDE VEHICLE WASHING EQUIPMENT SERVICE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above Company will be held at 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, on Friday 26 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to consider and if thought fit to pass, the following Resolutions as an Ordinary Resolution and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Liquidator's statement of account for the period of the Liquidation be approved, and that the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator be disposed of as the Liquidator sees fit, subject to any legal requirements governing the period of retention."

A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her.

JRD Smith, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (169)

VICTORIA STREET PROPERTIES LIMITED CENTRAL COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LIMITED DUTCHVIEW LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members of the Companies will be held at Chiltern House, 24-30 King Street, Watford WD18 0BP, on Monday 22 March 2004, at 11.00 am, 11.15 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before it by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-ups of the Companies have been conducted and the property of the Companies disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators. A Member entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is for the proxy to be a Member. Proxy forms must be lodged at 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, not later than 12.00 noon on 19 March 2004.

V M Bairstow, Joint Liquidator

12 February 2004. (179)

VIDEOTRON INVESTMENT (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above Company will be held at 180 Strand, London WC2R 1WL, on Friday 26 March 2004, at 11.00am, to consider, and if thought fit, to pass the following Resolutions as an Ordinary Resolution and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Liquidator's statement of account for the period of the Liquidation be approved, and that the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator be disposed of as the Liquidator sees fit, subject to any legal requirements governing the period of retention."

A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her.

I McIsaac, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (167)

WHITEOAKS INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading RG1 2QL, on 12 March 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidation shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 4 St Giles Court, Southampton Street, Reading RG1 2QL, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

P R Boyle, Liquidator

4 February 2004. (105)

Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up Resolutions for Winding-up

ARMA PC LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 60-62 High Street, Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2SP, on 11 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business and that it is advisable to wind up the same and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Anthony David Kent, of Maidment Judd, 60-62 High Street, Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2SP, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

E A R C Armon-Jones, Chairman (855)

BASE RESULTS LIMITED

(formerly Atlas Internet Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, on 10 February 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Martin Henry Linton, of Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A Snell (842)

BRIWEL MOTORS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Tuesday 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same and, accordingly, that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mark S Reynolds, of 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

B Welch, Chairman (849)

CALCITE LTD

(t/a S E B Auto Services)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 2nd Floor, Titchfield House, 69-85 Tabernacle Street, London EC2A 4RR, on 12 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert Stephen Palmer be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M E Christopher, Chairman

CORPORATE CHAUFFEUR COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Hacker Young & Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, on 6 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew Andronikou and Ladislav Hornan, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

G E Ham, Director (915)

DL HENLEY & SON LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at St Nicholas House, Park Row, Nottingham NG1 6FQ, on 11 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Allan Watson Graham and Richard James Philpott, of KPMG, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a Liquidator may be done by one of them."

D A Henley, Director (890

DIRECT ELECTRICALS (STOCKPORT) LIMITED

(formerly Direct Electricals (UK) Limited)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Clive House, Clive Street, Bolton BL1 1ET, on 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Suzanne Payne, of Unity Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, Clive House, Clive Street, Bolton BL1 1ET, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

D Halket, Director and Shareholder (892)

EDGE INNOVATION LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at the offices of Barber Harrison & Platt, 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD, on 11 February 2004, at 10.00 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Geoffrey A Gee, of Barber Harrison & Platt, 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

A P Smith, Chairman (882)

EDWARDS (SOUTHERN) CATERING SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF, on 13 February 2004, at 10.00 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Julie Anne Palmer, of Middleton Partners, 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF, be and she is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

R J Edwards, Chairman (894)

EUROSWIFT IT LIMITED

(845)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Thistle Haydock, Penny Lane, Haydock WA11 9SG, on 10 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M Elaine Wilcox and Arthur C Custance, of Armstrong Watson, 15 Victoria Place, Carlisle, Cumbria, be and they are hereby appointed Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up."

K Lister, Director (129)

EUROSWIFT IMPORTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Thistle Haydock, Penny Lane, Haydock WA11 9SG, on 10 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that M Elaine Wilcox and Arthur C Custance, of Armstrong Watson, 15 Victoria Place, Carlisle, Cumbria, be and they are hereby appointed Liquidators for the purposes of the winding-up."

P Carter, Director (127)

GS AUTO SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 19 Silent Street, Ipswich on 12 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Chris Williams, of McTear Williams & Wood, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

S Lennox, Director (898)

GOLD FIELDS MAHD ADH DHAHAB LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Adelphi, 1-11 John Adam Street, London WC2N 6HT, on 2 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jeremy Simon Spratt and James Robert Tucker, of KPMG Corporate Recovery, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up. Any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by a Liquidator may be done by one of them."

P C Marsh, Director (896)

HAMPSHIRE IMPORT CENTRE LIMITED

(t/a Castletons 4 x 4)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hamspshire SO53 3TZ, on 12 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Carl Stuart Jackson and Nigel Ian Fox, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

J Smith, Director (138)

HAYMARKET ADVERTISING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 76 New Cavendish Street, London WIG 9TB, on 12 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Jeremy Berman, of Berley Chartered Accountants, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."

At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same day, the Member's nominee was confirmed as Liquidator.

A Allen, Director (863)

HOUSE OF JASMINE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Thursday 12 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kian Seng Tan, of K S Tan & Co, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

T L Lai, Director (859)

IMPRESSIONS (LEEDS) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at The Merrion Hotel, Wade Lane, Leeds LS2 8NH, on 12 February 2004, at 10.15 am, the following Resolutions were passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Michael Edward George Saville, of Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110 Albion Street, Leeds LS2 8LA, be appointed as Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

M Thewlis, Chairman (043)

JASMINE HOUSE ENTERPRISES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, on Thursday 12 February 2004, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kian Seng Tan, of K S Tan & Co, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of the winding-up."

T L Lai, Director (861)

L A PORTER LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London, on 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Carl Stuart Jackson and Nigel Ian Fox, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

L Porter, Director (123)

LEANNES HAMILTON MAINTENANCE LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN, on 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable that the same be wound up voluntarily, and that the Company be wound up accordingly, and that Mark Grahame Tailby and Neil Richard Gibson, of CBA, 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purpose of such winding-up, and that the Joint Liquidators be and are hereby empowered to act jointly and severally."

A Reid, Chairman (884)

OMNITEL (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, on 5 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that K J Watkin, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

H Rai, Director (280)

OPPORTUNITY KNOCKS TRAINING PROVIDERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 73-75 Aston Road North, Birmingham B6 4DA, on 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

B Singh, Director (900)

RJM BUILDING SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, on 12 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Shay Lettice, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

R J Marchant, Chairman (131)

RELSON LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Haden Insolvency, Haden House, 485 Birmingham Road, Bromsgrove B61 0HZ, on 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ian J Gould and Brian J Hamblin, of PKF, New Guild House, 45 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 2LX, are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up and that they are empowered to act jointly and severally in all matters"

SDT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, on 30 January 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

SHAW VISION & CONTROL LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Taylor Rowlands, 8 High Street, Yarm, Stockton on Tees TS15 9AE, on Wednesday 11 February 2004, the following subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that John Harvey Madden, of Taylor Rowlands, be appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

SILVERLINE RENTALS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Tuesday 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert Valentine, of 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

D Poulter, Chairman (852)

SILVERLINE SERVICES UK LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Valentine & Co., 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, on Tuesday 10 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Robert Valentine, of 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

SOMERS HANDLING LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, on 11 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Nigel Price, of Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."
At a Meeting of Creditors held on 11 February 2004, the Creditors confirmed the appointment of Nigel Price, as Liquidator and that anything required or authorised to be done by the Liquidator be done by him.

R C Perkins, Chairman (902)

STREAMLINE GERMAN CAR CARE CENTRE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, on 10 February 2004, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proven to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mr S Franklin, of Panos Eliades, Franklin & Co., Albany House, 18 Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

At a Meeting of the Creditors held later the same day Mr S Franklin's appointment as Liquidator was confirmed.

S Pantella, Chairman (857)

SWIFT PLASTICS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Cribbs Causeway Hotel, Cribbs Causeway, Bristol BS10 7TL, on 11 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Nigel Alexander Spearing, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

S Poulter, Director (886)

THE WINDOW TRADE CENTRE (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG, on 29 January 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Ordinary Resolution respectively:
"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gagen Dulari Sharma, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-un"

S D Genna, Director (880)

WORKTOPS (NO5) LIMITED FKA BOARDS (LEEDS) LTD

(t/a BCL)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF17 9EJ, on 11 February 2004, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter O'Hara and Simon Weir, of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF179EJ, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

S J Ryley, Director (045)

Meetings of Creditors 4TH LAW LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, on 9 March 2004, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. C M Iacovides, of Fergusson House, 124-128 City Road, London EC1V 2NJ, who is a licensed Insolvency Practitioner of JIIJ will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

M Willis, Director

(867)

ABT SPORTSLINE (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Conference Room 2, 1st Floor, Portland Basin Museum, Portland Place, Ashton under Lyne, on 2 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from c/o Mistry Associates, 6-8 Henry Square, Ashton under Lyne OL6 7TP, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person), a proxy at the offices of Mistry Associates no later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

A J Hilton, Director

11 February 2004. (061)

ALFA LOGISTICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, on 1 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

M Jones, Director

15 January 2004. (067)

ALIGNMENT INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Barber Harrison & Platt, 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD, on 24 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Barber Harrison & Platt, 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD, on 20 February 2004 and 23 February 2004 between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

M P Newton, Director 5 February 2004. (054)

AMEX INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, on Wednesday 10 March 2004, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is the nomination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company situated at Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, not later than 12.00 noon on Tuesday 9 March 2004. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that David Thomas Greensill, of Mayfields Insolvency Practitioners, Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Resolutions also to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution conferring upon the duly appointed Liquidator the powers contained in Schedule 4, Part I of the Insolvency Act 1986.

By Order of the Board.

D Stubbs, Director

10 February 2004. (286)

ANTHONY REED LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, West Midlands WS9 8PH, on 24 February 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office of the Company which, for the purposes of winding-up, has been changed to the offices of K J Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH, no later than 12.00 noon, on 23 February 2004. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at the address shown above, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the address shown above, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

T A Hickey, Director

11 February 2004.

B & B TRADE FRAMES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Britannia Hotel, Newcastle Airport, Ponteland, Woolsington NE13 8DJ, on Thursday 4 March 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

R Bottoms, Director

11 February 2004. (068)

BREMMA CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, on Friday 27 February 2004, at 3.00 pm, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them. and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. On the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Stones & Co., 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, being a place in the relevant locality. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, and be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security), lodge at the registered office of the Company at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

B Weston, Director

13 February 2004. (125)

BRIDGEGATE FINANCIAL STRATEGY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Parkin S. Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, on 8 March 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Ian Brown of Parkin S. Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

J Stafford, Director

(291)

12 February 2004.

(872)

BUILDING MANAGEMENT SERVICES (NW) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on Friday 27 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2)(b) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. Notice is also given that, for the purposes of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at 20 Winmarleigh Street, Warrington, Cheshire WA1 1JY, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

J McNulty, Director

13 February 2004. (052)

CENTRE-MASTEL (STEELS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 25 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may also be passed at this Meeting with regard to the Liquidator's remuneration and the costs of convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 23 February 2004 and 25 February 2004. By Order of the Board.

M A Wilkes, Director

10 February 2004.

(057)

CENTRE STEEL PROCESSING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 25 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may also be passed at this Meeting with regard to the Liquidator's remuneration and the costs of convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 23 February 2004 and 25 February 2004. By Order of the Board.

M A Wilkes, Director

10 February 2004. (055)

D & P HOME IMPROVEMENTS LIMITED

(t/a Bathrooms by Design)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading RG1 4AP, on 3 March 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Company may be inspected at the offices of The Norton Practice, 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading RG1 4AP, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on 1 March 2004 and 2 March 2004. For the purposes of voting, a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meeting must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, 1 Wesley Gate, 70 Queens Road, Reading RG1 4AP, not later than 12.00 noon, on 2 March 2004.

By Order of the Board.

P Wentzell, Director 11 February 2004.

(059)

DANCE HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Hilton Hotel, Wokingham, on 26 February 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a proxy, together with a statement of their debt, at the offices of RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, 186 City Road, London EC1V 2NU, not later than 12.00 noon, on 25 February 2004. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Unit 2, Broom House Business Park, Maidenhead Road, Wokingham, Berkshire RG40 5RH, on 24 February 2004 and 25 February 2004, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm. By Order of the Board.

J Dance, Director

12 February 2004. (288)

DELINVIEW LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, on 11 March 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Creditors should lodge particulars of their claims for voting purposes at Leigh & Co., Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, secured Creditors should also lodge a statement giving details of their security, the dates on which it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Any Creditor entitled to attend and vote at this Meeting is entitled to do so either in person or by proxy. Completed proxy forms must be lodged at Leigh & Co., Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated, and the Meeting may receive information, or to be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Martin Henry Linton, of Leigh & Co., Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, is duly qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company and will, during the period before the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the affairs of the Company as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

M McEvoy, Director

10 February 2004.

DESIGNA (NE) LTD

(t/a Designa)

(formerly Designer for Less)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Britannia Hotel, Newcastle Airport, Ponteland, Woolsington, Newcastle upon Tyne NE13 8DJ, on Thursday 4 March 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

M J Slifkin, Director

11 February 2004. (058)

DESIGN RETAIL LTD

(t/a Design)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Windsor Room, Quality Hotel, 126 Penn Road, Wolverhampton WV3 0ER, on Monday 8 March 2004, at 2.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, with the Company at the offices of Muras Baker Jones & Co, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, not later than 12.00 noon on the last working day prior to the Meeting. Notice is further given that list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above.

By Order of the Board.

K S Sangha, Director

10 February 2004. (248)

DRAGON SCAFFOLDING (WALES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, on Monday 23 February 2004, at 3.00 pm, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. On the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Stones & Co., 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, being a place in the relevant locality. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, and be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security), lodge at the registered office of the Company at 63 Walter Road, Swansea SA1 4PT, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

D McCarthy

(868)

13 February 2004.

(136)

ELECTRONIC DESIGN REALISATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, on 3 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. On the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, being a place in the relevant locality. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company at Trafalgar House, Grenville Place, Mill Hill, London NW7 3SA, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given, and the value at which it is assessed.

By Order of the Board.

P J Maguire, Director

4 February 2004. (866)

FIREDART LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on Thursday 4 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Langley & Partners. Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

R H Appel, Director 12 February 2004. (056)

FULLERS INTERIORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Prospect House, Footscray High Street, Sidcup, Kent DA14 5HN, on Monday 1 March 2004, at 10.45 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is, the nomination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company, situated at The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, not later than 12.00 noon on 27 February 2004. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Nedim Ailyan, of Begbies Traynor, Prospect House, Footscray High Street, Footscray, Sidcup, Kent DA14 5HN, and David Paul Hudson, of Begbies Traynor, The Old Exchange, 234 Southchurch Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex SS1 2EG, are qualified to act as Insolvency Practitioners in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

A Fuller, Director 12 February 2004. (121)

HAIR BY PARTNERS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 243 Caledonian Road, London N1 1ED, on Thursday 4 March 2004, at 2.00 pm. The Members' Meeting will be held half an hour earlier. For the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. For the purposes mentioned in section 98(2) of the said Act, information can be obtained from 243 Caledonian Road, London N1

By Order of the Board.

I Coktas, Director

3 February 2004. (869)

HI-LITE WINDOW COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Manor Court, Barnes Wallis Road, Segensworth, Fareham, Hampshire PO15 5GT, on 25 February 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Grant Thornton, 31 Carlton Crescent, Southampton SO15 2EW, on 23 February 2004 and 24 February 2004, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

J D Holmes, Director

9 February 2004. (053)

HUMAN EQUATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Smith & Williamson Limited, 1 Bishops Wharf, Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, on 25 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions at the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about or be asked to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting, Roger Tulloch, of Smith & Williamson Limited, 1 Bishops Wharf, Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey GU1 4RA, being a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company, will, during the period before the day of the Meeting furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. By Order of the Board.

J Espana, Director

5 February 2004. (050)

JAVLIN PACKAGING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, on Tuesday 2 March 2004, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is the nomination of a Liquidator and the appointment of a Liquidation Committee. Proxy forms to be used for the purposes of the above Meeting must be lodged, accompanied by statements of claim, at the registered office of the Company, situated at Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, not later than 12.00 noon on Monday 1 March 2004. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that David Thomas Greensill, of Mayfields Insolvency Practitioners, Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands B63 4AB, is qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the above Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Resolutions also to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution conferring upon the duly appointed Liquidator the powers contained in Schedule 4, Part I of the Insolvency Act 1986.

By Order of the Board.

T D Hartland, Director

30 January 2004. (289)

KOETTER KIM & ASSOCIATES (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 2 March 2004, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 98 et seq. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12.00 noon, on 1 March 2004, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be inspected at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting of Creditors.

By Order of the Board.

J Freedman, Director

11 February 2004.

(071)

LORD HOLT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tenon Recovery, Arkwright House, Parsonage Gardens, Manchester M3 2LF, on 4 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Arkwright House, Parsonage Gardens, Manchester M3 2LF, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Arkwright House, Parsonage Gardens, Manchester M3 2LF, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Arkwright House, Parsonage Gardens, Manchester M3 2LF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

P Lord Director

(060)

MANVERS AUTOS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 3 March 2004, at 11.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, at Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on the two business days before the date of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D J Robson, Director

12 February 2004. (284)

MARCUS KEMP ESTATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, 1st Floor, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE, on 26 February 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Asher Miller, of David Rubin & Partners, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at 1st Floor, 26-28 Bedford Row, London WC1R 4HE before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it

By Order of the Board.

M Kemp, Director

6 February 2004. (051)

OLIVERS BATHROOMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Campanile Hotel, Beverley Road, Freetown Way, Hull HU2 9AN, on 8 March 2004, at 10.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act, ie, to consider the Directors' statement of affairs, to appoint a Liquidator and to appoint a Liquidation Committee. Any Creditor wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a completed proof of debt form, (together, if it is desired to vote by proxy, with a completed proxy form) at the offices of Jacksons Jolliffe Cork, Lowgate House, Lowgate, Hull HU1 1EL, no later than 12.00 noon, on 5 March 2004. The Resolutions to be considered at this Meeting include Resolutions specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition, the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and the costs of convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Jacksons Jolliffe Cork, on the two business days next before the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

N Oliver, Director

(069)9 February 2004.

PLANTSHARE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Heskin Hall Farm, Wood Lane, Heskin, Preston PR7 5PA, on 3 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Heskin Hall Farm, Wood Lane, Heskin, Preston PR7 5PA, not later than 12.00 noon on 2 March 2004. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Heskin Hall Farm, Wood Lane, Heskin, Preston PR7 5PA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Heskin Hall Farm, Wood Lane, Heskin, Preston PR7 5PA, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A I Derry, Director

(070)

PREMIER LABOUR SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 3 March 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on the two business days before the date of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. D Robson, Director

12 February 2004.

(285)

SCREENCAT SOFTWARE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on Friday 27 February 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, situated at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

P Boateng, Director

13 February 2004.

(065)

SILICONE INNOVATION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, on 26 February 2004, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, not later than 12.00 noon on 25 February 2004. Other Resolutions to be considered at this Meeting include those dealing with the Liquidator's fees, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening this Meeting and the sale of the Company's assets, pursuant to Rule 4.228 Insolvency Rules 1986 and Statement of Insolvency Practice 13. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

P Hatton, Director

12 February 2004.

(871)

SOFT OPTIONS (SPECIALIST FOAMS AND PLASTICS)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, on 2 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, during the two business days preceding the above Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J Sunderland, Director

13 February 2004.

(066)

SPECTRUM PRINT (ST IVES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR, on 27 February 2004, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Company may be inspected at the offices of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on 25 February 2004 and 26 February 2004. For the purposes of voting a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meeting must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR, not later than 12.00 noon on 26 February 2004.

J Clucas. Director

12 February 2004.

SUSSEX VEHICLE BODIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Hickstead Hotel, Jobs Lane, Hickstead, Haywards Heath, West Sussex RH17 5NZ, on 3 March 2004, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, 8 Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, during the two business days preceding the above Meeting. By Order of the Board.

A Mitchell Director

10 February 2004. (064)

TERAGLOW COMMUNICATIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, on 25 February 2004, at 11.15 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition the Meeting will receive information about the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Company may be inspected at the offices of Antony Batty & Company, New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, telephone 020 7831 1234, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on 23 February 2004 and 24 February 2004. For the purposes of voting a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meeting must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, not later than 12.00 noon on 24 February 2004.

L Magill, Director

2 February 2004. (870)

THE TREES HOTEL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Norfolk House Hotel, 39 Princes Drive, Colwyn Bay, North Wales LL29 8PF, on Thursday 4 March 2004, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act, that is, to consider the Director's statement of affairs, to appoint a Liquidator and to appoint a Liquidation Committee. Any Creditor wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a completed proof of debt form (together, if it is desired to vote by proxy, with a completed proxy form) at the office of T.H.Associates, Towngate House, 116-118 Towngate, Leyland, Preston PR25 2LQ, no later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 3 March 2004. T J Hargreaves, of T.H.Associates, Towngate House, 116-118 Towngate, Leyland, Preston PR25 2LQ, during the period before 4 March 2004, will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

B J Kenworthy, Director

(062)

(063)

WOODS THE FLORISTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 25 February 2004, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

A K Rodgers, Director

9 February 2004. (290)

Y2K MOTOR SPORT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the Hilton Hotel, Wokingham, on 26 February 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a proxy, together with a statement of their debt, at the offices of RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, 186 City Road, London EC1V 2NU, not later than 12.00 noon on 25 February 2004. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Unit 2 Broom House Business Park, Maidenhead Road, Wokingham, Berkshire RG40 5RH, on 24 February 2004 and 25 February 2004 between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

K Williams, Director

12 February 2004. (287)

Appointment of Liquidators

Name of Company: ARMA PC LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Providers of IT Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 9 Park Lane, Puckeridge, Ware,

Hertfordshire SG11 1RL.

Liquidator's Name and Address: A D Kent, 60-62 High Street,

Harpenden, Hertfordshire AL5 2SP.

Office Holder Number: 8764.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (854)

Company Number: 1112260.

Name of Company: **BASE RESULTS LIMITED.**Previous Name of Company: Atlas Internet Limited. Nature of Business: Internet and Related Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU.

Liquidator's Name and Address: M H Linton, Leigh & Co, Brentmead

House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU.

Office Holder Number: 5998. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3446617.

Name of Company: **BRIWEL MOTORS LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Vehicle Sales and Servicing.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Mark S Reynolds, Valentine & Co, 4

Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

Office Holder Number: 008838.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04059415 Name of Company: CALCITE LTD. Trading Name: S E B Auto Services.

Nature of Business: Motor Vehicle Repair Business.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Gallaghers, 69-85 Tabernacle Street,

London EC2A 4RR.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Stephen Palmer, Gallaghers, PO Box 698, 2nd Floor, Titchfield House, 69-85 Tabernacle Street,

(846)

(916)

London EC2A 4RR.

Office Holder Number: 005531-4.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03526484.

Name of Company: CORPORATE CHAUFFEUR COMPANY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Chauffeur Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Andrew Andronikou and Ladislav Hornan, both of St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH.

Office Holder Numbers: 1253 and 2059. Date of Appointment: 6 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04660728.

Name of Company: **DL HENLEY & SON LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Construction.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: St Nicholas House, Park Row,

Nottingham NGI 6FQ.

Liquidators' Names and Addresses: Allan Watson Graham, KPMG, St Nicholas House, Park Row, Nottingham NG1 6FQ and Richard James

Philpott, KPMG, 1 Waterloo Way, Leicester LE1 6LP.

Office Holder Numbers: 8719 and 9226. Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

(891)By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 4573730.

Name of Company: DIRECT ELECTRICALS (STOCKPORT)

LIMITED.

(843)

(848)

Previous Name of Company: Direct Electricals (UK) Limited.

Nature of Business: Retailer of Electrical Goods.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Unity Corporate Recovery & Insolvency,

Clive House, Clive Street, Bolton BL1 1ET.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Suzanne Payne, Clive House, Clive Street, Bolton BL1 1ET.

Office Holder Number: 9225.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04097860.

Name of Company: EDGE INNOVATION LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture of Bicycles.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Geoffrey A Gee, Barber Harrison & Platt, 2 Rutland Park, Sheffield S10 2PD.

Office Holder Number: 6272.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(883)

Company Number: 3652420.

Name of Company: EDWARDS (SOUTHERN) CATERING

SERVICES LÍMÍTED.

Nature of Business: Catering Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury

Liquidator's Name and Address: Julie Anne Palmer, Middleton Partners, 65 St Edmund's Church Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1EF.

Office Holder Number: 008835. Date of Appointment: 13 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(895)

(893)

Company Number: 04184520. Name of Company: **EUROSWIFT IT LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Sale of Motor Vehicles.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Unit 13, Caldew Business Park,

Shaddongate, Carlisle.

Liquidators' Names and Address: M Elaine Wilcox and Arthur C Custance, Armstrong Watson, 15 Victoria Place, Carlisle, Cumbria CA1 1EW.

Office Holder Numbers: 6667 and 1912.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(130)

Company Number: 04013777.

Name of Company: EUROSWIFT IMPORTS LIMITED.
Nature of Business: Sale of Motor Vehicles.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Saint Nicholas Bridge, Carlisle, Cumbria. Liquidators' Names and Address: M Elaine Wilcox and Arthur C Custance, Armstrong Watson, 15 Victoria Place, Carlisle, Cumbria CA1 1EW.

Office Holder Numbers: 6667 and 1912. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(128)

(899)

Company Number: 04168917.

Name of Company: GS AUTO SERVICES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Motor Mechanics. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE. Liquidator's Name and Address: Chris Williams, McTear Williams &

Wood, 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE. Office Holder Number: 008772.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 1205059

Name of Company: GOLD FIELDS MAHD ADH DHAHAB

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Dormant. Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB. Liquidators' Names and Address: Jeremy Simon Spratt and James Robert Tucker, both of KPMG Corporate Recovery, 8 Salisbury Square, London EC4Y 8BB.

Office Holder Numbers: 8914 and 8916. Date of Appointment: 2 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 4575665.

Name of Company: HAMPSHIRE IMPORT CENTRE LIMITED.

Trading Name: Castletons 4 x 4. Nature of Business: Car Sales. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers

Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Carl Stuart Jackson and Nigel Ian Fox, Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8860 and 8891. Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (139)

Company Number: 01003632.

Name of Company: HAYMARKET ADVERTISING LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Advertising Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G

Liquidator's Name and Address: Jeremy Berman, Berley, 76 New

Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB.

Office Holder Number: 5303.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (862) Company Number: 3980298

Name of Company: **HOUSE OF JASMINE LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Restaurant. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

(858)

(124)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kian Seng Tan, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

Office Holder Number: 8032.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 02370615.

Name of Company: IMPRESSIONS (LEEDS) LIMITED. Nature of Business: Printers and Designers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: The Mint, Moor View, Holbeck LS11

Liquidator's Name and Address: Michael Edward George Saville, Grant Thornton, St Johns Centre, 110 Albion Street, Leeds LS2 8LA.

Office Holder Number: 007250.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(044)

Company Number: 4615905.

Name of Company: JASMINE HOUSE ENTERPRISES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Restaurant. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley

Road, London NW3 5EP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kian Seng Tan, 10-12 New College Parade, Finchley Road, London NW3 5EP.

Office Holder Number: 8032.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (860)

Company Number: 3759813.

Name of Company: L A PORTER LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Painters and Decorators.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers

Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Carl Stuart Jackson and Nigel Ian Fox, both of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8860 and 8891. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04436575.

Name of Company: LEANNES HAMILTON MAINTENANCE LTD.

Nature of Business: General Construction/Civil Engineer.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN. Liquidators' Names and Address: Mark Grahame Tailby and Neil Richard Gibson, both of CBA, 39 Castle Street, Leicester LE1 5WN. Office Holder Numbers: 9115 and 9213.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Confirmed by Creditors.

Company Number: 03430493

Name of Company: OMNITEL (UK) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Telecommunications.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road,

Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH.

Liquidator's Name and Address: K J Watkin, K.J.Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall WS9 8PH.

Office Holder Number: 5276. Date of Appointment: 5 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (281)

Company Number: 4225670. Name of Company: **OPPORTUNITIES KNOCK TRAINING PROVIDERS LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Provision of Computer Courses.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: c/o HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, 73-75 Aston Road North, Waterlinks, Birmingham B6 4DA.
Liquidators' Names and Address: Kiran Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, both of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, 73-75 Aston Road North, Waterlinks, Birmingham B6 4DA.
Office Holder Numbers: 008795 and 008319

Office Holder Numbers: 008795 and 008319. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (901)

Company Number: 04410742

Name of Company: **RJM BUILDING SERVICES LIMITED.**Nature of Business: General Construction and Civil Engineering.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Shay Lettice, Peters Elworthy & Moore, Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA.
Office Holder Number: 8366.

Date of Appointment: 12 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (132)

Company Number: 03353525

Name of Company: **RELSON LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: Other Computer Related Activities.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: PKF, New Guild House, 45 Great Charles

Street, Queensway, Birmingham B3 2LX.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Ian J Gould and Brian J Hamblin, both of PKF, New Guild House, 45 Great Charles Street, Queensway, Birmingham B3 2LX.

Office Holder Numbers: 7866 and 2085. Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04540819. Name of Company: SDT LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Jewellers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers

Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Carl Stuart Jackson and Michael Ralph Eastwood Matthews, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh SO53 3TZ.

Office Holder Numbers: 8860 and 2228. Date of Appointment: 30 January 2004. By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 4420911.

Name of Company: SHAW VISION & CONTROL LTD.

Nature of Business: Sale and Installation of Security Cameras.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 8 High Street, Yarm TS15 9AE.

Liquidator's Name and Address: J Harvey Madden, of Taylor Rowlands, 8 High Street, Yarm TS15 9AE.

Office Holder Number: 7858.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(267)

Company Number: 4129131.

Name of Company: SILVERLINE RENTALS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Rental of Cigarette Vending Machines.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Valentine, Valentine & Co, 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

Office Holder Number: 003569.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3238197. Name of Company: **SILVERLINE SERVICES UK LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Manufacturer of Vending Machines.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue,

London N3 2HS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Robert Valentine, Valentine & Co, 4 Dancastle Court, 14 Arcadia Avenue, London N3 2HS.

(851)

(903)

(856)

(887)

(881)

Office Holder Number: 003569.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 0789456.

Name of Company: **SOMERS HANDLING LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Material Handling.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery,

Address of Registered Office: Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB. Liquidator's Name and Address: Nigel Price, Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Parish Language 1982, 198 Birmingham B3 1PB.

Office Holder Number: 8778.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

Company Number: 4179000.

Name of Company: STREAMLINE GERMAN CAR CARE CENTRE

LIMITED.

(913)

(107)

(853)

Nature of Business: MOT Test Station and Car Repair Centre.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 61 Highgate High Street, London N6 5JY. Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Franklin, Albany House, 18

Theydon Road, London E5 9NZ. Office Holder Number: 006029.

Date of Appointment: 10 February 2004. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 4157396.

Name of Company: SWIFT PLASTICS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Double Glazing. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Spearing & Co, 2 Bennett Drive, Myton Grange, Warwick CV34 6QJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Nigel Alexander Spearing, Spearing & Co, 2 Bennett Drive, Myton Grange, Warwick CV34 6QJ.

Office Holder Number: 8638.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 4402774.

Name of Company: THE WINDOW TRADE CENTRE (UK)

LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Manufacture of UPVC.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row,

Birmingham B2 5HG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gagen Dulari Sharma, of Sharma &

Co, Aspect Court, 4 Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5HG.

Office Holder Number: 9145.

Date of Appointment: 29 January 2004.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 02379981

Name of Company: **WORKTOPS** (**NO5**) **LIMITED.** Previous Name of Company: Boards (Leeds) Ltd.

Nature of Business: Dormant, previously Timber Wholesale.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wesley House, Huddersfield Road,

Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Peter O'Hara and Simon Weir, both of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF179EJ

Office Holder Numbers: 6371 and 9099.

Date of Appointment: 11 February 2004.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (046)

Annual Liquidation Meetings

FIELDGRANGE BUILDERS LIMITED

(t/a 1st National Maintenance)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of A Segal & Co, Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Wednesday 10 March 2004, at 12.30 pm, for the purposes of receiving an account by the Liquidator of his acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up during the preceding year.

R A Segal, Liquidator

16 February 2004. (181)

R C HUGHES CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a General Meeting of the Members of R C Hughes Construction Limited, will be held at 11.00 am on 16 March 2004, to be followed at 11.15 am on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings will be held at Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR. The Meetings are called pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purpose of enabling the Liquidator to present an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted in the preceding year and to give any explanation that he may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings should be lodged at Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

P Long, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (292)

SARUM COMMERCIALS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Annual Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Tony Jopson & Co, Peverell Corner, 246 Peverell Park Road, Plymouth PL3 4QG, on Monday 15 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the Liquidator's report showing how the first year of the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote, such proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies must be returned to the above address by 4.00 pm on Friday 12 March 2004.

D A Jeal, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (122)

SCOTTARD LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of A Segal & Co, Albert Chambers, 221-223 Chingford Mount Road, London E4 8LP, on Friday 12 March 2004, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes of receiving an account by the Liquidator of his acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up during the preceding year.

R A Segal, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (119)

Final Meetings

A.C.L. GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Berg Kaprow Lewis LLP, 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 29 March 2004 at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. A proxy for the Meeting must be lodged at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, no later than 12.00 noon on 26 March 2004.

S T Bennett, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (113) 10

A & P SERVICES (CHESHIRE) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 30 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, no later than 12.00 noon, on the preceding business day.

A H Tomlinson, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (261)

ARBED CYF LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Royce Peeling Green, The Copper Room, Deva Centre, Trinity Way, Manchester M3 7BG, on Friday 19 March 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Royce Peeling Green, The Copper Room, Deva Centre, Trinity Way, Manchester M3 7BT, by not later than 12.00 noon on 18 March 2004.

R M Withinshaw, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (109)

BELMONT PRODUCTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company, will be held at The Till Morris Partnership, 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, on 22 March 2004, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

D H Bottomley, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (298)

BRANDISH SCOOTERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors will be held at the offices of Unity Corporate Recovery & Insolvency, Units 12-14 Macon Court, Macon Way, Crewe CW1 6EA, on 16 March 2004, at 11.00 am for the purpose of receiving a final account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Meetings that the Liquidator's Final receipts and payments account be agreed, and that the Liquidator be released for all duties, that the books and records be destroyed 12 months after the dissolution of the Company.

IN Millington, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (152)

BURTONS FINISHING COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Probitas Limited, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 17 March 2004, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Probitas Limited, PO Box 3146, Sheffield S1 1WY, not later than 12.00 noon on the last working day before the Meetings.

K R Cottam, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (300)

C.K.M. JEWELLERY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, on 17 March 2004, at 10.15 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidators at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

P H Allen, Joint Liquidator

12 February 2004.

CAFFE AMORE (BANBURY) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, 2 AC Court, High Street, Thames Ditton, Surrey KT7 0SR, on 30 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

A H Tomlinson, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (259)

CAFFE AMORE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, 2 AC Court, High Street, Thames Ditton, Surrey KT70SR, on 30 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

A H Tomlinson, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (262)

CALEX COMMERCIAL EQUIPMENT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors and Members of the above-named Company have been convened by the Joint Liquidators, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of CBA, Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham B6 7SS, on 15 March 2004, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

G Robbins, Joint Liquidator

11 February 2004. (161)

CLARISCIA GILL CG COUTURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, on 14 April 2004, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at New House, Suite 24, 67-68 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JY, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

W A Batty, Liquidator

9 February 2004. (874)

CLASSIC GLASS COMPANY LTD

(t/a Nulook)

(036)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 18 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose that the Meeting approves the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and that the Liquidator be granted his release pursuant to section 173(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Langley House, Park Road, London N2 8EX, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors.

A Simon, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (164)

COLLINS AND DAY (CHELTENHAM) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, on 15 March 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator, showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that they may be given by him. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings may appoint a proxy holder in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT, by no later than 12.00 noon on 12 March 2004.

P J Gorman, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (258)

COLOUR QUEST GRAPHIC SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members and Creditors will be held at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on 6 April 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before the Members and Creditors showing the manner in which the Liquidation has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or a Creditor of the Company. General and special forms of proxy are available. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, not later than 4.00 pm on 5 April 2004.

S G Taylor, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (155)

CRAVEN GARAGE (II) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Tomlinsons, St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, on 30 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at St John's Court, 72 Gartside Street, Manchester M3 3EL, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

A H Tomlinson, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (260)

DAVIOT FINANCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at The Till Morris Partnership, 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, on 22 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

D H Bottomley, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (296)

DELLA CHOCOLATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 18 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose that the Meeting approves the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and that the Liquidator be granted his release pursuant to section 173(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors.

A Simon, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (15)

DELTER LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held in the offices of Vantis Business Recovery, The White Cottage, 10 West Street, Epsom, Surrey KT18 7BS, on 16 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in their place. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

R L H Knight, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (104)

EUROLAKE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, on 24 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

C S Jackson, for and on behalf of Duncan R Beat, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (142)

EXCEL TRAINING SOLUTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, on 25 March 2004, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Mountview Court, 1148 High Road, Whetstone, London N20 0RA, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

K Kallis, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (118)

HOME SECURITY LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members and a Meeting of the Creditors of Home Security Ltd will be held at Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley BD17 7DB, on Wednesday 10 March 2004, at 11.15 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account and the report of the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at the offices of Rushtons, Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley BD17 7DB, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meetings.

Liquidator

11 February 2004. (246)

INTERACT DESIGN & PRINT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, on 18 March 2004, at 3.00 pm. The purpose of the Meeting is receiving an account showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Proxies to be used at the Meeting should be lodged with the Liquidator at 90 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE (fax 01603 877549), no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

C Williams, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (160)

INTRASOFT SOLUTIONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 21-23 Station Road, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire, on 12 March 2004, at 1.00 pm, followed at 1.15 pm by a Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meetings must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on 11 March 2004.

H Phillips, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (149)

J W HEDLEY BUILDERS AND SHOPFITTERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Tenon Recovery, Tenon House, Ferryboat Lane, Sunderland SR5 3JN, on Friday 26 March 2004, at 12.15 pm, to be followed by a Final Meeting of Creditors at 12.30 pm, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at the above address no later than 12.00 noon on Thursday 25 March 2004.

I W Kings, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (247)

LEISURE OPPORTUNITIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at The Till Morris Partnership, 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, on 31 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed of.

D R Morris, Liquidator

12 February 2004.

(295)

LIMEFIELD FABRICATIONS LIMITED

Notice is given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final General Meetings of Members and Creditors will be held at the office of DTE Leonard Curtis, 24 Wellington Street, St Johns, Blackburn BB1 8AF, on 15 March 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to vote and attend in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. A proxy form is available and must be lodged at 24 Wellington Street, St Johns, Blackburn BB1 8AF, by not later than 12.00 noon on 12 March 2004. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Meeting, that the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account be approved, that the Liquidator obtain his release and that the books and records of the Company be destroyed 12 months after dissolution.

J M Titley, Liquidator (150)

LITTMAN GODDARD HOGARTH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 24 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor. The proxy form must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting.

J J Schapira, Liquidator 13 February 2004.

(156)

MANOR WORLDWIDE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at The Till Morris Partnership, 32 Brook Street, Warwick CV34 4BL, on 18 March 2004, at 2.00 pm and 2.30 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property disposed of, and of receiving any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company shall be disposed of.

D R Morris, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (294)

MAX. CRED. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Final Meeting of the Company will be held at the offices of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 19 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by the Final Meeting of the Creditors of the Company, to have an account laid before them showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator.

P A Saxton, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (163)

METROPOLITAN TIPPERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, on 24 March 2004, at 11.30 am, to be followed at 11.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

C S Jackson, Joint Liquidator

13 February 2004. (141)

NEMO GREETINGS LIMITED

Notice is given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final General Meetings of Members and Creditors will be held at the office of DTE Leonard Curtis, 24 Wellington Street, St John's, Blackburn BB1 8AF, on 17 March 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to vote and attend in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. A proxy form must be lodged at 24 Wellington Street, St Johns, Blackburn BB1 8AF, by not later than 12.00 noon, on 16 March 2004. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Meeting: that the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account be approved, that the Liquidator obtain his release and that the books and records of the Company be destroyed 12 months after dissolution.

A Poxon, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (153)

NEXTPHASE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors and Members of the above-named Company have been convened by the Liquidator pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meetings will be held at the offices of CBA, Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham B6 7SS, on 17 March 2004, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

N C Money, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (162)

OLDMOUNT LTD

(formerly Electromek)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Haines Watts, 1st Floor, Park House, Park Square West, Leeds LS1 2PS, on 30 March 2004, at 11.30 am, to be followed at 11.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at 1st Floor, Park House, Park Square West, Leeds LS1 2PS, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

M D A Loftus, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (299)

PATTINSON EDWARDS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Sherwood House, 7 Glasgow Road, Paisley PA1 3QS, on 18 March 2004, at 12.30 pm, to be followed at 12.45 pm by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of and for the Liquidator to seek sanction for his release from office. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy holder to be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Sherwood House, 7 Glasgow Road, Paisley PA1 3QS, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting.

D K Hunter, Liquidator

10 February 2004. (101)

PEMBERTON LUXURY HOMES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of SPW Poppleton & Appleby, Gable House, 239 Regents Park Road, London N3 3LF, on 18 March 2004, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of directing the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator thereof, shall be disposed of.

M Solomons, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (154)

PSITRONICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB, on 31 March 2004, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any persons entitled to attend and vote may appoint a proxy who need not be a Shareholder or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged not later than 12.00 noon on the day prior to the Meetings at Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB.

J W Davies, Liquidator

9 February 2004. (297)

REDFERN & BIRCHALL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the office of DTE Leonard Curtis, 24 Wellington Street, St Johns, Blackburn BB1 8AF, on 16 March 2004, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to vote and attend in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. A proxy form must be lodged at 24 Wellington Street, St Johns, Blackburn BB1 8AF, by not later than 12.00 noon on 15 March 2004. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Meetings: that the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account be approved, that the Liquidator obtain his release, and that the books and records of the Company be destroyed 12 months after dissolution.

J M Titley, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (151)

RICHARD DENT ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, 101 Barbirolli Square, Lower Mosley Street, Manchester M2 3PW, on 24 March 2004, at 10.45 am, to be followed by a Final Meeting of Creditors at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act, that is having an account laid before them by the Joint Liquidators, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

D Thornhill and A R Stanway, Joint Liquidators

16 February 2004. (293)

S & K INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, 1 Riding House Street, London W1A 3AS, on 19 March 2004, at 11.00 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and of receiving a report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting.

A C Spicer, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (159)

SCITTEXX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Members of Scittexx Limited will be held on 31 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.15 am on the same day by a Meeting of the Creditors of the Company. The Meetings will be held at 17-19 Foley Street, London W1W 6DW. The Meetings are called, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purpose of receiving an account from the Liquidators explaining the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and to receive any explanation that they may consider necessary. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. The following Resolutions will be considered at the Creditors' Meeting: that the Joint Liquidators' receipts and payments account be approved, that the Joint Liquidators receive their release, and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised to destroy the Company's books and records 12 months after dissolution of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be returned to the offices of Menzies Corporate Restructuring, 17-19 Foley Street, London W1W 6DW, no later than 12.00 noon on the working day immediately before the Meetings.

J J Godefroy, Joint Liquidator (157)

TMK CONSTRUCTION (SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, on 16 March 2004, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 11.00 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Joint Liquidator at Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

M R E Matthews, Joint Liquidator

10 February 2004. (143)

UNIVERSAL IMPORT GROUP SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, on 23 March 2004, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor is entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings and may appoint a proxy to attend instead of himself. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged at Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London WIG OTP, no leteral to 12 00 W1G 9TB, no later than 12.00 noon on 22 March 2004.

J Berman, Joint Liquidator

10 February 2004. (875)

Notices to Creditors

BASE RESULTS LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, notice is hereby given that I was appointed Liquidator of the above Company by a Resolution of the Creditors passed on 10 February 2004.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 21 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors, if any, to the undersigned, Martin Henry Linton, of Leigh & Co., Brentmead House, Britannia Road, London N12 9RU, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

M H Linton, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (844)

CALCITE LTD

(t/a S E B Auto Services)

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Robert Stephen Palmer of Gallaghers, PO Box 698, 2nd Floor, Titchfield House, 69-85 Tabernacle Street, London EC2A 4RR, give notice that on 12 April 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of Calcite Ltd, trading as S E B Auto Services by Resolutions of Members and Creditors

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 April 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Robert Stephen Palmer, of PO Box 698, 2nd Floor, Titchfield House, 69-85 Tabernacle Street, London EC2A 4RR, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

R S Palmer, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (847)

CORPORATE CHAUFFEUR COMPANY LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, Andrew Andronikou and Ladislav Hornan of Hacker Young and Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, give notice that on 6 February 2004, they were appointed Joint Liquidators of Corporate Chauffeur Company Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 6 April 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Andrew Andronikou, of Hacker Young and Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

A Andronikou, Joint Liquidator

6 February 2004. (917)

HAMPSHIRE IMPORT CENTRE LIMITED (t/a Castletons 4 x 4)

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Nigel Ian Fox of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, give notice that on 12 February 2004, Carl Stuart Jackson and Nigel Ian Fox were appointed Joint Liquidators of Hampshire Import Centre Limited, trading as Castletons 4 x 4, by Resolutions of the Members and the Creditors

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 12 August 2004 to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Nigel Ian Fox, of Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

N I Fox, Joint Liquidator

12 February 2004. (140)

HAYMARKET ADVERTISING LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Jeremy Berman of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, give notice that on 12 February 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of Haymarket Advertising Limited by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 12 May 2004, to send in their names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Jeremy Berman of 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required, by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any

J Berman, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (864)

OMNITEL (UK) LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, K J Watkin, of K.J.Watkin & Co, Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, give notice that on 5 February 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of Omnitel (UK) Limited, by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 18 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, K J Wakin, of Emerald House, 20-22 Anchor Road, Aldridge, Walsall, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

K J Watkin, Liquidator

5 February 2004 (282)

RJM BUILDING SERVICES LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Shay Lettice, of Peters Elworthy & Moore, Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, give notice that on 12 February 2004, I was appointed Liquidator of RJM Building Services Limited, by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 26 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Shay Lettice, of Salisbury House, Station Road, Cambridge CB1 2LA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

S Lettice, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (133)

RELSON LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, we, Ian J Gould and Brian J Hamblin, of New Guild House, 45 Great Charles Street, Birmingham, give notice that on 10 February 2004, we were appointed Joint Liquidators of Relson Limited, by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Ian J Gould, of New Guild House, 45 Great Charles Street, Queensway, Birmingham B3 2LX, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

I J Gould, Joint Liquidator

12 February 2004. (914)

SDT LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Carl Stuart Jackson, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, give notice that on 30 January 2004, M R E Matthews and I were appointed Joint Liquidators of SDT Limited, by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 8 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Carl Stuart Jackson, of Tenon Recovery, Highfield Court, Tollgate, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 3TZ, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

C S Jackson, Joint Liquidator

2 February 2004. (108)

Winding-up By The Court

Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the Bournemouth County Court. No 67 of 2003

In the Matter of 4 UNDERWRITING LTD and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company 4 Underwriting Ltd, of Dean Park House, Dean Park Crescent, Bournemouth BH1 1JF, presented on 24 November 2003 by Zurich Financial Services (UKISA) Limited of 22 Arlington Street, London SW1A 1RW, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Bournemouth County Court, Courts of Justice, Deansleigh Road, Bournemouth BH7 7DS, on 26 February 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 25 February 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Blake Lapthorn Linnell*, New Court, 1 Barnes Wallis Road, Segensworth, Fareham, Hampshire PO15 5UA. (Ref L6/JAJ/31407.) (244)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 398 of 2004

In the Matter of ACTIVE SOFTWARE SOLUTIONS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 10 Richmond Drive, Clacton-on-Sea, Essex CO15 2PH, presented on 23 January 2004 by HM Customs and Excise of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 10 March 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9 March 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref PC/DFT/H00345-03100.) (110)

CS ADVERTISING AND MARKETING LIMITED

Petition No 126 of 2004

The notice which appeared in *The London Gazette* dated 13 February 2004, page 1944, referring to CS Advertising and Marketing Limited is hereby retracted.

The Petitioners' Solicitor is *Philip Ridd*, Somerset House, Strand, London WC2R 1LB, telephone 020 7438 7723. (Ref SLR 1101278/7/BR)

16 February 2004. (1002)

In the Norwich County Court. No 4007 of 2004

In the Matter of **DEBORAH SKOYLES CRAFTS UK LIMITED** (No 04055512)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Horsefair House, 19 St Faiths Lane, Norwich NR1 1NE, presented on 11 February 2004 by Deborah Skoyles Crafts UK Limited, will be heard at Combined Courts, The Law Courts, Bishopgate, Norwich NR1 3UR, on 24 March 2004, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23 March 2004.

The Petitioners' Solicitors are *Leathes Prior*, 74 The Close, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 4DR. (Ref 278/FB/AJM.)

13 February 2004. (253)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 101 of 2004

In the Matter of EASYPICS LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Galaxy House, 6-7 Feast Field, Horsforth, Leeds LS18 4TJ, presented on 16 January 2004 by Multimount Limited, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds, on 2 March 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioning Creditor/Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 1 March 2004.

The Petitioning Creditor's/Petitioner's Solicitors are Ford & Warren, Westgate Point, Westgate, Leeds LS1 2AX. (Ref DCA/15679.23.)

13 February 2004.

In the Norwich County Court. No 4008 of 2004

In the Matter of FREJOY INDUSTRIAL CLEANING SERVICES LIMITED

(No 02558535)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Bank Chambers, Market Place, Reepham, Norfolk NR10 4JJ, presented on 11 February 2004 by Frejoy Industrial Cleaning Services Limited, will be heard at Combined Courts, The Law Courts, Bishopgate, Norwich NR1 3UR, on 24 March 2004, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 23 March 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are *Leathes Prior*, 74 The Close, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 4DR. (Ref 278/FB/AJM.)

13 February 2004. (252)

In the Croydon County Court. No 15 of 2004

In the Matter of INSTALLINX SECURITY SYSTEMS LIMITED (No 03815607)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 11 Tylers Close, Godstone, Surrey RH9 8AN, presented on 11 February 2004 by Installinx Security Systems Limited, will be heard at Croydon Combined Court Centre, The Law Courts, Altyre Road, Croydon Surrey CR9 5AB, on 30 March 2004, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 29 March 2004

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Leathes Prior, 74 The Close, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 4DR. (Ref 278/FB/AJM.)

12 February 2004. (251)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 486 of 2004

In the Matter of KEYCODE SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of c/o Mackenzie Field, 4th Floor, Hyde House, The Hyde, Edgware Road, London NW9 6LA, presented on 28 January 2004 by HM Customs and Excise of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 10 March 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9 March 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Moon Beever*, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref CMM/RM/H00344-04745.) (120)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Newcastle upon Tyne District Registry. No 8157 of 2003

In the Matter of NEWSPEED LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Wolsingham Lodge, Wolsingham Road, Gosforth, Newcastle upon Tyne NE3 4RP, presented on 16 October 2003 by Potts Printers Limited, of Stuart House, Tyne Tunnel Trading Estate, North Shields NE29 7UZ, will be heard at the High Court of Justice, Chancery Division, Newcastle upon Tyne District Registry, at The Law Courts, Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne, on 13 April 2004, at 1400 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 12 April 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Ward Hadaway, Sandgate House, 102 Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DX. (Ref JMT.)

12 February 2004. (126)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 341 of 2004

In the Matter of OPERATOR SERVICES LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Deltey House, Thornbridge Road, Iver Heath, Buckinghamshire SL0 0PU, presented on Wednesday 21 January 2004 by the Company by Neil Henry, the Joint Supervisor of its Company Voluntary Arrangement will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 24 March 2004, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 23 March 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Andrew Jay and Co.*, 26 Lord Street, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 2DB. (Ref TJF/GRR/21486.)

(250)

Petitions to Wind Up (Partnerships)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 20 of 2004

In the Matter of ONE-O-ONE

and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up the above-named Partnership of 101 High Street, Barkingside, Essex IG6 2AH, presented on 6 January 2004 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 10 March 2004, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 9 March 2004.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Moon Beever, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref PC/DFT/H00345-02929.)

Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—ALEXANDER BUSINESS SOLUTIONS LTD. Company Registration Number-04399306. Address of Registered Office—The Clock House, 140 London Road, Guildford, GUI 1UW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—008054 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2016) Name of Company—ALL WHITE SOUTHPORT LIMITED. Company Registration Number—02852886. Address of Registered Office—24 Virginia Street, Southport, Merseyside, PR8 6RZ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—15th December 2003. No. of Matter—007944 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

Name of Company—AXIOM FILMS LTD. Company Registration Number—03136410. Address of Registered Office—2 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3ST. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th August 2003. No. of Matter—005213 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2015)

Name of Company—**BORDER JOINERY LTD.** Company Registration Number—04283916. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—13th October 2003. No. of Matter—006476 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2087)

Name of Company—**DANFORD SERVICES LTD.** Company Registration Number—03418357. Address of Registered Office—Church Steps House, Queensway, Halesowen, West Midlands, B63 4AB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th November 2003. No. of Matter—007198 of 2003. Date of Windingup Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2086)

Name of Company—**DERWENT BLOCK PAVING LTD.** Company Registration Number—04482181. Address of Registered Office—29 Grosvenor Street, Derby, Derbyshire, DE24 8AU. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—20th November 2003. No. of Matter—007386 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2095)

Name of Company—DIRECT EFFECT MARKETING LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04199346. Address of Registered Office—1st Floor Imperial Buildings, 110 Bevan Street East, Lowestoft, Suffolk, NR32 2AQ. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th November 2003. No. of Matter—007268 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2118)

Name of Company—**EFMS LTD**. Company Registration Number—03815296. Address of Registered Office—Bridge House, 4 Borough High Street, London, SE1 9QR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd December 2003. No. of Matter—008162 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2003)

Name of Company—EVOLUTION UTILITIES LTD. Company Registration Number—4016255. Address of Registered Office—10 Manor House, St Margarets Green, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP4 2BS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—4th December 2003. No. of Matter—007680 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—28th January 2004. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2084)

Name of Company—FIRST BASE BIRMINGHAM LTD. Company Registration Number—03464088. Address of Registered Office—Merchant House, 89 Southwark Street, London, SE1 0HX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2003. No. of Matter—008067 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2020)

Name of Company—GLOBAL CONSTRUCION (GB) LTD. Company Registration Number—04242485. Address of Registered Office—2 Hill Bank View, Harrogate, North Yorkshire, HG1 4DR, Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2003. No. of Matter—004003 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2081)

Name of Company—GLOBAL EVENTS INC. LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04074989. Address of Registered Office—78 Byron Street, Hove, East Sussex, BN3 5BB. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—24th November 2003. No. of Matter—880 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—9th February 2004. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2025)

Name of Company—**HEALTHSTONE PLC**. Company Registration Number—02342923. Address of Registered Office—Langard Lifford Hall, Lifford Hall, Tunnel Lane off Lifford Lane, Kings Norton, Birmingham, B30 3JN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th December 2003. No. of Matter—007793 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2166)

Name of Company—**IMAGE GRAPHICS LTD.** Trading Name—The Repro House. Company Registration Number—02852918. Address of Registered Office—29-31 Saffon House, London, EC1N 8FH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st December 2003. No. of Matter—007602 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2007)

Name of Company—INARDEC ART DECOR LTD. Company Registration Number—03403966. Address of Registered Office—Hylton Street, Birmingham, B18 6HN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd December 2003. No. of Matter—008171 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2165)

Name of Company—INVOSHIRE LTD. Company Registration Number—01523618. Address of Registered Office—65 New Cavendish Street, London, W1G 7LS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th November 2003. No. of Matter—007221 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2008)

Name of Company—J M HOLLINGSWORTH (BUILDING) LIMITED. Company Registration Number—02708949. Address of Registered Office—Capital Group, Capital House, 458 Chester Road, Cornbrook, Manchester, M16 9HD. Court—MANCHESTER DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—4th February 2004. No. of Matter—1102 of 2004. Date of Winding-up Order—5th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2169)

Name of Company—**JBC RENTALS LTD**. Company Registration Number—04355325. Address of Registered Office—5th Floor, Airedale House, 77 Albion Street, Leeds, LS1 5AP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—008043 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA.

(2089)

Name of Company—MAYDAY TECHNOLOGY LTD. Trading Name—Mayday Technology Ltd. Company Registration Number—03064328. Address of Registered Office—The Clergy House, Churchyard, Ashford, Kent, Tn23 1QG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th December 2003. No. of Matter—008197 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2045)

Name of Company—MHD PRODUCE LTD. Company Registration Number—04456567. Address of Registered Office—Unit 32-33, Mahatma Ghandi Industrial Estate, Milkwood Road, London, SE24 0JF. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—31st October 2003. No. of Matter—006901 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2004)

Name of Company—NEWTON MARLOW (CONSULTANCY) LIMITED. Trading Name—Newton Marlow (Consultancy) Limited. Address of Registered Office—1 Winchester Place, North Street, Poole, Dorset, BH15 1NX. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th December 2003. No. of Matter—929 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—9th February 2004. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2022)

Name of Company—NOSTALGIABUS LTD. Company Registration Number—02625734. Address of Registered Office—Keen House, 4 Calshot Street, London, N1 9DA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2003. No. of Matter—008104 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—PND FABRICATIONS LTD. Company Registration Number—03486830. Address of Registered Office—24 Guildford Street, Luton, Beds, LU1 2NR. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th December 2003. No. of Matter—008200 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

Name of Company—RAM WHOLESALE LTD. Company Registration Number—4088612. Address of Registered Office—The Old Stores, Main Road, Yarburgh, Louth, Lincolnshire, LN11 0DW. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th December 2003. No. of Matter—008208 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2082)

Name of Company—SANDERBRAND LTD. Company Registration Number—03616070. Address of Registered Office—1 Warner House, Harroviabus.Village, Bessborugh Road, Harrow, Middlesex, HA1 3EX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2003. No. of Matter—008099 of 2003. Date of Windingup Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2012)

Name of Company—SEE FOR MILES RECORDS LIMITED. Company Registration Number—00952612. Address of Registered Office—Unit 20A, Littleton House, Littleton Road, Ashford, Kent, TW15 1TZ. Court—KINGSTON-UPON-THAMES. Date of Filing Petition—29th December 2003. No. of Matter—71 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2064)

Name of Company—SHARPER IMAGES PUBLISHING LTD. Company Registration Number—03998576. Address of Registered Office—Studio 7 Buspace, Studios, Conlan Street, London, W10 5AP. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—25th September 2003. No. of Matter—006134 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2010)

Name of Company—SKYLARK LEISURE (LEEDS) LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03793353. Address of Registered Office—Block C, Upper Shipley Wharf, Wharf Street, Shipley, BD17 8DW. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—24th October 2003. No. of Matter—1723 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—7th November 2003. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2093)

Name of Company—SOLLY INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY LTD. Company Registration Number—03986988. Address of Registered Office—29 Reeves Avenue, London, NW9 8LN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—23rd December 2003. No. of Matter—008166 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2005)

Name of Company—**TWIN FM LTD**. Company Registration Number—03671808. Address of Registered Office—Kelham House, Kelham Street, Doncaster, South Yorkshire, DN1 3RE. Court—LEEDS DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—14th November 2003. No. of Matter—1846 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2145)

Name of Company—VIGOR CONSTRUCTION LTD. Company Registration Number—03767256. Address of Registered Office—342 Streatham High Road, London, SW186 6HH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th November 2003. No. of Matter—007017 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—11th February 2004. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

(2001)

Winding-up Orders (Partnerships)

Name of Partnership—EXTRAVAGANZA WORKSHOP. Maidenhead, Berks, Court—READING. No. of Matter—13 of 2004. Date of Filing Petition—5th September 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—14th January 2004. These proceedings are related to the following case:- Court—READING COUNTY COURT NO. 13 OF 2004. (2126)

Meetings of Creditors

In the High Court of Justice No 7665 of 2003

DMT CAPITAL LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of establishing a Liquidation Committee pursuant to section 141 of the Insolvency Act 1986, if no Committee is established, to establish the basis of the Liquidator's remuneration. The Meeting will be held at Tavistock Hotel, Tavistock Square, London WC1H 9EU, on 11 March 2004, at 11.10 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me at Haslers, Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, not later than 12.00 noon on 10 March 2004, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting, together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one.

R A J Hooper, Liquidator

13 February 2004.

(049)

In the Manchester County Court No 1531 of 1997

SPRINGLEADER FINANCE LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Debtor has been summoned by the Trustee under Rule 4.54 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, for the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's report, and agreeing the Liquidator's remuneration to be drawn on a time cost basis (time costs to date and outstanding fees). The Meeting will be held at Ernst & Young LLP, Citygate, St James' Boulevard, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4JD, on 18 March 2004, at 11.00 am. A form of proxy must be lodged with me at Ernst & Young LLP, 100 Barbirolli Square, Manchester M2 3EY, not later than 12.00 noon on 17 March 2004, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

W S Martin, Liquidator

NOTE. Please note I intend to hold this Meeting at the Newcastle office. However, if this is inconvenient to Creditors, please let me know and the venue will be changed accordingly.

12 February 2004. (078)

In the Manchester County Court No 1530 of 1997

TIMBERWISE CONSULTANTS LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Debtor has been summoned by the Trustee under Rule 4.54 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, for the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's report, and agreeing the Liquidator's remuneration to be drawn on a time cost basis (time costs to date and outstanding fees). The Meeting will be held at Ernst & Young LLP, Citygate, St James' Boulevard, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4JD, on 18 March 2004, at 10.30 am. A form of proxy must be lodged with me at Ernst & Young LLP, 100 Barbirolli Square, Manchester M2 3EY, not later than 12.00 noon on 17 March 2004, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

W S Martin, Liquidator

NOTE. Please note I intend to hold this Meeting at the Newcastle office. However, if this is inconvenient to Creditors, please let me know and the venue will be changed accordingly.

12 February 2004. (079

Notice of Dividends

PRESTIGE BRITISH PROPERTIES (INTERNATIONAL) LTD

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—16 March 2004. Name of Liquidator and Address—Paul Michael McConnell, Monahans, 38-42 Newport Street, Swindon, Wiltshire SN1 3DR.

P M McConnell, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (244)

Final Meetings

HIGHWAY UTILITIES LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purpose of approving the Liquidator's receipts and payments account and granting the Liquidator his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at 35 Ballards Lane, London N3 1XW, on 19 March 2004, at 11.00 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 18 March 2004 to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one.

S T Bennett, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (103)

HORNER AND CO LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of approving the Liquidator's final receipts and payments account, receiving the Liquidator's report of the conduct of the Liquidation and determining whether the Liquidator should be granted his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at 5 Charlotte Mews, Pavilion Place, Exeter EX2 4HA, on 17 March 2004, at 10.00 am. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at the above address not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

G L Nicoletti, Liquidator (165)

In the Leeds District Registry No 2352 of 2001

INGLEX LIMITED

A Final Meeting of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's final report of the liquidation and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. This Meeting will be held at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA on 25 March 2004, at 2.00 pm.

R A J Hooper, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (174)

In the Leeds District Registry No 340 of 2002

JBF LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Final Meeting of Creditors of JBF Limited will be held at the offices of Grant Thornton, Lees House, 21 Dyke Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3GD, on 25 March 2004, at 11.00 am to receive the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of Grant Thornton, Lees House, 21 Dyke Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3GD by no later than 12.00 noon on 24 March 2004.

K Mawer, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (134)

LINCS FIRE PROTECTION SERVICES LTD, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN. Court—NORWICH. No of Matter—1018 of 2001. Name of Liquidator and Address—Christopher Robin Ashe, Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN. Date and Time of Final Meeting of Members/Creditors—23 March 2004 at 10.15 am and 10.30 am. Place of Meeting—Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (257)

In the Liverpool District Registry No 758 of 2001

MAIL BOX TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED

A Final Meeting of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's final report of the liquidation, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. This Meeting will be held at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, on 25 March 2004, at 1.00 pm.

R A J Hooper, Liquidator

13 February 2004. (177)

In the High Court of Justice No 2501 of 2002

PLEASURE PHONE LIMITED

A Final Meeting of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's final report of the liquidation, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. This Meeting will be held at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, on 18 March 2004, at 11.00 am.

R A J Hooper, Liquidator

12 February 2004. (176)

WHITETORCH LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Royd House, 286 Manningham Lane, Bradford BD8 7BP, on 17 March 2004, at 10.00 am, to be followed at 10.30 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Royd House, 286 Manningham Lane, Bradford BD8 7BP, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

J P Sugden, Liquidator

11 February 2004. (301)

In the Leeds District Registry No 2094 of 2001

WORMALD LIMITED

A Final Meeting of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, for the purposes of receiving the Liquidator's final report of the liquidation, and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. This Meeting will be held at the offices of Haslers, Johnston House, Johnston Road, Woodford Green, Essex IG8 0XA, on 25 March 2004, at 12.00 noon.

R A J Hooper, Liquidator

13 February 2004.

(175)

Personal Insolvency



Bankruptcy Orders

ALEXANDER, Darryl P, currently a Fence Erector of 81 OAK Mead Godalming Surrey GU7 3RQ lately of 80 The Chantrys Farnham Surrey GU9 8AL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th October 2003. No. of Matter—9103 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—6th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2063)

ANAND, Anupama, a Housewife, of 81 Dalecroft Rise, Allerton, Bradford, West Yorkshire, BD159AT and lately carrying on business as Kohinoor Restaurant at 1 Sines Street, Bradford, West Yorkshire, BD13RB, as a Restaurateur. Court—BRADFORD. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—82 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS119DA. (2090)

ARMSTRONG, Jacqueline Theresa, of 42 Parr Road, London, E6 1QL a factory worker. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th February 2004. No. of Matter—1172 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2006)

ASHER, Nicholas, currently a Subcontractor in the Construction Industry of 8 Kemptown Road Mansfield Nottinghamshire Ng18 3FG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th October 2003. No. of Matter—9157 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2120)

BAILEY, Dean Jonathan, currently a subcontractor of 110 High Street, Chatteris, Cambridgeshire, PE16 6NN. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—10620 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2042)

BAKER, Hayley Jayne, unemployed, of 38 Denmark Road, Exmouth, Devon EX8 4AP. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—40 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2070)

BARKER, Lisa Marie, unemployed, of Flat 2, Stanley Court, 18-22 St Sepulchre Street, Scarborough, YO11 1QF, North Yorkshire lately residing at 7 Greenshaw Drive, Haxby, York, YO32 3DD, North Yorkshire and formerly residing at 104 Moore Road, Chorley, Lancashire, PR7 2LU. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—18 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2075)

BARNWELL, Elizabeth Ann, nee Elizabeth Ann Cornelious, unemployed, residing at 97 Graham Avenue, Hessle, East Riding of Yorkshire, HU4 7AW, lately carrying on business in partnership with another as a publican, residing at The Pennine Rambler, Pennine Way, Bransholme, Hull, HU7 5EF. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—56 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2080)

BARROW, Christopher Andrew, of 59 Hughes Avenue, Newport, Barnstaple EX32 9LW, a Driver, lately residing at 6 Gould Close, Forches, Barnstaple EX32 8HB. Court—BARNSTAPLE. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—25 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2071)

BASSETT, Phillip George, occupation unemployed of 22 Recreation Avenue, Snodland, Kent ME6 5DX, lately residing at 12 Bramley Road, Snodland, Kent ME6 5DY, carrying on business as Hamilton-York Fabricare, 12 and 13 Starnes Court, Maidstone, Kent ME14 1EB. Court—MAIDSTONE. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—20 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

BEATTIE, Stuart James Douglas, Retail Salesman of 6 Ledbury Street, Leigh, Lancashire, WN7 1PY. Court—WIGAN. Date of Filing Petition—11th February 2004. No. of Matter—27 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2100)

BENNETT, Ann, - Retired of 8 Station Close, Marske By The Sea, Redcar, TS11 6JH. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—11th February 2004. No. of Matter—39 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2153)

BINNS, Sarah, occupation unknown of 20 Mansell Road London W3 7QH. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd December 2003. No. of Matter—10673 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2013)

BOARDMAN, Craig, 30 Ellesmere Road, Cannock, Staffs, WS11 1PJ, lately residing 1 Anglia Rd, Cannock, Staffs, WS11 2PY, 3 Cumberland Rd, Chadsmoor, Staffs, WS11 2EP. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—6026 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2162)

BOOTH, CHRISTOPHER PETER, a Customer Service Advisor of 42 Glyn Vale, Bedminster, Bristol, BS3 5GJ, and lately residing at 29 The Rock, Brislington, Bristol, BS4 4PU. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—66 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

BOYCE, TINA MARIA, Also Known as Tina Maria Smith of 42 Glyn Vale, Bedminster, Bristol, BS3 5JG, lately residing at 29, The Rock, Brislington, Bristol, BS4 4PU and lately residing at 18 Sideland Close, Stockwood, Bristol, BS14 8LE. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—65 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2034)

BRYAN, Reginald, unemployed, of Flat 2, 26 Water Street, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire SA72 6DN, lately residing at 23 St Mark's Close, Merlins Bridge, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire SA61 1NN. Court—HAVERFORDWEST. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—5 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2159)

BUCKINGHAM, Geoffrey Michael Frank, be adjudged bankrupt. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th December 2003. No. of Matter—446 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2OZ. (2113)

BULLAS, Kathleen, currently a subcontractor in the construction industry of 75 Vanquisher Walk, Gravesend, Kent, DA12 4LS. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st December 2003. No. of Matter—10050 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2130)

BUSHELL, Noreen, of 47 Kings Road, Stockland Green, Birmingham, B23 7JN, unemployed and lately residing at 47 Woodcote Drive, Ward End, Birmingham, B28 2XR and carrying on business The Blackhorse Inn, 118 Stratford Road, Sparkbrook, Birmingham, B11 1AJ. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—136 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2163)

CAMBELL, Stephen, occupation Unknown, residing at 4 Tintagel Close, Hemel Hempstead, Herts. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—30th July 2003. No. of Matter—173 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2135)

CHILDS, Lee, residing at 51 Purser Road, Northampton. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—17th September 2003. No. of Matter—331 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2111)

CLARK, Nigel, T/A N C Conservatories & Windows of 14 Queens Crescent, Stoke Sub Hamdon, Somerset TA14 6QX. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—12th December 2003. No. of Matter—222 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2066)

CLAYTON, Lorraine Mary-Ann, unemployed of Flat 2, 9 Burghley Road, Peterborough, PE1 2QA and lately residing and trading at The Comet, Garton End Road, Peterborough, PE1 4EZ as publican. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—40 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2044)

CLOTHIER, Angela, a student of 3 Albion Court, South Shields, Tyne & Wear, NE33 1LW. Court—SUNDERLAND. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—31 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2109)

COLLINS, Barrie, currently a Carpenter of 7 Brithweunydd Road Trealaw Tonypandy Rhondda Cynon Taff CF40 2UB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—28th October 2003. No. of Matter—9052 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2050)

CONNOR, Andrew Edward, site supervisor, of 20 Atkinson Street, Harle Syke, Burnley, BB10 2JE, formerly residing at 123 Ormerod Road, Burnley, BB10 3AA and previously residing at 8 Main Street, Ederney and also at Killycappy Road, Lack, and formerly of and carrying on business as Connor Civil Engineering from 12 Erne Park, all in Kesh, Co Fermanagh, Northern Ireland and previously of and carrying on business as Connor Civil Engineering from 191 Oxford Road, Burnley, BB11 3HB. Court—BURNLEY. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—25 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

CROSSLAND, Stephen Paul, Courier, of 98 Highfield Road, Hemsworth, Nr Pontefract, West Yorkshire, WF9 4EF. Court—WAKEFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—7th November 2003. No. of Matter—183 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2091)

DAVISON, Gwen, a housewife, of 27 Daisy Place, Heron Cross, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire, ST4 3BP. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—53 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

DAVISON, Paul, a Home Delivery Driver, of 27 Daisy Place, Heron Cross, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire, ST4 3BP. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter— 52 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

DELANEY, S, builder, trading as S & D Decorators of 1 Mollison Avenue, Cleethorpes DN35 8PY and formerly residing at 131 Sherwood Road, Grimsby DN34 5HU occupation Builder. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—7th November 2003. No. of Matter—249 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

DIXON, Christopher John, librarian, of Barking Beck Cottage, Gatebeck, Kendal, Cumbria, LA8 0HH, formerly residing at Greenalls Cottage, Quernmore, LA2 0QN and previously residing at 107 Main Road, Galgate, Lancaster, LA20LG and also at 15 Marlborough Road, Morecambe, LA3 1TL. Court—LANCASTER. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—18 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

ENDERWICK-FOXTON, Paul Anthony, - Disc Jockey, of 18 Corfe Crescent, Billingham, TS23 2DX, and carrying on business as Karaoke Klub at 18 Corfe Crescent, Billingham, TS23 2DX. Court-MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—40 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

EVANS, S, current occupation unknown, currently of and trading at South End Farm, Front Street, Langtoft, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire YO25 0TS, currently trading as Mr S Evans. Court-SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—17th November 2003. No. of Matter—129 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

FOLEY, LAURENCE, of and trading at The Bell 149-151 East Street Bedminster Bath & North East Somerset BS3 1NS as a publican as Laurence Foley. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th February 2003. No. of Matter—1408 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2029)

GAUL, Peter, currently an Electrician of and trading at 43 Hawkwood Crescent Greater London E4 7PH as an unknown occupation. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—10618 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2021) GIBBS, Jonathan Charles, 13 Mount Pleasant, Southcrest, Redditch, Worcestershire, B97 4JA. Machine Operator. Court— Worcestershire, B97 4JA. Machine Operator. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—137 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Birmingham, B2 4UP.

GOLDING, Kim, 3 Broad Lane, Evenley, Brackley, Northants. NN13 5SF. Court—BANBURY. Date of Filing Petition—26th November 2003. No. of Matter—99 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ.

GORDON, Gassell, address unknown trading at 102 Acre Lane London Sw2 as an Estate Agent as Gordon and Keenes. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—14th October 2003. No. of Matter-8627 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2014)

GOULD, Paul Vincent, of and trading at 4 Kingswear Avenue, Perton, Wolverhampton, West Midlands WV6 7RJ as a Fruit & Vegetable Merchant lately trading at 10 King Charles Way, Bridgnorth, Shropshire WV16 4JY as a Fruit & Vegetable Merchant. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th December 2003. No. of Matter—10650 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

GRAHAM, Antony, occupation unknown of 4 Danbrook Road London SW16 5JX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—10631 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2009)

HAMMOND, Guy, occupation unknown of 22 The Broadwalk Isle of Dogs Canary Wharf London E14. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th November 2003. No. of Matter—9340 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2011)

HANLY, Jessica, Community Carer, residing at Manor Stables, Galhampton, Yeovil, Somerset BA22 7AL and lately residing at 2 Constable Close, Yeovil, Somerset BA21 5XS. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—26 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

HARTLEY, Julie Thelma, a mother of 32 Queens Avenue, Corsham, Wiltshire, SN13 0DX. Court—BATH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter-42 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1

HAZLE, Antoinette Joan, a Tele-Sales Agent, residing at The Rectory Rectory Lane, Stoke Fleming, TQ6 0QB and lately residing at Malland Cottage, Bickington, Newton Abbot, TQ12 6JX. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—39 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver 1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

HENDERSON, Kathryn Georgina, unemployed, of 35 Pinfold Street, Fishwick, Preston, Lancashire, PR1 4RS, formerly of 33 Badger Court, Broxburn, West Lothian, EH52 5TA, previously of 16 Beverley Close, Ashton-on-Ribble, Preston, Lancashire, PR4 2NP. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—27 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

(2139)

HOLFORD, Graham, - Gagle Brook, Middleton Road, Bucknell, Bicester, Oxon Ox26 7LY-occupation Unknown. Court—BANBURY. Date of Filing Petition—25th November 2003. No. of Matter—92 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2116)

HOLLOWAY, Louis David, trading as Orion Health Corporation, occupation unknown and currently residing at Flat 2, 7 Lyndhurst Avenue, Cliftonville, Margate, Kent, CT9 2PS. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—15th September 2003. No. of Matter—315 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2047)

HORROBIN, STEVEN, currently a Car Salesman of 229 Sale Lane, Tyldesley, Greater Manchester, M29 8PG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th August 2003. No. of Matter—6949 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

(2104)

HOWARD, Michael Leslie, currently a Design Consultant of 14 Juxon Close Chichester West Sussex PO19 7AA. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st December 2003. No. of Matter—10051 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE. (2026)

HOWARTH, Alison Jayne, housewife, 6 Windmill Close, Ravenstone, Leicestershire LE67 2BJ, and lately residing at 6 Wharfe Crescent, Pool-In-Wharfedale, Nr Otley, W. Yorks, LS21 1LU. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—51 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE15TE.

HUGGINS, Richard Paul, occupation unknown of 11 Pepys Road, St Neots, Cambs, PE19 2EN. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—24th July 2003. No. of Matter—223 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2041)

JONES, Patricia Helen, part-time office worker of 13 Edgecote, Great Holm, Milton Keynes MK8 9ER and carrying on business as I Trade Uk, Unit 1, Ivy Farm, Hanslope, Milton Keynes. Court—MILTON KEYNES. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2004. No. of Matter—30 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2117)

JONES, Siri, unemployed, 951 Falcon Court, Newtown, Powys, SY16 1LG. Court—WELSHPOOL AND NEWTOWN. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—5 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2054)

KEECH, Nicholas Peter, unemployed of 21 Bercham, Two Mile Ash, Milton Keynes, Bucks MK8 8HX. Court—MILTON KEYNES. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2004. No. of Matter—29 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2114)

KELLY, Roberta Jean, unemployed, 61B Kelvin Road, Beechdale Estate, Walsall, West Midlands WS2 7DT. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—6025 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2164)

KENNY, Michael Frederick, Michael F Kenny of 24b Aldbury House, Cale Street, Sutton Estate, Chelsea, London, SW3 3RY unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—9th February 2004. No. of Matter—1164 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2017)

KENNY, Stephen John Threlkeld, of 4 Gordon Drive, Aigburth, Merseyside L19 ONT trading at 41/43 Gosford Street, Liverpool, Merseyside L8 4SB as a Motor Car Dealer & a Wholesaler. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th November 2003. No. of Matter—9361 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS.

KIDMAN, Robert, Driver, of 32 Brendon Avenue, Luton, Bedfordshire, LU2 9LQ, lately of 7 Ninfield Court, Luton and 111 Brendon Avenue, Luton, Bedfordshire. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—25 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR. (2138)

KNIGHT, Ian Bernard, unemployed, of 16A Whitefield Road, New Milton, Hampshire, BH25 6DF and lately residing at Mon Repos, Sandy Hook, L'Islet, Guernsey and lately carrying on business as Ian Knight a Freelance Project Manager of 16A Whitefield Road, aforesaid. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—41 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2023)

KNIGHT, Jill, unemployed, of 16A Whitefield Road, New Milton, Hampshire, BH25 6DF and lately residing at Mon Repos, Sandy Hook, L'Islet, Guernsey. Court—BOURNEMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—42 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Heliting House, 35 Richmond Hill, Bournemouth, BH2 6HT. (2024)

(2131)

KNOWLES, Debra, Nursing Assistant, of 16 Litchfield Drive, Brixham, Devon TQ5 8DN. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—54 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2067)

LAMBOURNE, Michael David, currently residing at 2 Frog Lane, Bracknell, Berkshire, RG12 7AD. currently employed as a Warehouse Operative. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—72 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

LANDLES, David Andrew, a teacher, of The Croft, Togston Barns, Amble, Northumberland, NE65 0HS. Court—NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—110 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank, Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2108)

LEWIS, Bernice Elaine, unemployed, 24 Frederick Avenue, Hereford, HR1 1HL, Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—16 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2073)

LOFTUS, ALLAN, of 129 Whalley Range, Ramsbottom, BL0 0DG occupation Unknown. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—8th August 2003. No. of Matter—142 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2105)

MADDERN, DANIEL JOHN, of 39 Greenlands Way, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7PH lately residing at 55 Holroyd House, Somerset Terrace, Windmill Hill, Bedminster, Bristol, BS3 4LH. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—72 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2038)

MALIK, Abdul, of 7 Goldthorpe, Camden Street, London, NW1 0HH unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—1349 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2019)

MALIK, Imran, address unknown trading at 392 Romford Road Forest Gate London E7 8DF as a Publican. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—6th June 2003. No. of Matter—4625 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receive—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2018)

MASON, Lea, Support Worker, of 9 Porth View, St Mawes, Truro, Cornwall, TR2 5XA. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—48 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2121)

McCOY, Christopher Robin, a community support worker, of 8 Everest Court, Garstang Road South, Wesham, PR4 3BD, formerly of 82 Greenfield Park, Freckleton, PR4 1UD, both in Preston, Lancashire. Court—PRESTON. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—28 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

McDONAGH, Mary Patricia, Flat 1, 156 Chatham Street, Liverpool, L7 7BA (Sales Assistant). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—22nd January 2004. No. of Matter—46 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd January 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2103)

MILLS, Brian John, - Carer. currently residing at 8 Honeysuckle Close, Margate, Kent, CT9 5UN. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—51 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2046)

MILLS, Melanie Ann, - Housewife. currently residing at 8 Honeysuckle Close, Margate, Kent, CT9 5UN. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—52 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2049)

MILLWARD, William Henry, Retired, of 7 Charlton Grove, Knaresborough, North Yorkshire, HG5 0DP and lately residing at 23 Low Bridge Caravan Park, Abbey Road, Knaresborough, North Yorkshire, HG5 8HY and previously residing at 9 Doriam Avenue, Huntington, York, YO1 9JF. Court—HARROGATE. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—18 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2092)

MOORE, Jane Wendy, a Cleaner, residing at 6 Telegraph Wharf, Stonehouse, Plymouth and lately residing at 273 Bodmin Road, Whitleigh, Plymouth, PL5 4AT. Court—PLYMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—40 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ. (2123)

NASH, Martin, Martin Nash t/a Martins UK of Works Unit 1C, Suddleside Mill, Suddleside Street, Darwen, Lancashire, BB3 3DL whose occupation is a Courier and carrying on business at Works Unit 1C, Suddleside Mill, Suddleside Street, Darwen, Lancashire, BB3 3DL. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—7th May 2002. No. of Matter—64 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th July 2002. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

NAWOOR, Rahman, occupation unknown of Hermes Sea Approach, Warden Boy, Isle of Sheppey, Kent ME12 4PD. Court—MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—5th August 2003. No. of Matter—270 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Creditor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

NICHOLAS, Serene, of Flat 6, 62 Linton Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1TN lately residing at 4 The Springs, Sundore Grove, Shrewsbury SY1 4TL - Retired. Court—HASTINGS. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter-26 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

NICHOLSON, Jason Lee, driver/lighting maintenance fitter of 280 Sandringham Road, Cleethorpes DN35 9AA North East Lincolnshire lately residing at 85 Queens Road, North Weald, Epping CM16 6JQ formerly residing at 64 Ivy Chimneys, Epping CM16 4EP both in Essex previously residing at Imphal Barracks Bfpo 36, Germany. Court— GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter-25 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order-12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

PATTEN, Margaret Pauline, unemployed of 46 Bramley Avenue, Melbourn, Nr Royston, Herts, SG8 6HG. Court—CAMBRIDGE Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—50 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

PHILIPPART, Jayne, Cafeteria Assistant of 76 Weig Fach Lane, Fforestfach, Swansea, SA5 5AD lately residing at 175 Clyne Court, Sketty Park, Swansea. Court—SWANSEA. Date of Filing Petition-13th February 2004. No. of Matter—28 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL. (2158)

PICKERSGILL, Geoffrey Ernest, part time private hire driver, of 17 Rimington Close, Blackburn, Lancashire, BB2 3DR. Court—BLACKBURN. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—11 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB

PIERPOINT, Justin Mark, currently a Company Director of 52 Ormskirk Road, Rainford, St Helens, Merseyside WA11 8DB. Court— HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—16th December 2003. No. of Matter-10492 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-9th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2102)

PORTER, GEMMA LOUISE, a Communication Operator of 13 Elmwood, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN15 1AW. Court—BATH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—46 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

PORTER, Victoria Jane, of 25c Mountfield Road, Wroxall, Ventnor, Iale of Wight, PO38 8BX lately residing at 6 Ulster Crescent, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 5RU currently employed as a care assistant. Court—NEWPORT. Date of Filing Petition—11th February 2004. No. of Matter—14 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

(2150)

PROCTOR, Wilfred Andrew, of 12 Downing Crescent, Bottesford, Scunthorpe DN16 3LS occupation Builder/Joiner and carrying on business as Proc Builders of 12 Downing Crescent, Bottesford, Scunthorpe DN16 3LS. Court—SCUNTHORPE. Date of Filing Petition—8th September 2003. No. of Matter—71 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2076)

REIGLEUTH, William John, Aka William John Harvey of Flat 2, The Chestnuts, Honeycroft Hill, Uxbridge, UB10 9HN and lately residing at 1 Holmsdale Close, Iver, Bucks SL0 9HY. occupation Driver Private Hire. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—39 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1

RICHARDSON, John, 79 Haynestowne Road, Coventry CV6 1GT, Unemployed. Court—COVENTRY. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter-32 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

ROBSON, Irvin Richard, unemployed, of 6 Mitford Close, Hunmanby YO14 0PE North Yorkshire. Court—SCARBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—17 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

ROWLAND, Charles Frank, a Delivery Driver, of 1 Lockshalis Cottage, Sampford Peverell, Tiverton, Devon EX16 7ED and lately residing at 18a Burnthouse Lane, Exeter, Devon Ex2 6B. Court— EXETER. Date of Filing Petition-12th February 2004. No. of Matter—37 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2065)

SALT, J, of Duke of Wellington Public House, Birling Road, Ryarsh, Kent ME19 5LS. Court—MAIDSTONE. Date of Filing Petition—14th November 2003. No. of Matter-114 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2128)

SCOTT, David Robert George, currently a Window Fitter/Repairer of 121 Prebendal Avenue, Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire, HP21 8LB lately of 42 Intalbury Avenue, Aylesbury, Bbuckinghamshire HP19 8HD. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter-10612 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

SIMMONS, LINDA, unemployed of 7 St Paul's Court, Westminister Road, Walkden, Worsley, M28 3BL also known as Linda Warburton, lately residing at 104 Manchester Road, Walkden, Worsley, M28 3FU. Court—SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—33 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

SPRINGETT, Andrew Mark, 58 Sheppey Road, Loose, Maidstone, Kent ME15 9SS, Bar person. Court—MAIDSTONE. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—19 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

(2132)

STANLEY, ZOE LOUISE, residing at 6 Fort Street, Barnstaple, Devon, lately residing at 90 St.Johns Street, Bridgwater, Somerset, unemployed. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—32 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

STONE, Jonathan, of an unknown address trading at 61 High Ash Crescent, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS178RH as an unknown occupation as Northern Contract Cleaners. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—18th December 2003. No. of Matter—10643 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, 1 City Walk, Leeds, LS11 9DA. (2088)

STONELEY, Nigel Robert, of 24 James Grieve Road, Abbeymead, Gloucester, Gloucestershire, GL4 5GZ, currently an Electrician. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—10th September 2003. No. of Matter—7593 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

STUART, Michael Terrence, a Builders Labourer of 36 Heol Y Twyn, Wattstown, Rhondda Cynon Taff CF39 0PS and lately Residind at 95 Pleasant View, Wattstown, Rhondda Cynon Taff. Court—PONTYPRIDD. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—17 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2051)

TAYLOR, Sean, a Medical Products Operative of 234 Gosport Road, Fareham, Hampshire, PO16 0SR. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—34 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2151)

TAYLOR, Susan Jane, 5 Beech Crescent, Wednesbury, WS10 9NT, unemployed also known as Susan Jane Startin, lately residing at 2 Old School Close, Willenhall, WV13 1DP and lately carrying on business as Plan B (Sole Trader), 15 Lower Lichfield Street, Willenhall. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—6024 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2161)

TODD, Shirley, 28 St Ambrose Croft, Bootle, Merseyside, L30 3TZ (Care Assistant). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—11th February 2004. No. of Matter—71 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2098)

TROW, JANET, unemployed of 8 Woodbridge Drive, Tonge Moor, Bolton, BL2 2UJ. Court—BOLTON. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—17 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2106)

WARD, Michael William, Lgv Driver, of 64 Ile Court, Ilminster Somerset TA19 0DE. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—27 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2068)

WATKINS, Lisa Ann-Marie, residing at 51 Purser Road, Northampton. Court—NORTHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition—18th September 2003. No. of Matter—334 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2112)

WEEKS, Stephen John, a computer engineer of 37 Stradling Avenue, Weston Super Mare, BS23 3RE. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—73 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

WELLS, Lisa, 90 Queensland Avenue, Thatto Heath, St Helens, WA9 5SB (Unemployed). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—12th February 2004. No. of Matter—78 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2099)

WILLIAMS, CARL, occupation unknown address unknown trading at Underwood Farm Charfield Wotton under Edge Gloucestershire GL12 8HY as an unknown occupation as A1 Security lately of 31 Priors Lea Yate Avon BS17 4DF lately trading at 118A Station Road Yate Bristol BS37 4PQ as an unknown occupation as A1 Security. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd December 2003. No. of Matter—10661 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

(2040)

WILLIAMS, David Cyril, 8 Ruthven Road, Old Swan, Liverpool, L13 4BD (Unemployed). Court—LIVERPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2004. No. of Matter—69 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Cunard Building, Pier Head, Liverpool, L3 1DS. (2097)

WILLIAMS, SELINA JEAN, address unknown occupation unknown trading at Underwood Farm Charfield Wotton under Edge Gloucestershire GL12 8HY as an unknown occupation as A1 Security lately of 31 Priors Lea Yate Avon BS17 4DF lately trading at 118A Station Road Yate Bristol BS37 4PQ as an unknown occupation as A1 Security. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—22nd December 2003. No. of Matter—10660 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2039)

WITHERS, Charles, of 50 Hailey Avenue, Chipping Norton, Oxfordshire 0X7 5UF occupation unknown lately trading at an unknown address as an unknown occupation as furniture polisher. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—12th December 2003. No. of Matter—1043.2 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Sol House, 29 St Katherines Street, Northampton, NN1 2QZ. (2110)

WRIGHT, Jesse, unemployed of 52 Lambourgh Hill, Wooton, Abingdon OX13 6BY. Court—OXFORD. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—49 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2127)

YOUNG, Katriona Patricia, 25 Bathurst Road, Staplehurst, Kent TN12 0LG, Self-employed, lately residing at 10 The Manor, Hayle Place, Cripple Street, Loose, Maidstone, Kent ME15 6DW. Court—MAIDSTONE. Date of Filing Petition—10th February 2004. No. of Matter—15 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—10th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2129)

YOUNG, Pauline Anne, unemployed of 5 Cragdale Gardens, Peat Carr, Hetton-le-hole, Tyne & Wear, DH5 0DW, lately residing at 5 Kingsway, Houghton-le-Spring, Tyne and Wear. Court—DURHAM. Date of Filing Petition—22nd September 2003. No. of Matter—154 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

ZZIZINGA, MARIA, a Shop Assistant of Apartment 7, 17 Walcot Avenue Parade, Bath, BA1 5NF lately residing at 48 Lampards Buildings, Julian Road, Bath, BA1 2RW. Court—BATH. Date of Filing Petition—13th February 2004. No. of Matter—45 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th February 2004. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2035)

Amendment of Title of Proceedings

BARNHAM, Caroline Louise, Carloine Louise Barnham, previously known as Caroline Louise Connell, a Housewife, of 15 Arle Gardens, Alresford, Hampshire SO24 9BA. Court—WINCHESTER. No. of Matter—46 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Caroline Louise Barnham, a Housewife, of 15 Arle Gardens, Alresford, Hampshire, SO24 9BA Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2147)

BIRCH, Steven Peter, of and lately trading at 14 Orchard Haven Great Sutton Ellesmere Port Cheshire CH66 2XL in partnership with another as a provider of Computer Services trading as Spire Computer Service. Court—CHESTER. No. of Matter—16 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th January 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Steven Peter Birch of and trading at 14 Orchard Haven Great Sutton Ellesmere Port Cheshire CH66 2XL as a provider of Computer Services trading as Spire Computer Service Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2056)

BUNNEY, Maureen Ethel, Retired, of 5 Magnolia Road, Merry Oak, Southampton SO19 7LG, lately carrying on business under the style "Window Supplies" at 486 Portswood Road, Portswood Southampton SO17 2TH and at 93-95 Lyon Street, Southampton SO14 OLY as a Double Glazing Retgailer and Installer. Court—SOUTHAMPTON. No. of Matter—287 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Maureen Ethel Bunney address unknown trading at 486 Portswood Road, Southampton SO17 2TH as an unknown occupation lately trading at 93-95 Lyon Street Southampton Hants SO14 OLY as the proprietor of a window supplying firm as Window Supplies Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2149)

CASSIDY, IAN, compressed air engineer, of and trading at 16 Haughmond Court Wellington Telford Shropshire TF1 3JY under the style Compressed Air Sales and Service. Court—SHREWSBURY. No. of Matter—222 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—25th November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Ian Cassidy of and trading at 16 Haughmond Court Wellington Telford Shropshire TF1 3JY as an unknown occupation as Compressed Air Sales and Service Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2061)

CAUSAKER, Julian Andrew, an Air Traffic Control Assistant of 38 Wivelsfield Road, Saltdean, Brighton, BN2 8FQ. lately residing at 28 Berriedale House, Hove, BN3 4HD. formerly residing at 52 Lockhart Court, Haywards Heath, RH164SH. Previously residing at 77 Rowland Avenue, Kenton, HA3 9AG. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—1099 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Julian Andrew Causaker Air Traffic Control Assistant Grade 1 38 Wivelsfield Road, Saltdean, Brighton, East Sussex, BN2 8FQ. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2048)

DENNINGTON, Mark Leonard, a Self-Employed Estimator, of Avalon House, 42 Worthing Road, Southsea, Hants PO5 2RN, lately of 8 Wallisdean Avenue, Copnor, Portsmouth PO3 6HA, lately carrying on business under the style "Dennington Design Construction and Maintenance Services" at Unit 10, Bridge Industries, Broadcut, Wallington, Fareham, Hants PO16 8SX as a Building Contractor. Court—PORTSMOUTH. No. of Matter—202 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description. Mark Dennington t/a Dennington Design, Construction and Maintenance Services, Unit 10, Bridge Industry Broadcut, Wallington, Fareham, Hampshire, PO16 8SX Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ. (2146)

DIXON, Mark, Mark Edward Dixon, (described in the bankruptcy order as Mr Mark Dixon), of and trading from 19 Ashleworth Gardens, Quedgeley, Gloucester, GL2 4WU, lately a company director. Court—GLOUCESTER. No. of Matter—81 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—8th January 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mr Mark Dixon of 19 Ashleworth Gardens, Quedgeley, Gloucester GL2 4WU Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2074)

ELLIOTT, TIMOTHY, solicitor, of 2 Morningside, 85 Upper Church Road, Weston-Super-Mare, Somerset, BS23 2LJ formerly trading in partnership with another from premises at 25 The Mall, Clifton, Bristol, BS8 4RG under the style of Elliotts Solicitors, as a firm of solicitors. Court—BRISTOL. No. of Matter—286 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Timothy Elliott, of 25 The Mall, Clifton, Bristol BS8 4JG Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2033)

FOLARIN, Maureen April, of 39 Beckbury Road, Weoley Castle, Birmingham, B29 5HT, Retired. lately carrying on business as a partnership with two others as Quintessence Holistic Oasis from 108 Three Shires Oak Road, Bearwood, West Midlands, B69 5BT, a Holistic Therapy Centre and Retail Outlet. Court—BIRMINGHAM. No. of Matter—1128 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Maureen April Folarin of 39 Beckbury Road, Weoley Castle, Birmingham, B29 5HT, retired. Carrying on business as Quintessence Holistic Oasis, 108 Three Shire Oak Road, Birmingham, B69 5BT, a Holistic Therapy Centre and retail outlet. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

GILES, BRIAN NICHOLAS, photographer, of 6 Bridgewater Mews, London Road, Stockton Heath, Warrington WA4 6LF lately an electrician. Court—WARRINGTON. No. of Matter—25 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th February 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Brian N Giles currently an electrical contractor of 6 Bridgewater Mews London Road Stockton Heath Warrington Wa4 6LF Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2053)

HAYES, Geraldene, of 8 Plas Dur, Pentre Broughton, Wrexham LL11 6BJ a temporary worker also known as Geri Hayes, Geraldene Willis, Geri Willis latterly at 23 Westgrove Apartments, Ruthin Road, Wrexham and formerly of 97 Moorland Road, Witney, Oxfordshire, OX28 6LT. Court—WREXHAM. No. of Matter—3 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th January 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Geraldene Hayes of 8 Plas Dur, Pentre Broughton, Wrexham LL11 6BJ a temporary worker also known as Geri Hayes, Geraldene Willis, Geri Willis lately residing at 23 Westgrove Appartments, Ruthin Road, Wrexham Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

HAYES, Leon John, of 8 Plas Dur, Pentre Broughton, Wrexham LL11 6BJ part time retail assistant latterly at 23 Westgrove Apartments, Ruthin Road, Wrexham and formerly of 11 Wellswood Road, Wrexham. Court—WREXHAM. No. of Matter—2 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th January 2004. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Leon John Hayes of 8 Plas Dur, Pentre Broughton, Wrexham LL11 6BJ part time retail assistant lately residing at 23 Westgrove Appartments, Ruthin Road, Wrexham Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2057)

JARVIS, Mark Andrew, driver, of 53 Grappenhall Road, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire, CH65 7AP and 12 Stapleford Court, off Woodacre Road, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire, CH66 1RW and lately of 111a Princes Road, Ellesmere Port and formerly a chauffeur. Court—CHESTER. No. of Matter—177 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—22nd September 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Mark a Jarvis currently a Chauffeur of 23 Stapleford Court off Woodacre Road Ellesmere Port Cheshire Ch66 Rw lately of 53 Grappenhall Road Ellesmere Port Cheshire Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2052)

LEWIS, Matthew Owen, of Beta, Duke Road, Ponciau, Wrexham, LL14 1SS and lately residing at 28 Holt Street, Wrexham, LL13 8DF, a Student. Court—WREXHAM. No. of Matter—140 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—5th December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Matthew Owen Lewis of Beta, Duke Road, Ponciau, Wrexham, LL14 1SS, a Student Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2058)

LLOYD, Stephen, of 9 Albert Street, Wrexham, LL11 8NT and carrying on business as a musical instrument retailer under the style of The Violin Shop, 10 Rufus Court, Chester Ch1 2JW. Court—CHESTER. No. of Matter—95 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—16th April 2002. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Stephen Lloyd address unknowwn trading at 10 Rufus Court, Chester, Cheshire, CH1 2JW as an unknown occupation as the Violin Shop Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2060)

MEDLAND, Steven, of 48 Albert Street, Ryde, lately residing at Appletree Cottage, Blackwater, Newport, and formerly residing at 38 Royal Exchange, Newport, all Isle of Wight. Chef. Court—NEWPORT. No. of Matter—114 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Steven Medland, a Trainee Chef presently living at 48 Albert Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

PICKARD-ROSE, David, a Bar Manager of 159 Greasley Road, Bucknall, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffs ST2 8LG formerly a Company Director and previously trading in partnership with another as Proprietors of a Video World at Chepstow House, Bryant Street, Hanley lately residing at 9 Oakmount Road, Werrington, both in Stoke-on-Trent, Staffs. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—18 of 2004. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd December 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: David Pickard-Rose, address unknown trading at Chepstow House, Byran Street, Hanley, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire ST1 5AJ as a Proprietor of a Video Store as M a D Video World Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

SMITH, Peter James, Printer 58A Windsor Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 2LY. Previously of 23 King Charles Place, Emerald Quay, Shoreham By Sea, West Sussex, formerly of 8 Eastmeadway, Shoreham By Sea, West Sussex. Court—BRIGHTON. No. of Matter—1056 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Peter James Smith Printer 58A Winder Road, Worthing, West Sussex, BN11 2LY. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

SUMNER, Lisa Jane, a care assistant of White Cottage, Balterley Green Road, Balterley, Nr Crewe, CW2 5QF formerly of 14 Mills Way, Leighton, Crewe, CW6 4TG. Court—CREWE. No. of Matter—107 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—31st October 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Lisa Sumner of 14 Mills Way, Leighton, Crewe, CW6 4TG formerly of White Cottage, Balterley Green Road, Balterley, Nr Crewe, CW2 5QF who is a care assistant Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2062)

TOOTH, ROBERT JAMES, unemployed of Rhos y Gwalian, Longnor, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY5 7QH, and formerly trading at 50 Sandford Avenue, Church Stretton, Shropshire, SY6 6AZ, as a general store proprietor under the style Star News. Court—SHREWSBURY. No. of Matter—215 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th November 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Robert James Tooth of Rhossygwalian Longnor Shrewsbury Shropshire SY75 7QH trading at 50 Sandford Avenue Church Stretton Shropshire SY6 6AZ as a Newsagent as Star News Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2055)

Notices to Creditors

In the Walsall County Court No 100 of 1995

CHARLES KENT

Of 28 Keats Avenue, Chadsmoor, Cannock, Staffordshire WS11 2JY.

I, Andrew Fender, of Sanderlings, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG, hereby give notice that I was appointed as Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above with effect from 5 March 2001, by the Secretary of State for Trade and Industry.

Notice is hereby given that the Bankrupt intends to apply for an annulment of the Bankruptcy Order made against him, pursuant to section 282 Insolvency Act 1986, and that all Creditors who have not proved their debts must forward their proof of debt to me by 18 March 2004. Notice is further given that should the Bankrupt's annulment application be successful, that Dividends will be paid to all Creditors who have successfully proved and that they will be paid in full. Should you fail to submit your claim by 18 March 2004, you will be excluded from the benefit of any Dividend.

A Fender, Trustee

9 February 2004.

(047)

(2148)

Notice of Intended Dividends

BAKER, Richard Michael, of 1 Beckdale Close, Hardwicke, Gloucester, previously c/o 32 Melbourne Close, Stonehouse, Gloucestershire and previously of 8 Amber Close, Tuffley, Gloucester. Court—GLOUCESTER. No of Matter—12 of 2002. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—16 March 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Peter Richard James Frost, Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT.

P R J Frost, Trustee

12 February 2004. (255)

In the Blackwood County Court No 17 of 2001

DAVID PAUL GILBERT

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to the Insolvency Rules that it is my intention to declare a First Dividend to Creditors of the above-named within 4 months of the final date for lodging claims. Creditors who have not yet done so are required on or before 5 April 2004, to send details of their claims to the undersigned, W E Price, of Wm E Price & Co, Nyth Glyd, Ffrwd Road, Abersychan, South Wales NP4 8PF, Trustee in Bankruptcy. Any Creditor who has not lodged his claim by the specified date will not be entitled to participate in the Dividend.

W E Price, Trustee

5 February 2004. (245)

WILLIAM MCILROY HOLLYWOOD

Described in the Bankruptcy Order as 11 Exhall Grange School, Wheelwright Lane, Coventry CV7 9HP.

Notice is hereby given to all known Creditors, pursuant to Rule 11.2 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the last date for proving debts against the above-named Debtor is 18 March 2004, by which date claims must be sent to the undersigned, Andrew Fender, Sanderlings LLP, Sanderling House, Springbrook Lane, Earlswood, Solihull B94 5SG, the Trustee of the said Debtor. Notice is further given that the Trustee intends to declare a Dividend to all known Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving. Should you fail to submit your claim by 18 March 2004, you will be excluded from the benefit of any Dividend.

A Fender, Trustee

10 February 2004. (145)

HYLAND, William Anthony, of Orchard Cottage, Denhall Lane, Burton, South Wirral. Court—CHESTER. No of Matter—26 of 1999. Last Day for Receiving Claims—26 March 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Edwin F Hunt, Baker Tilly, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF.

E F Hunt, Trustee

12 February 2004. (256)

KEEN, Andrew James, Production Operative, of 39A Leaholme Court, The Avenue GL7 1EG, lately of 17 Woodlands Road GL7 1SP, and formerly of 30 Berry Hill Crescent, lately carrying on business from 3A Quarry Bridge Works, 80 Chesterton Lane, all in Cirencester, Gloucestershire, under the style of Jim Keen Motor Vehicle Technician. Court—SWINDON. No of Matter—50 of 1994. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—16 March 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Peter Richard James Frost, Hazlewoods, Windsor House, Barnett Way, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3RT.

P R J Frost, Trustee

12 February 2004. (254)

In the Aylesbury County Court No 308 of 1993

MICHAEL MARSHALL

I, Peter Forsey, of Haines Watts, 3rd Floor, 70-74 City Road, London EC1Y 2BJ, hereby give notice that I was appointed Trustee of the estate of the above Debtor's estate on 1 May 2001. Preferential and unsecured Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must forward their proof of debt form to me. The last day for proving is 12 March 2004. Please note that I do not intend to advertise for further claims prior to any declaration of Dividend. If you do not lodge a claim by the last day of proving, you will be excluded from the Dividend paid to preferential and unsecured Creditors. It is my intention to declare a Dividend within a period of 4 months from the last day of my proving.

P J Forsey, Trustee

13 February 2004. (146)

In the Liverpool County Court No 212 of 2003

WILLIAM JOHN McGEE

A Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter. All Creditors who have not already done so are invited to prove the debts, writing to me for a claim form at BDO Stoy Hayward LLP, Commercial Buildings, 11-15 Cross Street, Manchester M2 1BD. Any Creditor who does not submit their claim by 31 March 2004 will be excluded from this Dividend which is to be declared within 4 months from the last date for proving. No further public advertisement of invitation to prove debts will be given.

D Swaden, Trustee

13 February 2004. (302)

MERCER, Barry, Electrician, of 3 Riverside Close, Kingsnorth, Ashford, Kent, carrying on business under the style "Barry Mercer Electrical Installations" from that address. Court—CANTERBURY. No of Matter—912 of 1992. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26 November 1992. A First Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 19 March 2004. Creditors who have not lodged a proof of debt by 19 March 2004 will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to T J Mayner, Brachers, Somerfield House, 59 London Road, Maidstone, Kent ME16 8JH.

T J Mayner, Trustee

13 February 2004. (114)

In the Southend County Court No 272 of 1998

CHARLES MUNRO SMITH

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1)(A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that I, John Travers, the Trustee of the above-named individual, intend paying a Dividend to Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving specified herein. Creditors who have not already proved are required on or before Monday 15 March 2004, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, of Haines Watts, Canterbury House, 85 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1LH, the Trustee, and if requested to either personally or by their Solicitors to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

J Travers, Trustee

16 February 2004. (303)

STELFOX, Kenneth, residing and trading from Bridle Garage, Gleb Road, Urmston, Manchester, as a Garage Proprietor. Court—SALFORD. No of Matter—176 of 1992. Last Day of Receiving Proofs—15 March 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Brian Tomlinson, Horsfields, 8 Manchester Road, Bury, Lancashire BL9

B Tomlinson, Trustee

3 February 2004. (241)

Notice of Dividends

In the Brighton County Court Nos 489(IVA) and 490(IVA) of 1998

KEVIN WILLIAM & ELIZABETH ANN DUNSTER

(Individual Voluntary Arangement)

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors within a period of 4 months from 15 March 2004. Any Creditor wishing to participate in the Dividend should submit a proof of debt to the Supervisor at Debt Free Direct, York House, Ackhurst Park, Foxhole Road, Chorley PR7 1NY, before that date or they will be excluded from the Dividend.

A Redmond, Supervisor

17 February 2004. (147)

In the Romford County Court Nos 126 of 1993

STUART NYMAN

As it is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend to Creditors on or before 10 July 2004, notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named person are required on or before 10 March 2004, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to me the undersigned, Phillip Anthony Roberts, of 29-30 Fitzroy Square, London W1T 6ET, the Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above-named Debtor and, if so required by notice in writing from me, the said Trustee, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof, they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

P A Roberts, Trustee 13 February 2004.

(135)

In the Walsall County Court No 77 of 1993

SIMON BLAIR OLIVER

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that I, Andrew Appleyard, the Trustee of the above-named individual, intend paying a First and Final Dividend to Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving specified herein. Creditors who have not already proved are required on or before 12 March 2004, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, Andrew Appleyard, of Haines Watts, Canterbury House, 85 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1LH, the Trustee either personally or by their Solcitors to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

A Appleyard, Trustee

12 February 2004. (304)

In the Slough County Court No 81 of 1999

ANDREW JOHN OWEN

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Final Dividend to unsecured Creditors within a period of 4 months from 15 March 2004. Any Creditor wishing to participate in the Dividend should submit a proof of debt to the Supervisor at Debt Free Direct, York House, Ackhurst Park, Foxhole Road, Chorley PR7 1NY, before that date or they will be excluded from the Dividend.

A Redmond, Supervisor

17 February 2004. (148)

SIMONTON, Frederick Charles, 77 Ash Hill Crescent, Hatfield, Donacaster, t/a Video Services UK and White Rose Stores. Court—DONCASTER. No of Matter—216 of 1999. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—11 March 2004. Name of Trustee and Address—Russell John Carman, Bates Weston, The Mills, Canal Street, Derby DE1 2RJ. Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Final Payment to preferential Creditors within 4 months from the last date of proving.

R J Carman, Trustee

12 February 2004. (137)

In the Burnley County Court No 102 of 2000

JOSEPH PETER SMITH

I intend to declare a First and Final Dividend on claims in the above matter. It will be declared within 3 months of 12 March 2004. Any Creditor who has not yet formally proved their debt must do so before 12 March 2004, to be included in the distribution. Formal proof of debt forms are available at Adcrofts, 269 Church Street, Blackpool FY1 3PB. Creditors who do not prove their debt by 12 March 2004, will be excluded from this Dividend.

R M Hilton. Trustee

11 February 2004. (243)

In the Bristol County Court No 576 of 1994

WALLACE STOKES

Of 9 Bedford Road, Wells, Somerset, and carrying on business as Wellsway Carpets, Palace Theatre, Priory Road, Wells, Somerset.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 19 March 2004. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 19 March 2004, or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to the undersigned, at Harris & Harris, 14 Market Place, Wells, Somerset BA5 2RE.

D G Holmes, Trustee

13 February 2004.

In the Luton County Court No 184 of 2000

MICHAEL DAVID TWYDELL

Of 113 St Thomas Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LU2 7US.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be delcared in the above matter within 4 months of 4 March 2004. You are listed in the Bankrupt's statement of affairs but you have not yet lodged a proof of debt. Creditors who have not lodged a proof of debt at Wilkins Kennedy, Risborough House, 38-40 Sycamore Road, Amersham, Buckinghamshire HP6 5DZ, by 4 March 2004, will be excluded from this Dividend.

S P Grant, Trustee

12 February 2004.

(877)

(242)

Final Meetings

In the Guildford County Court No 105 of 2001

PHILIP THEARE BALLANTYNE

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 6.137 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that a Meeting of the Bankrupt's Creditors will be held at the offices of BTA Turnaround Associates, Tunsgate Square, 98-110 High Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 3HE, on 24 March 2004, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of considering the Trustee in Bankruptcy's final report and granting his release. To be entitled to vote at the Meeting, a Creditor must give written details of his debt (including the amount) and lodge any necessary form of proxy and/or postal Resolution at First Floor Suite 5, Tunsgate Square, 98-110 High Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 3HE, not later than 12.00 noon, on 23 March 2004 (or deliver them to the Chairman at the Meeting).

M Bowell, Trustee

13 February 2004.

(305)

Companies & Financial Regulation



Redemption or Purchase of Own Shares out of Capital

GUILDHALL LIMITED

(Registered in England No 2738761)

Notice is hereby given pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985 that:

(1) The above-named Company has approved a payment out of capital for the purpose of acquiring its own shares by purchase.

(2) The amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is £49,429.63 and the Special Resolution approving such payment out of capital was passed on 14 February 2004.

(3) The statutory declaration of the Director and the Auditors' report, required by section 173 of the said Act are available for inspection at the Company's registered office at Low Belford, Dallowgill, Ripon HG4 3RF.

(4) Any Creditor of the Company may, at any time within the 5 weeks immediately following 14 February 2004 apply to the Court, under section 176 of the said Act for an Order prohibiting the payment. (102)

Notice of Disclaimer

RYHILL LANDFILL SITE LIMITED

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Ryhill Landfill Site Limited (No 02701404) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 26 March 2002, pursuant to section 652 of the Companies Act 1985, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the freehold property situated at land on the south side of Cow Lane, Ryhill, as the same is registered at Nottingham (West) District Land Registry with Title Absolute under Title Number WYK296818, the vesting of the premises having come to his notice on 14 January 2004.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

28 January 2004. (1003)

SPENCER CONSTRUCTION HOMES LIMITED NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Spencer Construction Homes Limited (No 01473371) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 30 April 1996, pursuant to section 652A of the Companies Act 1985, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the freehold property situated at on the east side of Strode Road, Clevedon, North Somerset, as the same is registered at Plymouth District Land Registry with Title Absolute under Title Number AV50469, the vesting of the premises having come to her notice on 21 March 2003.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

10 February 2004. (1004)

Notices under the Trustee Act 1925

FUERST DAY LAWSON HOLDINGS LTD-FUERST DAY LAWSON GROUP EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLAN—("THE

Notice is hereby given under section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that the Trustees are winding-up the Plan. This notice excludes former employees who have already been contacted within the last 12 months. Any former employee of Fuerst Day Lawson Holdings Ltd or Fuerst Day Lawson Ltd, or Fuerst Day Lawson Citrus Ltd, or Fuerst Schneider Chemicals Ltd or Union Merchants Oversea Ltd, or R Verney & Co Ltd (also trading in the name of Fuerst Day Lawson Honey), or J C Duffus & Co (London) Ltd, or Fox Roy Merchants Ltd, or Mennim Collins Ltd, or any persons entitled to claim through such former employee not presently receiving benefit from the plan, and who believes they are entitled to receive benefit, should contact Radha Honeysett, HSBC Actuaries and Consultants Limited, 36 Ridgmont Road, St Albans AL1 3AB, to make a claim for such benefits.

All persons making such claims should provide full details of their name, address, date of birth and period of employment together with copies of all documents which support their claim. Any claim must be made within two months of the date of publication of this notice.

Furthermore, if any person or persons not being a former Member or Members of the plan, believes they have any claim against the assets of the Plan, they should write to Radha Honeysett at the address shown within two months of the date of publication of this notice, setting out full details of their claim and including full supporting documentation. After the expiry of a period of two months following the publication of this notice, the Trustees shall commence the final distribution of the assets of the Plan, taking account only of claims and interests of which they then have notice. The Trustees will not thereafter be liable to or in respect of any other Member, former Member or other person who has not made a claim on the assets of the Plan.

(265)

For and on behalf of the Trustees

Partnerships



Dissolution of Partnership

Notice is given that the Partnership hitherto subsisting between Monty Wells and Carol Wells, carrying on business as Market Gardeners, at Meadow Rue, Talbenny, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire SA62 3UR, has been dissolved by mutual consent, as from 30 April 2002. All debts due and owing by the said Partnership will be met by the undersigned.

9 February 2004. (263)

CARTER & FORSTER

Notice is given that the Partnership formally subsisting between us, the undersigned, Ronald George Forster and Barry Frederick Carter, carrying on business as Builders, under the name of Carter & Forster has been dissolved as by mutual consent as from 31 January 2004.

Crutes Mounseys, for and on behalf of Ronald George Forster, 13 Castle Street, Carlisle, Cumbria CA3 8SY.

Statement by General Partner NEXIT INFOCOM 2000 FUND LIMITED PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given that Risto Silasmaa, Finnish Individual of c/o F-Secure Oyj, Tammasaarenkatu, 7, 00180 Helsinki, Finland has reduced its capital commitment in Nexit Infocom 2000 Fund Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP006879 to Euro 600 by assigning part of its capital contribution to the following: Ellington Investments Limited to the amount of Euro 250.

Arturri Tarjanne to the amount of Euro 250.

16 February 2004. (180)

Personal Legal



Deceased Estates

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ADAMS, John Leslie	Court House Cottage, Mellington, Churchstoke, Powys SY15 6TQ. Park Manager (Retired). 11 December 2003.	Mr P J Medlicott, Geo. H. Medlicott & Son, Station Road, Knighton, Powys LD7 1DU. Solicitors. (Mr W M P Adams.)	19 April 2004	(024)
ADAMSON, Dorothy	Penlee Nursing Home, 21 Uphill Road North, Weston super Mare, North Somerset, formerly of Holly Tree Cottage Residential Home, 243 Berrow Road, Burnham on Sea, Somerset TA8 2JQ. Shorthand Typist (Retired). 5 February 2004.	Alletsons Solicitors, 31 College Street, Burnham on Sea, Somerset TA8 1AS. (Ref RHW/JK/Adamson D deceased.) (David Haydn Williams and Milford Ian Merryweather.)	30 April 2004	(018)
ADNITT, Doris Mary	20 The Garth Abbotts, Langley, Hertfordshire WD5 0JJ. 29 June 2002.	Robinsons, 61 Ness Road, Shoeburyness, Essex. Solicitors. (Ref 29/BS/Adnitt.)	19 April 2004	(026)
ASHLEY, Arthur Reginald	Clevedon Court Retirement Home, 1-3 Clevedon Road, Weston super Mare, North Somerset BS23 1AD. Local Government Officer (Retired). 25 November 2003.	Chawner Grey & Co., Grove Chambers, Grove Road, Weston super Mare BS23 2AA. Solicitors. (Anthony Michael Roost and Timothy Charles Hannah.)	24 April 2004	(831)
ASHWORTH, Mary Emily	Atrium, Frilsham, Hermitage, Berkshire. Housewife. 6 August 2003.	Sarjeant & Sheppard, 150 Friar Street, Reading RG1 1HE. (Roy Ashworth, Carol Lesley Condon and David Roy Ashworth.)	7 May 2004	(010)
BARKLAM, Lily	165 Waddington Avenue, Great Barr, Birmingham B43 5JD. 16 June 2003.	Challinors Lyon Clark, St Chad's House, 215 Hagley Road, Edgbaston, Birmingham B16 9RG. Solicitors. (Ref RAV.)	19 April 2004	(020)
BAYLIS, John Samuel	4 Salisbury Court, Kings Avenue, Holland on Sea, Essex CO15 5ES. Major (Retired). 6 December 2003.	Pleass Thomson & Company, Rosemary Chambers, 91-93 Rosemary Road West, Clacton on Sea, Essex. (Jane Christine Pleass and Anne Elizabeth Smith.)	24 April 2004	(826)
BECK, Thomas	95 Belfield Road, Accrington, Lancashire BB5 2JF. Sheet Metal Worker (Retired). 8 December 2003.	Farleys, 12-20 Willow Street, Accrington, Lancashire BB5 1LP. Solicitors. (Gerald Richard Harrison.)	23 April 2004	(038)
BERDINNER, Irene Winifred	17 Mercian Court, Market Drayton, Shropshire. Widow. 7 January 2004.	Rebecca Margaret Cobb, 5 Lloyd Road, Broadstairs, Kent CT10 1HX.	19 April 2004	(039)
BLACK, Doris Adelaide	Chase House, 55 Preston Street, Faversham, Kent ME13 8PG. Spinster. 6 December 2003.	Parry Sharratt Partnership, 12-14 Oxford Street, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1DE. (Stephen Lloyd Parry and Timothy Philip Goodwin.)	19 April 2004	(080)
BLACK, Lavinia Nellie	Chase House, 55 Preston Street, Faversham, Kent ME13 8PG. Spinster. 22 November 2003.	Parry Sharratt Partnership, 12-14 Oxford Street, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1DE. (Stephen Lloyd Parry and Timothy Philip Goodwin.)	19 April 2004	(081)
BROADLEY, Jean	36 Morton Lane, Beverley, East Yorkshire. 31 January 2004.	Hamers, 9-11 Scale Lane, Kingston upon Hull HU1 1PH. Solicitors.	19 April 2004	(031)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
BROOK-SHEPHERD, Frederick Gordon (otherwise Gordon)	26 Cambridge Street, Pimlico, London SW1W 4QH. 24 January 2004.	Hutchinson Mainprice, 45 Lower Belgrave Street, London SW1W 0LS. (Alistair Sinclair Hutchinson.)	24 April 2004	(829)
BROWN, Christopher	24 Malcolm Road, Hartlepool TS25 3QR. Carpenter/Joiner, Housing. 22 January 2004.	Tilly, Bailey & Irvine, York Chambers, York Road, Hartlepool TS26 9DP. Solicitors. (Wendy Brown and Susan Lyth.)	24 April 2004	(836)
BUSHNELL, Jessica Karen	8 Coronation Road, Craven Arms, Shropshire SY7 9RA. Machinist. 17 August 2003.	Wace Morgan, 2 Belmont, Shrewsbury SY1 1TD. (Ref SMB/Bushnell.) (Shirley Veronica Todd and Michelle Zoe Harris.)	24 April 2004	(825)
CHAPMAN, Patricia Elizabeth	Flat 8, 11 Bath Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 6HH. Cartographer (Civil Service) (Retired). 24 December 2003.	Field Seymour Parkes, The Old Coroner's Court, No 1 London Street, PO Box 174, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4QW. (Penelope Anne North.)	24 April 2004	(812)
CHILD, Winifred Agnes	Appledore, 2 Hillside Road, Ashtead, Surrey KT21 1RX. 10 January 2004.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 5th & 6th Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited.)	19 April 2004	(268)
CHURCHWARD, Alan	1 Mountbatten Way, Plymstock, Plymouth PL9 9EQ. Squadron Leader Royal Air Force (Retired). 23 January 2004.	Gard & Co, Breton Chambers, 4 Bretonside, Plymouth PL4 0BY. Solicitors. (John Churchward, Monica Owen and Gard & Co.)	24 April 2004	(830)
COPPEN, Dennis Gordon	36 Albury Avenue, Bexleyheath, Kent DA7 4SJ. Toolmaker (Retired). 26 January 2004.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	24 April 2004	(807)
CZUMPRIJCZUK, Frieda Elsa	Braywood Nursing Home, Millbrook Drive, Carlton, Nottingham. Widow. 31 January 2004.	Rothera Dowson, 2 Kayes Walk, Stoney Street, Nottingham NG1 1PZ. Solicitors. (John James Boden and Martin Anthony Foulds.)	14 May 2004	(042)
DAY, Eileen May	Argyll House, 201 Holt Road, Cromer, Norfolk. 29 June 2003.	Moon Beever, 24-26 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. Solicitors. (Ref W478-1.) (Joy Verbena Williamson.)	24 April 2004	(822)
DEAN, Isobel Mary	Rosedale Residential Home, Lansdowne Road, Luton, Bedfordshire. Retired. 21 August 2003.	Charlotte Dunn, Taylor Walton Solicitors, 28-44 Alma Street, Luton LU1 2PL. (David Michael Fryer and Alison Jayne Voyce.)	22 April 2004	(270)
DIXON, Edna	The Beeches, 45 Wordsworth Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 3JB, formerly of 59 Richmond Road, Worthing, West Sussex BN13 4AR. District Midwife (Retired). 13 September 2003.	Warwick & Barker, 78 Woodlands Avenue, Rustington, West Sussex BN16 3EZ. (Gillian Keir and Michael Geoffrey Barker.)	19 April 2004	(011)
DURAND, Maureen Patricia	20 Duncan Street, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG1 2DG. Antique Dealer (Retired). 26 October 2003.	M.J.M Hudgell, 2 Carlton Road, Harrogate, North Yorkshire HG2 8DD. (Michèle Hudgell and Jean Black.)	21 April 2004	(029)
EASTLAKE, Maud Kathleen	Second Avenue, Bexhill on Sea, East Sussex. Post Office Clerk (Retired). 2 January 2004.	Gaby Hardwicke, 2 Eversley Road, Bexhill on Sea, East Sussex TN40 1EY. Solicitors. (Ref MRB.TH.EAS39141.1.1.) (Michael Robert Bugden.)	22 April 2004	(033)
EYLES, Amy	44 Brent Lane, Dartford, Kent DA1 1QW. 7 September 2003.	Carol Todd, Batchelors Solicitors, Charles House, 35 Widmore Road, Bromley, Kent BR1 1RW. (Andrew Ernest James Harmer and Adrian Mark Vernon Frisby.)	19 April 2004	(269)
FARNFIELD, Eric Evan	28 Whitehall Road, Bromley, Kent BR2 9SQ. Railways Manager (Retired). 3 October 2003.	Ronaldsons Solicitors, 55 Gower Street, London WC1E 6HQ. (Ref AME/ 7843.01.) (Lynne Elizabeth Farnfield.)	19 April 2004	(005)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
FIELD, Winifred Eleanor	19 Church Lane, Cherry Willingham, Lincoln. 5 February 2004.	Langleys, 34 Silver Street, Lincoln. Solicitors. (Ref JP.) (Philip Robin Cragg and Andrew Jonathan Fearn.)	19 April 2004	(003)
FOWLER, Clive Edmund	12 Saltram Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 7DX. Storeman (Retired). 21 October 2003.	Davies Blunden & Evans, 43 Victoria Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 7PD. (Edward Lawrence Fowler and Christine Ann Fowler.)	24 April 2004	(808)
FURNACE, Daisy Agnes	45 Leda Avenue, Enfield, Middlesex EN3 5PZ. Widow. 30 January 2004.	Bernard Pearce & Company, 626A Hertford Road, Enfield, Middlesex EN3 5TG. Solicitors. (Ref AP/LA/Furnace.) (Ronald Derek Moulder and Kenneth James Moulder.)	23 April 2004	(178)
GATES, Leslie	3 Idminston Square, Worcester Park, Surrey KT4 7SX. Painter and Decorator (Retired). 16 January 2004.	John Chapman & Co., 152-154 Epsom Road, Sutton, Surrey SM3 9EU. (Robin Douglas John McNair.)	24 April 2004	(839)
GETHIN, Gwenllian	43 Victor Road, Teddington, Middlesex TW11 8SP. Bus Conductress (Retired). 4 October 2003.	Kagan Moss & Co., 22 The Causeway, Teddington, Middlesex TW11 0HF.	19 April 2004	(008)
HERON, Anne Elizabeth	Burniston Drive, Billingham, Cleveland. Widow. 13 January 2004.	Yorkshire Bank PLC, Trustee Department, Brunswick Point, Wade Lane, Leeds LS2 8NQ. (Ref MLH.)	19 April 2004	(035)
HILL, Muriel Constance	18 Cornerways, Daylesford Avenue, Putney, London SW15 5QP. Widow. 26 December 2003.	Hunters, 9 New Square, Lincoln's Inn, London WC2A 3QN. (Ref DG.MNT.22672-1.) (William Ebsworth Hill and Mark Neibuhr Tod.)	24 April 2004	(821)
HINCE, Marie Katherine	Millbrook, 80 Mill Road, Stock, Essex CM4 9LN. Housewife. 5 January 2002.	Brian Ruff Angus & Jewers, 2-8 The Broadway, Wickford, Essex SS11 7AL. (John Pugh and Robert Hamilton Jewers.)	24 April 2004	(818)
HINCHLIFFE, Mary Margery Patricia	Hinstock Manor Residential Home, Chester Road, Hinstock, Market Drayton, Shropshire TF9 2TE, formerly of 33 Poplar Drive, Elm Park, Wellington, Telford, Shropshire TF1 3NG. Housewife. 9 January 2004.	Walker Morris, Kings Court, 12 King Street, Leeds LS1 2HL. Solicitor. (Ref RRW.) (Andrew Donald Charlton Turnbull and Andrew Beck.)	19 April 2004	(019)
HOBBS, Derek Francis	23 Sherbourne Road, Sutton, Surrey SM3 9QA. Sales Assistant (Retired). 25 January 2004.	John Chapman & Co., 152-154 Epsom Road, Sutton, Surrey SM3 9EU. (Robin Douglas John McNair.)	24 April 2004	(840)
HUDSON, Charles Wilson	22 The Drive, Crossflatts, Bingley, West Yorkshire. Machinist, Engineering (Retired). 7 January 2004.	Mr R H Armstrong, Armstrong Wood & Bridgman Solicitors, 12 North Street, Keighley, West Yorkshire BD21 3SE. (Martin Beverley Wood and Roger Howard Armstrong.)	20 April 2004	(802)
HUDSON, Winifred Margaret	22 The Drive, Crossflatts, Bingley, West Yorkshire. Dinner Lady (Retired). 29 January 2004.	Roger Armstrong, Armstrong Wood & Bridgman Solicitors, 12 North Street, Keighley, West Yorkshire BD21 3SE. (Martin Beverley Wood and Roger Howard Armstrong.)	20 April 2004	(803)
JACKSON, Olive	"The Land", Stallington Gardens, Stallington Lane, Blythe Bridge, Staffordshire ST11 9QG. Widow. 3 February 2004.	The Eric Whitehead Partnership, 14 Chapel Street, Cheadle, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST10 1DY. Solicitors. (Carol Ann Carney and Pamela Stoddard.)	23 April 2004	(040)
JAGO, Gladys Lilian	52 Hometeign House, Salisbury Road, Newton Abbot, Devon. Widow. 2 February 2004.	Douglas Pidsley & Roberts, 22 Union Street, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 2JT. Solicitors. (Herbert Henry Gander.)	24 April 2004	(834)
JAMIESON, Ethel Jane Tribbeck	129 Great Preston Road, Elmfield, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 1DP. Guest House Proprietor (Retired). 12 January 2004.	Terence Michael Willey, Terence Michael Willey & Co., 27a Cross Street, Ryde, Isle of Wight PO33 2AA. (Richard Ronald Williams.)	19 April 2004	(016)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
JERVIS, Elsie Kathleen	Ryde, Isle of Wight. 20 January 2004.	Bond Pearce, Ballard House, West Hoe Road, Plymouth, Devon PL1 3AE. Solicitors. (Ref PLF1.) (David D'Arcy Hughes and Robert James Davies.)	24 April 2004	(815)
JOHNSON, Dorothy May	Monmouth Court, Monmouth Close, Ipswich IP2 8RS. 21 January 2004.	Kerseys (EWE), 32 Lloyds Avenue, Ipswich, Suffolk IP1 3HD. (Peter Frank Awad and Geoffrey Robert Sutton.)	24 April 2004	(837)
JONES, Malcolm Clive	25 Springfield Road, Brownhills, Walsall, West Midlands. 28 October 2003.	Hadens, Leicester Buildings, Bridge Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1EL. Solicitors. (Ref Mrs C Elliott.)	24 April 2004	(804)
LAWTON, Percy	Carr Holm, Bastion Road, Prestatyn, Denbighshire. 5 January 2004.	Louvre Trust Corporation (UK) Ltd, No1 Cornhill, London EC3V 3ND.	24 April 2004	(828)
LEE, Dorothy Sarah May	3 Norah Gilder House, St Andrews Road, Hatfield, Peverel, Chelmsford. School Teacher (Retired). 2 November 2003.	Duffield Stunt, 71 Duke Street, Chelmsford CM1 1JU. (George Reginald Travers Harpur and Stephen Richard Chesney.)	24 April 2004	(814)
MADELL, Emma	Harefield House, 47 Harefield Road, Brockley, London SE4, formerly of 237 Willow Road, Enfield, Middlesex. Housewife. 6 February 2004.	Fiona Hill, William Sturges & Co., Burwood House, 14-16 Caxton Street, London SW1H 0QY. (Hugh Stuart Stucley Trotter.)	19 April 2004	(006)
METCALFE, Stanley Soper	38 General Boucher Court, Bishop Auckland, County Durham DL14 6EY. Retired. 31 July 2003.	Evans & Co, 3 Durham Road, Ferryhill, County Durham DL17 8LD. Solicitors. (Susan Murray.)	19 April 2004	(032)
MILLINGTON, Beryl Wilson	18 Delahays Drive, Hale, Altrincham, Cheshire and 5 Birchfield Road, Oughtrington, Lymm, Cheshire. Widow. 3 June 1992.	Hague Lambert Solicitors, 131 King Street, Knutsford, Cheshire WA16 6EJ. (Thomas Michael Fryer.)	24 April 2004	(835)
MILLINGTON, Edward Frederick	18 Delahays Drive, Hale, Altrincham, Cheshire and 5 Birchfield Road, Oughtrington, Lymm, Cheshire. Company Director. 11 December 1991.	Hague Lambert Solicitors, 131 King Street, Knutsford, Cheshire WA16 6EJ. (Thomas Michael Fryer.)	24 April 2004	(832)
MONK, Mary Louvain	Gable End, Blacksmiths Lane, Chilworth, Guildford, Surrey GU4 8NF. Clerk (Retired). 17 November 2003.	T G Baynes, Downe House, 303 High Street, Orpington, Kent BR6 0NJ. (Alan Monk.)	24 April 2004	(817)
MONK, William George	Gable End, Blacksmiths Lane, Chilworth, Guildford, Surrey GU4 8NF. Electrical Engineer (Retired). 12 January 2004.	T G Baynes, Downe House, 303 High Street, Orpington, Kent BR6 0NJ. (Alan Monk.)	24 April 2004	(820)
MONKS, Betty Esther	46 Doone Road, Horfield, Bristol BS7 0JG. 24 June 2003.	Timothy Adams, 34 Broad Street, Staple Hill, Bristol BS16 5NS. (Colin Griffiths and Paul Victor Crabbe.)	24 April 2004	(823)
MORRIS, Grace Alice Mary	Flat 1, Cornerways, Daylesford Avenue, Roehampton, London SW15 5QP. Civil Servant (Home Office) (Retired). 18 September 2003.	Tom Arkwright & Co., Ivy Cottage, Limbrick, Chorley, Lancashire PR6 9EE. (Thomas James Arkwright.)	19 April 2004	(022)
MOULTRIE, John Farbon	8 Castle Hill Court, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire. Chartered Surveyor. 17 October 2003.	Birkett Long, Essex House, 42 Crouch Street, Colchester, Essex CO3 3HH. Solicitors. (Ref CR/56330-1.) (Katharine Diana Tompkins and John Tompkins.)	24 April 2004	(811)
MURRELL, Joan Patricia	31 Norman Close, Battle, East Sussex. Widow. 9 September 2003.	Hart Reade Solicitors, Old Manor House, Market Street, Hailsham BN27 2AE. (Alison Toms.)	19 April 2004	(037)
NEWMAN, Phyllis Mary	32 Furze Hill Court, Furze Hill, Hove, East Sussex. Radiologist (Retired). 31 July 2003.	Burt Brill & Cardens, 30 Old Steyne, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1FL. Solicitors. (Kevin Gerald Smyth and David Jonathan Edwards.)	25 April 2004	(007)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
OSBORN, Kenneth John	9 Hutchings Close, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 3PG. 22 January 2003.	FordLittle Solicitors, 14 Park Road, Sittingbourne, Kent ME10 1DR. (Ref 1.0022001.DL.) (Graham Christopher Osborn and Louise Astrid Osborn.)	19 April 2004	(034)
PEARCE, Pamela	The Old Vicarage, Wormingford, Essex CO6 3AZ. Shop Proprietor (Retired). 4 November 2003.	Birkett Long, Essex House, 42 Crouch Street, Colchester, Essex CO3 3HH. Solicitors. (Ref EH/056360-1.) (Philip George.)	24 April 2004	(810)
PIERCE, Hugh William (Gwilym)	16 Woodlea Gardens, Rhos on Sea, Colwyn Bay. Bank Manager (Retired). 24 January 2004.	Guest Pritchard & Co., 2 Cadwgan Road, Old Colwyn, Conwy LL29 9PU. Solicitors. (George Raymond Price and Menna Pierce Reed.)	24 April 2004	(819)
PLUCKROSE, George Granville	5 Hardy, Freemantle, Shoeburyness, Essex. 28 July 2003.	Robinsons, 61 Ness Road, Shoeburyness, Essex. Solicitors. (Ref 29/ BS/Pluckrose.)	19 April 2004	(027)
RANDALL, Frances Rose	Milford House Nursing Home, Milford Mill Road, Salisbury SP1 1NG, formerly of 15 Whitebridge Road, Laverstock, Salisbury, Wiltshire. Cashier of Ministry of Labour (Retired). 10 September 2003.	Lemon Line, 86 Crane Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 2QE. Solicitors. (Cancer Research UK.)	28 April 2004	(001)
RAYBOULD, Ben	28 Bedford Close, Purston, Featherstone, West Yorkshire WF7 5LQ. Transport Cleaner (Retired). 29 January 2004.	Moxons, 49 Ropergate, Pontefract WF8 1JZ. Solicitors. (Frank Raybould.)	29 April 2004	(041)
REA, Mary Elizabeth	Leybourne House, Western Avenue, Northbourne, Bournemouth BH10 6HH. Retired. 9 January 2004.	Trevanions, 15 Church Road, Parkstone, Poole BH14 8UF. Solicitors. (Ref CJB.)	20 April 2004	(017)
REDHEAD, Derek William	1 Clover Avenue, Winlaton Mill, Tyne and Wear NE21 6RZ. Power Station Engineer (Retired). 14 March 2003.	Waugh Moody & Mulcahy, Charteris Chambers, Upper Precinct, Wesley Court, Blaydon, Tyne & Wear NE21 5BT. (Stephen Gray and Jean Carole Moody.)	20 April 2004	(801)
RICHARDSON, Brenda Primrose	Argyle House Care Centre, The Avenue, Dallington, Northampton NN5 7AJ. Farmer (Retired). 8 August 2003.	Hewitsons, 7 Spencer Parade, Northampton NN1 5AB. (Kenneth Grain Smith, Helen Elise Trasler and Patricia Annie Squires.)	24 April 2004	(816)
ROBERTSON, Charles Loudon Ross	25 Boundary Road, Streetly, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B74 2JP. Librarian (Retired). 19 December 2003.	Vickery & Co, 2 Hill Village Road, Four Oaks, Sutton Coldfield, West Midlands B75 5BA. Solicitors. (Alberta Elizabeth Patel and George Agnew Robertson.)	20 April 2004	(813)
ROONEY, Thomas Peter	27 Queen Street, Emsworth, Hampshire PO10 7BJ. 22 January 2004.	Wintle & Co, 57 Elmer Road, Middleton-on-Sea, West Sussex PO22 6EH.	19 April 2004	(002)
SCATES, Lena	Southview, East Barton Road, Great Barton, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP31 2RF. Widow. 26 January 2004.	Rhian Dyke, Gross & Co. Solicitors, 84 Guildhall Street, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP33 1PR. (Ref RD/SCA015/1.) (Alfred William Scates and Alan David Day.)	19 April 2004	(021)
SHAFE, Pearl Elizabeth Beatrice	Vecta House, 24 Atkinson Drive, Newport, Isle of Wight. Midwife (Retired). 30 January 2004.	Glanvilles, The Courtyard, St Cross Business Park, Monks Brook, Newport, Isle of Wight PO30 5BF. Solicitors. (Edward Stephen Giles and Susan Elizabeth Ledger.)	19 April 2004	(015)
SHENTON, Geoffrey	Newall Green Farm, Newall Road, Baguley, Manchester M23 8TX. 20 October 2003.	Keoghs and Nicholls Lindsell & Harris, 25 Market Street, Altrincham, Cheshire WA14 1QT. Solicitors. (Ref MHS/JP/ 11428/4.) (Michael Henry Sandler and David Edward Shenton.)	30 April 2004	(014)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
SMITH, Dorothy Florence Blanche	Elm View, Brains Green, Blakeney, Gloucester GL15 4AJ. 23 October 2003.	Stuart Brothers & James, Lerwick House, 29 Bridge Street, Newport, South Wales NP20 4BG. Solicitors.	19 April 2004	(023)
SMITH, Freda Lilian	Alveston Leys Nursing Home, Kissing Tree Lane, Alveston, Stratford on Avon, Warwickshire. Bookkeeper (Retired). 21 December 2003.	O'Brien, Lewis & James, 18 Park Grove, Cardiff CF10 3BN. (Ralph Ashman and Hilda Ashman.)	24 April 2004	(833)
TAYLOR, Cynthia Joan	3 Blind Lane, Knaresborough, North Yorkshire HG5 0NU. Widow. 21 January 2004.	Raworths Solicitors, 50 High Street, Knaresborough, North Yorkshire HG5 0EQ. (Stewart Christopher Taylor.)	19 April 2004	(025)
TEAGUE, Phyllis Leonora	"Bramley", 41 Main Road, Pinhoe, Exeter, Devon EX4 9HD. Retired. 31 October 2003.	Large & Gibson, Kent House, 49 Kent Road, Southsea, Hampshire PO5 3EJ. Solicitors. (Ref VBS/Teague.) (Richard Ivor Maynard Wootton.)	24 April 2004	(805)
THOMAS, Edward	Knowle Farm, New Radnor, Presteigne, Powys. Farmer. 9 January 2004.	Margraves, Old Court Chambers, Spa Road, Llandrindod Wells, Powys LD1 5EY. Solicitors. (Ref C/V/B2417.) (Clive Victor Margrave-Jones.)	19 April 2004	(030)
THOMPSON, Ruby Lilian	11 Selsdon Avenue, Woodley, Reading, Berkshire RG5 4PQ. Widow. 13 January 2004.	Thompson Leatherdale Solicitors, 23 Russell Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 7XD. (Ref MLP/SIM064.001.) (Carole Simpson and Sondra Anne Beale.)	19 April 2004	(004)
TOLAND, Elizabeth Mary	Lilac Cottage, Coopers Pightle, Kidmore End, Oxfordshire. Housewife. 10 January 2004.	Sarjeant & Sheppard, 150 Friar Street, Reading RG1 1HE. Solicitors. (Seamus John Thelwell Toland, Emily Jane Toland, Susanna Elizabeth Brown and Hugh Christopher Lacey.)	7 May 2004	(009)
TOWNEND, John Malcolm	Galtee More Nursing Home, 164 Doncaster Road, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 1UD, formerly of 17 Honeywell Street, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S71 1PR. 2 May 2003.	Atteys, 31 Regent Street, Barnsley, South Yorkshire S70 2HJ. Solicitors. (Alan Methley and Linda Mary Walker.)	23 April 2004	(013)
WALKER, Leonard	Abercorn House, Fernhill Road, Farnborough, Hampshire, formerly of Knellwood, Canterbury Road, Farnborough, Hampshire. Carpenter (Retired). 24 December 2003.	Davies Blunden & Evans, 43 Victoria Road, Farnborough, Hampshire GU14 7PD. (Chhui Nee Jones.)	24 April 2004	(809)
WALLWORK, Mary Agnes	49 Crescent Court, Blackpool, Lancashire. Widow. 17 January 2004.	Anthony Beaumont Langley and Peter Milner, of 12 St Thomas's Road, Chorley, Lancashire PR7 1HR.	30 April 2004	(012)
WALTON, Michael Logan	37 Horslow Street, Potton, Bedfordshire SG19 2NS. 20 September 2003.	Miss L M Nicholson, Eastleys, The Manor Office, Victoria Street, Paignton TQ4 5DW. (Michael Peverall Walton and Mark Blake Walton.)	24 April 2004	(827)
WATT, Ethel May	89 Chichester Road, Cleethorpes, North East Lincolnshire. 19 January 2004.	12 St Peters Avenue, Cleethorpes, North East Lincolnshire DN35 8HJ. (Howard Stephen Field and Kenneth Adams.)	24 April 2004	(841)
WILKEY, Alec Henry Gordon	61 Brookford Avenue, Keresley, Coventry CV6 2GP. Car Electrician (Retired). 13 September 2003.	Mrs K K Birring, Alsters Kelley, 1 Manor Terrace, Friars Road, Coventry CV1 2NU. (Hermine Luise Wilkey and Robert Gordon Wilkey.)	24 April 2004	(824)
WILKINSON, Steven Andrew	Woodview, Apperley Bridge, Bradford BD10 0PA. Company Director. 5 September 2001.	Lester Morrill, 27 Park Square West, Leeds LS1 2PL. (Adele Louise Beevers.)	19 April 2004	(028)
WRAY, George Donald	31 Kintyre Close, Norbury, London SW16 4SF. Office Manager (Retired). 1 November 2003.	Anthony Gold, New London Bridge House, 25 London Bridge Street, London SE1 9TW. (James Ioannou.)	24 April 2004	(806)
YARWOOD, Alfred Edward	29 Verdon Drive, Willen Park, Milton Keynes. 13 December 2003.	Franklins Solicitors, 14 Castilian Street, Northampton NN1 1JX.	24 April 2004	(838)

AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 15th OCTOBER 2001



			Notice and VAF	indus vs of VAI
	Notice of Appointment of Ligardator [Pursuant to the Insolvency Art 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Camp.	anies (Forma)	25 00	2 9 3F
	(Amendment) Regulations 1967] (C - 3 Related Companies will be charged at double the Kingle (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at troble the single of			
•	Winding up Petition [Pursuant to the Insorance Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]	the Inspl -e nt	30.00	35.2
	Motion of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Credit [Pursuant to the Insortency Art 1995] (2 - 5 Resolut Companies will be charged at trable the single of (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at trable the single of	empany raici	65.00	76 3
١	Motice to Greditors and Finel and Annual Elquidation Meetings of Members / Croditors (Pursuant to the Insolvency Act 1998 and the Insolvency Rules (988)) (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at drubts the single of -10 Related Frampanies will be charged at tratte the single of		65 QQ	76.38
5	All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Holices		30,00	36.21
3	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	36.20
,	Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.31
,	Appaintment of Administrative Receiver		30.00	35.2
ř	Notices under the Anendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies [Pursuant to the Francis Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies		25.00	29.34
0	Pension Scheme [Pursilant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]		65 00	76.3
1	Insurance Company Notices Pursitant to the Insurance Companies Act (\$82)		65. 0 0	76.3
17	Notice of Olschamer [Pursuan; to the Companies Act 1985 Ch S, Section 856 (5)]		65. 0 0	76 3
13	Hotices (Inder the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47,0
	[Purevent to the Trustee Act 1925]			
14	Deputy Cleutenants Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Ecross Art 1993]		26.00	29.3
ıe	Marriage Act [Places registered for solernmeing Marriages]		30.00	36.25
IÊ	Partnership Notices [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]		6 \$. 0 0	76.38
17	Water Resources Notices [Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]		100.00	117.50
19	All Public Notices (Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Telecom;	up to 25 ines	70.00	82.25
19	Alf other Natices or Advertisements, (induding Applications to Parisinent)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.25
		Addt onal S	12.00	14.10
		Lines or Less		
		Columo Haco Pege Bate	165.00 320 00	193.86 376.00
Ŋ	Proofing - per notice (Copy must be submitted at least one week oner to publicate	rkon date)	30.0 6	35.20
1	Late Advertisements (Up to 4.33 pm of day provide Publication Date)		20.00	35.20
?Z ?3	Withdrawat of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication Voucher copy (within passed on day of publication) (cost free)	pre payment	30.00 1.6 6	35.20

All Notices and Advertisaments should reach the London Gazette Office before 11 30 am, two working days previous to sublication (eg A Nobice to be published on a Monday, milist be received in the Lendon Gazette office by 11 30 am on the previous 11 ursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set but in (21) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances parmit. See (22) above

The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Enday (Bank holidays excepted)

Fact or Fiction?

benefit claimants on child poverty

tough regime on Brown sets sight

'Tough on crime' plan unveiled

For the full story on current Parliamentary issues Hansard reveals who spoke in debates, what they said and what they decided, giving you the facts behind the headlines

Hansard is the reference source that guarantees you always have access to the word by word account of proceedings in the House of Commons and House of Lords. Hansard lets you:

- track the progress of new legislation
- · review any debate on any issue
- monitor speeches and voting records for a member
- follow policy developments in broad areas such as health and education

Hansard is published in daily and weekly editions. Indexes are available to aid location of topics relevant to you.

To subscribe to Hansard or to order **Parliamentary and Statutory Publications call TSO's Parliamentary** Hotline on 08457 023 474 quoting reference BJU.



Inside the Civil Service











Authoritative and up-to-date information on **Government and Senior Civil Servants**

Contains:

- ★ Key addresses, telephone numbers and contacts
- ★ Quick reference contact pages show top level department contacts, press officers and salary details
- ★ Organisational charts outline department structures
- ★ Subscribe and gain access to CSYB online - structure charts help you search level by level to find contacts

Contacts for:

- ★ Ministers and Departments for **UK Parliaments and Assemblies**
- ★ Libraries, Museums and Galleries
- * Research Councils
- ★ The Royal Households

To order

Call 0870 600 5522 Order online at tso.co.uk

Available as an annual subscription or a single purchase

The Civil Service Year Book



Access key decision makers in Government

Parliamentary Tracker



Including Daily UK & European Press Releases

A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation

Every day, *The* London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday – New Law Tracker. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday – Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday – Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday – **European Tracker**. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday – Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific subject areas.

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

Home Affairs

Crime

Bill Lords—Provisional Reporting Stage 04 03 2004

Domestic Violence, Crime And Victims—Baroness Scotland Of Asthal http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/006/2004006.htm

Elections

Bill Commons—Reporting Stage 16 12 2003

European Parliamentary And Local Elections—Mr Christopher Leslie http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/014/2004014.htm

Government

Bill Lords—Provisional 2nd Reading 05 03 2004

Executive Powers And Civil Service Bill—Lord Lester Of Herne Hill http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/015/2004015.htm

Government—Devolved

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 09 02 2004

Scottish Parliament (Constituencies)—Alistair Darling http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/004/2004004.htm

Immigration & Nationality

Bill Commons—Provisional Reporting Stage 01 03 2004

Asylum And Immigration (Treatment Of Claimants Etc)—Mr David Blunkett

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/005/2004005.htm

Law & Justice

*Press Release 16.02.2004

The Bichard Inquiry—The Bichard Inquiry—Hearing Start Date Announced

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage 30 04 2004

Criminal Justice (Justifiable Conduct)—Mr Roger Gale

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Statute Law (Repeals)—Lord Falconer Of Thoroton http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/013/2004013.htm

Bill Lords—3rd Reading 10 02 2004

Justice (Northern Ireland)—Baroness Amos http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/009/ 2004009.htm

Public

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 27 02 2004

Referendums (Thresholds)—Mr Gordon Prentice http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/024/2004024.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 27 02 2004

Civil Service—Mr Oliver Heald

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/037/2004037.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional Reporting Stage No Date

Civil Contingencies—Mr Douglas Alexander http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/014/2004014.htm

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage 25 02 2004

Public Audit (Wales)—Lord Evans Of Temple Guiting http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/001/2004001.htm

Security

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

Mr António Vitorino EU-Commissioner For Justice And Home Affairs "Security In An Enlarged European Union What Has To

Be Co-Ordinated And How?" 7th European Police Congress Bad Godesberg, 16th February 2004

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

International Affairs

European Policy

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 26 03 2004

European Communities (Deregulation)—Mr Jonathan Djanogly

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 23 04 2004

Constitution For The European Union—Mr John Maples

Foreign Policy

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

First EIB Technical Assistance Under FEMIP Goes To Syria http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Trade, Industry & Energy

Consumer Issues

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 12 03 2004

Property Repairs (Prohibition Of Cold-Calling)—Mr Andrew Robathan

Companies

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 26 03 2004

Performance Of Companies And Government Departments—Andy King

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/027/2004027.htm

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee 01 03 2004

Companies (Audit, Investigations And Community Enterprise)—Lord Sainsbury of Turville

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/008/2004008.htm

Competition

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Competition Commission—Convatec's Proposed Acquisition Of Acordis Speciality Fibres http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

Commission Clears Acquisition Of Majority Shareholding In Hahn $\,+\,$ Lang By Volkswagen

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Customs & Excise

*Press Release 16.02.2004

HM Customs & Excise—Attached Is A Text Of The Speech By The Chancellor Of The Exchequer Gordon Brown At A Conference On "Making Globalisation Work For All—The Challenge Of Delivering The Monterrey Consensus"

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Energy

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 18 06 2004

Power Supply (Compensation For Erroneous Transfer)—Mr David Cairns

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee 26 02 2004

Energy-Lord Whitty

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/002/2004002.htm

Finance & Banking

Bill Commons—Reporting Stage 03 02 2004

Child Trust Funds-Gordon Brown

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/001/2004001.htm

Industry

*Press Release 16.02.2004

National Statistics—International Comparisons Of Productivity http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Intellectual Property

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Patents-Lord Sainsbury Of Turville

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/018/2004018.htm

Telecommunication

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 27 02 2004

Telecommunications Masts (Registration) Bill—Mr Richard Spring

Trade

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 26 03 2004

Christmas Day (Trading)—Mr Kevan Jones

Social Policy

Education

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister—New Framework To Improve Skills And Training In Local Government http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee 26 02 2004

Higher Education—Mr Charles Clarke

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/035/2004035.htm

Employment

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Department for Work and Pensions—Publication Of DWP Research Report

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—2nd Reading 27 02 2004

Crown Employment (Nationality)—Mr Andrew Dismore http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/039/2004039.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 05 03 2004

Promotion Of Volunteering-Mr Julian Brazier

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage 26 02 2004

Employment Relations Bill—Patricia Hewitt http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/007/2004007.htm

Health

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Department of Health—Making See And Treat Work For Patients And Staff

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Department of Health—Free Fruit And Vegetables For Toddlers http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 27 04 2004

Sleep Apnoea—Alice Mahon

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 30 04 2004

Organ Donation (Presumed Consent And Safeguards)—Siobhain Mcdonagh

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 12 03 2004

Cardiac Risk In The Young (Screening)—Ms Dari Taylor

Bill Lords—Provisional 2nd Reading No Date

Assisted Dying For The Terminally III—Lord Joffe http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/017/2004017.htm

Bill Lords—Provisional 3rd Reading 10 02 2004

Gender Recognition—Lord Falconer of Thoroton http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/004/2004004.htm

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage 03 03 2004

Health Protection Agency—Lord Warner http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/003/2004003.htm

Health & Safety

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 12 03 2004

Health And Safety At Work (Offences)—Mr Andrew Love http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/051/2004051.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 23 04 2004

Protective Headgear For Young Cyclists—Mr Eric Martlew

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage 25 02 2004

Fire And Rescue Services—John Prescott

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/038/2004038.htm

Rights

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 23 04 2004

Older People's Commissioners—Ian Lucas

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Carers (Equal Opportunities)—Dr Hywel Francis http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/016/2004016.htm

Social Security

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 02 03 2004

Pensions-Mr Andrew Smith

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/057/2004057.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 15 10 2004

Universal Funded Pensions—Mr Peter Lilley

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 26 03 2004

Retirement Income Reform-Mr Adrian Flook

Bill Commons—Reporting Stage 28 01 2004

National Insurance Contributions And Statutory Payments—Gordon Brown

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/002/2004002.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage 26 02 2004

Armed Forces (Pensions And Compensation)—Geoff Hoon http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/010/2004010.htm

Transport & Environment

Communities

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 23 04 2004

Sustainable Communities Bill—Sue Doughty

Construction

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Sustainable And Secure Buildings—Mr Andrew Stunell http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/015/2004015.htm

Environment

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

Urban Environment: Commission Outlines Its Ideas For A Better Environment In Towns And Cities http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

Commission Proposes To Restrict Carcinogenic Oils In The Production Of Tyres

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Smoking In Public Places (Wales)—Baroness Finlay Of Llandaff http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/012/2004012.htm

Bill Lords—2nd Reading 16 01 2004

Air Traffic Emissions Reduction—Lord Beaumont Of Whitley http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/011/2004011.htm

Housing

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister—ODPM Revises Decent Homes Guidance

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage 24 02 2004

Housing-Mr John Prescott

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/011/2004011.htm

Planning

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 05 03 2004

Town And Country Planning (Telecommunication Masts)—Mr Richard Spring

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 05 03 2004

Town And Country Planning (Enforcement Notices And Stop Notices)—Mr Richard Spring

Bill Commons—Reporting Stage 09 12 2003

Planning And Compulsory Purchase—John Prescott (Introduced In 2003-03 Session And Carried Over To Session 2003-04)

Maritime & Shipping

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Maritime & Coastguard Agency—Swansea Coastguard Warn Of Dangers Of Tombstoning http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Lords—Provisional Committee Stage 26 01 2004

Harbours Bill-Lord Berkeley

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/007/2004007.htm

Motoring

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Driving Standards Agency—Driving Examiner Strike—Candidates To Attend Tests

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 12 03 2004

Motor Vehicle Insurance Disc-Andy Burnham

Planning

*Press Release 16.02.2004

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister—E-Planning Has Arrived http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Roads

Bill Commons—Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Highways (Obstruction By Body Corporate)—Mr Michael Jabez Foster http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/030/2004030.htm

Bill Commons—Provisional Reporting Stage No Date

Traffic Management—Alistair Darling

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/013/2004013.htm

Wildlife & Countryside

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 12 03 2004

Illegal Hare-Coursing (Enforcement Of Prohibition)—Hugh Robertson

Bill Commons—Provisional 2nd Reading 05 03 2004

Trespassers On Land (Liability For Damage And Eviction)—Mr Gerald Howarth

Bill Lords—Provisional Reporting Stage 02 03 2004

Wild Mammals (Protection) (Amendment)—Lord Donoughue http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/016/2004016.htm

Culture & Sport

Entertainment & Leisure

Bill Commons—Reporting Stage 02 02 2004

Horserace Betting And Olympic Lottery—Tessa Jowell http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/008/2004008.htm

Sport

*Press Release 16.02.2004

FCO—Barbados: Coaching Is Coming Home http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Travel & Tourism

*Press Release 16.02.2004

FCO—Travellers Tips For Euro 2004 http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Defence, Science & Technology

Research

Bill Lords—Provisional 2nd Reading 26 03 2004

Genetically Modified Organisms—Gregory Barker

Bill Commons—Provisional Reporting Stage No Date

Human Tissue—Dr John Reid

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200304/cmbills/009/2004009.htm

Agriculture & Food

Agriculture & Farming

*Press Release 16.02.2004

DEFRA—Farming Free To Shape Its Future—Beckett http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 16.02.2004

Dr. Franz Fischler Member Of The European Commission Responsible For Agriculture, Rural Development And Fisheries New Perspectives For Europe's Farmers NFU Annual Conference Birmingham, UK, 16 February 2004 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Fisheries

Bill Lords—3rd Reading 22 01 2004

Fisheries Limits (United Kingdom)—Lord Saltoun Of Abernethy http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200304/ldbills/005/2004005.htm

Royal Assent

The following Bills have received Royal Assent in the current session of Parliament:

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 2157.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

TSO, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF

Telephone: 020 7873 8308 Fax: 020 7873 8794

NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for

the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, by Insolvency Practitioners registered with the Insolvency Practitioners Accociation or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as above.

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@tso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops
123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394
68–69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699
9–21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634 16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 558 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF10 1PT 029 2039 5548 Fax 029 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament